200 ~PLUGGING CASE )
'HAYOR EDDIE ARMENTA, VILLAGE OF JEMEZ
SPRINGS AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES,
SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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- DIRECTOR . ~ LAND COMMiSSIONER -~ e STATE OEGLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R, LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
' !
Re: CASE NO. 6461

Mr. Booker Kelly ,
White, Koch, Kelly & McCarthy
Attorneys at Law )

Post Office Box 787 A
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 Applicant:

ORDER NO, R-5941

e T

OCD (Mayor Eddie Armenta, Village
. of Jemez Springs) )

Dear Sir:

l

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case. %

; JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x
_Artesia OCC ol
Aztec 0OCC

Other__ ‘o “iS=man




| STATE OF NEW MEXICO .
RS ' ENFRGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT SR R

e el T CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF ’I'HE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION FOR THE PURPOSE OP
CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6461

APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION TO PERMIT
MAYOR EDDIE ARMENTA, THE VILLAGE OF JEMEZ SPRINGS, AND ALL
OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE WHY THE
JEMEZ WELL NO. } LOCATED IN UNIT A OF SECTION 26, TOWNSHIP
18 NORTH, RANGE 2 EAST, SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SHOULD
NOT BE PLUGGED AND ABANDONED IN ACCORDANCE WI’I'H A DIVISION-
APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM,

ORDER OF 'THE COMMISSION

x

R W ET

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 23,
1979, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Conmission.,"

NOW, on this 2nd day of March, 1979, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
R and the exhibits received at said hearinq. and teing fully
advised in the premises,

PINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject mtter thereof.

(2) That the Jemes wWell No. 1 :loca tod 1nUn1t A o! Section | ::
Township 18 RNorth, Mnﬁé z Eiﬁ‘-i Sannovai c’;onnny. New Mexico, |
-epuddsd vn JARNGATY 33 ‘197§;§I‘.&i¥.’! _ érii Sd 'ﬁo E-3 *botal dm&

526 ieet:. ) o ] ’

(3) That the operator of record of sa:ld vell :ls Eddio
Armenta, Mayor of the village of Jenez Springs.

(4) That said well encountersd waters in excess of 150°F
at a depth of approximately 80-90 fset and another naturally
heated water at a depth of appw:ox:hutely 500 tcet.
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: (5) That 7-inch casing was set in said well at approxi-
mately 120 feet.

(6) That the cemanting of said 7-inch casing was inadequate
to prevent waters from escaping from the strata in which they
are found into other strata and to the surface,

(7) That water from the 80-90 fcot zone is flowing from
the well to the surface of the ground outside the 7-inch casing
at a rate of approximately 1000 gallons per hour.

(83) That said waters flowing to the surface of the ground
are of sufficient temperature to be considered a geothermal
resource.

(3) That allowing said water to flow unrestricted from
the wsll without being ‘utilized constitutes waste of a geo-
thermal resource,

(10} That allowing said well to flow anrestricted could
result in injury to neighboring properties.

{11) That caving has occurred both within the wellbore
and around the 7-inch caeing, creating a hole and resultant
pond at the wellhead of sufficient size to be a hazard to human
life and health.

(12) That said pond should be fenced in a manner sufficient
S prsvent access by children and livestock and other animais,

- (13) That said well should be repaired in such a manner
that geothermal resources will be contained within the 7-inch
casing.

(14) That if said %:en cannot be repaired, then said well
should be plugged and abandoned in a manner that will confine
all wvaters to the st:ai:a in which they are fourd. :

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1) mtthcuayot mdienunta Jemex Springs Well No.
1, located in Unit A of Section 26, Township 18 Morth, Range
2 Baat, Sandoval caunty, New Mexico, shall be re—-entered and
repaired in such a mannsr that geothermal resources are contained
within the 7-inch casing.

(2) That the wate: flow encountered at approx:lutoly .
500 feet shall be isolated by setting a cement piug across the
shoe of the 7-inch cuinq

{




Ii,’omer No. R=-5941

(3) That in the event re-~work coperations are unsuccessful
in containing the geothermal resources inside the 7-inch casing,
the well shall be plugged and abandoned in a manner prescribed
by the Santa Fe district office of the 0il Conservation Division.

(4) That, so long as the hazardous conditions described
in Finding No. 12 above shall prevail, the area surrounding said
well shall be fenced in a manner sufficient to prevent access

by children and livestock and other animals.

(5) That re~work or plugging and abandonment operations
shall be commenced immediately and shall be concluded within
14 days following the date of this order.

{(6) That the Santa Fe District Office shall be notified
at least 48 hours prior to commencing re~work or plugging and

abandonment operations.

(7) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained.fo: the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

g3 February 1979

- COMMISSION HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0il Con-

_ servation Commission on its own
‘motion to permit Mayor Eddie Armenta,
the Village of Jemez Springs, and all
cther interested parties to appear
and showv cause why the Jemez Well
No. 1 located in Unit A of Secticn
26, Township 18 North, Range 2
East, Sandoval County, Mew Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a Division-approved

plugging program.

BEFORE: Commissioner Ramey
Commissioner Arnold

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

M N Ut g W Ve S Nt Nl Nl g al N gl it st

CASE
6461

For the Cil Conservation

Lymn Teschendorf, Eeq.

Cosmission: Legal Counsel for the Commissi:
State Land Office Bldg.
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87503
For Mr. McAllister, et al: W. BOOKER KELLY, ESQ.

WHITE, KOCH, KELLY, & McCARTHY:
200 Otero Street !
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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MR. RAMFY: ye have one case on the docket
this morning, Case 6461, in the matter of the hearing called

by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to

B A A L e 7 - - - - A
Provay- [npie [N NN Ry DU WPy Sy IS Sa [ T e I W PR
QA ara UL LMlLeIssATed DArCies ToO-RPPOAT QLA SLiow Causs

vwhy the Jemez Well No. 1 should not be pluggad and abandoned
in accordance with a Division-approved plugging program.
We sent out several subpoenas, one for Tom

Kleeman, Eddie Armenta, and Gary McAllister. I understand

+thase have all been served.

Are those persons present?

KIL.EEMAN: Yes,

RAMEY : Mr. Kleeman. Is the Mayor?

. ARMENTA: Yes.
RAMEY: And Gary McAllister?
MCALLISTER: Yes.

RAMEY: Ms. Teschendorf, would you call

your first witness, please?

Oh, are there any other appearances in the
case this morning?
>> I'm Lynn Teséhendorf,

MS. TESCHENDORF:

appearing on behalf of the Division. My first witness is
Carl Ulvog.
MR. RAMEY: All right, we'll ask Mr. Kleeman,

Mr. Ulvog, Mr. Armenta, and Mr. McAllister to stand at this

ook Ry

P h .
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- ! time and ha aworn.
2 (Witnesses sworn.)
e 3 MR. KELLY; MrA. Ramey, my name is Booker || _ |
. Kally. I'm npmaring on -behalf of My, Msoallietar, and T'4 j
VVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVV = B 1ike to just glarif:y one point. - 3
6 The order is addressed to other interested
3 ? parties, however we are appearing here under a subpoena and
‘ 8] we do not consider ourselves parties in the sense that any
8 order of the Commission is directed against us, and I'Q
gﬁ.gs» 10 like to just clarify the status of the people who you have
E %ggé 1 subpioenaed before we get into this hearing.
’) gg;z 12 MR. RAMEY: I think we have subpoenaed
Egg; 2 everyone here to find out all the 1n£omtion we can, Mr.
ELE " Kelly, about the well.
' Are you representing Mr McAllister, is
e that --
7 MR. KELLY: VYes, I am, I just -- I would
e not want to be classified ~- he or his company to be classi-~-
" fied as a party, is my position.
» MR. RAMEY: I think we're going to ask him
“ to testify as to ﬁhat work héz‘did on the well,
2 ,
MR. KRILLY: VYas.
<] | :
e MR. RAMEY: So that we can have a complete
* file on the well.
® MR. KELLY: That's fine.

]

e A

}t‘
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CARL ULVOG
being-callsed a5 a witness and having been duly sworn upon
his oath. teatified as follawe ba—wsds. i - I N

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. TESCHENDORF:
Q Would you state your name, by whom you're
employed, and in what position?
A Yes, ma'am. Carl Ulvog, Senior Geologist
for the Oil Conservation Commission in Santa Fe. | |
Q Have you previously testified before this
Commission and had your credentials made a matter of recozéd?
A I have and they are. |
o Are you familiar with the circumstances
and the subject matter of this case?
A Yes, I am.
MS. TESCHENDORF: Is the éitness considere%d
qualified? }
MR. RAMEY: We consider the witness quali-é
fied. - | I -
Q (Ms. Teschendorf contindirfag.) Mr. Ulvog, §

do your duties as District Supervisor include making re-

commendations to the Commission as to when wells should be

plugged and abandoned?
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%4
A X

&5, that 13 correct.

2 Q And does that include geothermal wells as

3 well as oil and gas wells, is that right?

«1 A hat is right.
5 113 Would you please refer to Exhibit One in

6 this case and describe that?

7 A I believe Exhibit One is actually the offi-
8 cial well file that we maintain here, and it éonsists of a
9 Form G-101, which is the application for a permit to drill,

10 and in this case it's an application for a permit to drill

of s
§§§§ 11| a temperature observation well, and it states that the ;
':) Egii 12| operator woul_d be Mayor Eddie Armenta and the address of j
§°§§ 13} the operator would be the Village of Jemez Springs, New
15 It sﬁates thé{;:he well, which is describead
16| by the docket, I believe, would be drilled with 8-3/4 inch
171 hole with 7-inch casing set at 100 feet with 30 sac);s of |
18{ cement circulated to the surface.
19 Then there would be a 5-inch hole drilled
2] to some unspecified depth and nothing more stated about the :
S ‘ 21| casing, and so on, of th;well. “ - »
| -3 But the total depth was proposed to be 750
_ 23 feet. |
< 24 That permit was approved on December 28th,
25 1978,
R T D P « e S i
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Accompanying that form was a Form G-102,
2 which is a land plat, or acreage dedication plat, and it

31 describes the location of this well. And that ~- I beg

5 Q For the record would you state the location

€} of that well?

B s al e

Y ) A Yes, I will. That would be located in Unit
81 A, which is actually described as being 90 feat west of the
91 Town Hall in Section 26 of Township 18 NOrth, Range 2 East,

0% sandoval County.

of s,
sgfg
2228 @ I notice from the G-101 that the drilling
‘3 g%j‘; 1? A;ccptr'actor is Stuart Brothers in Grants, New mgico. "Were
;gég 1 we able to get service on them?
S8E " A Were we able to what?
| 15 0 Did we subpoer;a anyone from Stuart Brothers?
16 R Not to my knov{rledge. I'm not sure if we
"1 aid. T aidn't notice that subpoena.
8 Did you mention that, Mr. Ramey?
9 MR. RAMEY: No, I had heard from counsel
2! that those -— we had subpoenaed two people from Stuart
2 ‘TDrilii.z;é, or a£ k\laasrt one, Don Kelly. We @dexstand he mt :
22 to!'cxas and we weren't able to serve him,
@ ' f'v23i ' | a.; I see. All right.
M o Do you have anything further on Exhibit One?
25

A That actually is all that our official well




i0

n

12

Fe, Now Mexzico 37501

13

14

3084 Plaze Blanca (808) 4713463

SALLY WALTON BOYD

“va“»‘d“%mﬂw A g .

file contains.

Q »Will you now refer to Exhibit Twoﬂ;pdwﬁefm

scribe that?
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tioned the Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico, and it is
simply a letter from Mr. Eddie Armenta, as Mayor of the
Village of Jemez Springs, and I would like to call that in
that letter it states that the Village of Jemez Springs
guarantees that the above mentioned well will be plugged and
the area cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0il
Conservation Diviasion as stipulated in the Rules and Regu-
rlations;
That is, of course, the primary interest in

that exhibit.

0 Would vou now refer to Exhibit Three and
describe that?

A Exhibit Three, I believe, is a copy -- par-
don me, yes, Exhibit Three is a portion of a proposal for
this pxoject, and this proposal is unsigned. I couldn't

tell you who prepared it; it doesn't say, but it's dated

And it lists several items involving the
drilling of this well. ’
But the pertinent pa:agraph that I would

like to point out appears about in the middle of that ex-

e sy s el
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% o ‘1§ hnibit and it's entitled item four, and I would just like to
2| read that., = R
3  Prilling will bo carried out under the super-| |
. ) 4y vision and with the advice of the project geologist. Two 1
51 test wells of a diameter of four inches to six inches, to
¢! be determined upon completion of mapping, will be drilled
7] into the limestone formation. Well depths are not expected
¢ 8§ to go below 750 feet. Fluids brought to the surface will
] 9} be held during the test and subsequently reinjected into
ass, 10} the formation.
s§§§
;‘:gg n I'll dispense with reading the rest of that
~ E,E S'i 129 e@xhibit, if I may.
;«gé; 13 a How did you first hear that this well had
§§§§ 4} been spudded?

15 A Actually, the only way that I knew that it

16| had been started was through the medium of a newspaper

17§ article, which appeared in the Albuquerque Journal Friday,

1 P F

8 January Sth

19 Q That is marked as Exhibit Pour, iz it not?

20 A Yes, that iz how I knew that the well had

21| peen started. We never did receive a report of the spudding
e ' 22| of the well. : i
S , "

"‘:3 B Q And what did you do after reading the news~
24

paper article?

A Well, of course, I investigated the well,
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when we did not receive an official report that the well

had

o

@an started, or anything, so I went out and inszpected
e, |

o Will you refer to Exhibit Five, ,theri. _and
describe what that shows? |

A Exhibit Five, I think, is a series of
pictures. There are three pictures that I took out ?%fhere"
and the uppermost picture is looking at the site from a
distance of approximately 25 to 30 feet away.

The next one is right up at the very edge
of it. There is a large hole where the water is comﬁ.ng up,
and bubbling and running off to the river. |

And then the third picture near the %bottom
of the page i3 a real close up of the casing, approximately
3-inch casing that is projecting from that hole with water

flowing around it.

Q What date were these pictures taken?.
A They were zll taken on January 29, 1579.
113 Do you have an estimate as to how much water

is comlng out of the hole?

i

A Yes. I estimated it in the vicinity?}of

1000 callons an hour is flowing from the hole at a temper-

i

ature of approximately 150 degrees at the surface.
| MR. RAMEY: Mr. Ulvog, you said this%is about

3-inch casing? :
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A Something in that order. I didn't get up

to it. I didn't feel like swirmming over, so I would esti-

- mate it was abqut a 3-inch tubing, casing, pipe, whatever,

with valves at the top.

MR. RAMEY: 1I'd understood from Exhibit One
they were going to run 7-inch casinq in the hole.

A I did not see any 7T-inch casing.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you.

Q (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Mr. Ulvog,
what did you do after discovering that the well was in this
ccndition?

‘A Well, I wrote two let.te.rs to >f‘:>he operator
of record, and first of all requesting that the now delin-
quent data be f£iled with this office.

¢ These are both listed on Exhibit Six, are
they not?

A Yas, that was the fits‘lt letter.

The second one, then, I simply sent by
registered mail or --
What's the date of that letter?
.Beg pardon?

What is the date of_}"_i:?._‘l_iatgletter?

F - T R

That's February 1, 1979.
And in this letter I mentioned that there

were violations of the State Regulations and that upon the -~
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in fact I'll read it.

An inspection of the site on January 2%th
last, indicateg that your project is in violation of State
Requlations in saveral raspects. DPlasss vafar to ths rulcs
and make such changes as are necessary to be in compliance.
Of primary importance is immediate shutting off of the water
that is escaping to the surface.

Kindly submit your plan for remedial action
and/or plugging for abandonment in time for same to be wit-

nessed by a representative of this agency.

Q What was the date of that first letter?
A That was January 30th.

Q What rules have been violated?

A Well, this was a permit for a temperature

observation well, and a temperature observation well is
never produced, and the fact that there is water flowing
from this well, I would have to call it a ~- it is being
produced, so it is now a producing well.

Number two, there were never any reports
filed, official reports, telling us ‘the well had been

spudded. There were no reports.teiling us ﬁhen casing was

' being run or cementing being done, or anything of thgt’sc:t,

or tests being made, and all of those are conditions of the

permit for an observation well. .

An observation well is simply for the measure-

|
[

|
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ment of temperature, nothing else.

Q So these rules you're referring to are shown
on Exhibit Seven, are they not?
A Yes, ‘that's right. I have some -- just a
few ité;\sﬂ that 1 pointed outj ééme§ trom tne culs book, and I
under A, which appears on page A-1 of the rules, --

Q These are geothermal rules.

A That's correct, that's geothermal rules, I'm
sorry.

About in the middle of that page there I've

indicated a geothermal observation well shall mean a well

-drilled solely for temperature observation purposes and

which shall not be completed as a geothermal producing well
or as an injection well_.

That's the primary thing I wanted to point
out in that page.

And when you go to page ~-- well, item B
under miscellaneous rules, well we find there under Rule 3,
I've indicated that, that pertains to waéte. Waste is pro-
hibited.

Under A, the production or handling of geo-

thermal resources of any type or in sny form, or the handling} =

of products thareof, in such a manner or under such condi- o
tions, or in such an amount as to constitute or result in

waste, is hereby prohibited.
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.ators, contractors, drillers,. transpofiers::ag;vige_ggmq‘,_

' persons shallnat 211 times conduct their opératiorns in

Page - —15

And I might point cut that this includes

also heat, if that is allowed to escape, that would ba con-
And under sub-paragraph B, all owners, oper-

panies, pipe pulling and salvage contractors, and all other 1

drilling, equipping, operating, producing, and plugélng

o

and abandoning a geothermal resource well in a manner that
will prevent waste of gsothermal resources and shall not
wastefully utilize geothermal resources or allow leakage of ]
such resources from a geothermal reservdir,’or’from Qells,
tanks, éontainers, or pipes, or other storage conduit or
operating ééuipment. |

And on page D~2 conforms to the filihg 6f'
Form G-~103, and I would just point out briefly that under

that it states that the Form G-103 is a subsequent report_v

R

of operation which shall be filed in accordance with this

rule applicable to the particular operation being reported,

and among those, number one, commencement of dtiliihb dpéﬁ—

ations; number two, casing and cement; number thrbe,_albéﬁinﬁl»
etalliation; number four, teﬁpoiar?éaﬁéﬁééﬁ‘ :

3.
g
£S

ment; and so on and so on.
And it further states that ﬁithin'ten dd&di

following the commencement of drilling operations, the Opgr—’
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that report. results of test of cgsing and cement job, and

‘never been a permit applied for for that.
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£ of the well shall

-
-
-

G-103, and so on.

And on the follo&ing page, D-3, it states
so on, thosérfepgéﬁé £§'Qe”fiieéig:éﬁin tsn“é;éé fbii;;lgg 77777777777
the setting of the string or usinb cement.

And then numberrf is a report of temporary
abandonment, and of course, at thé times I have visited the
well it has definitely been abandbnéd. There was no one
there and nothing there, and so on, so I would have to con-

gsider it to be temporary abandonment, even though there has

Q Héve you made a sgcond inspection of this
well? | !
A Yes, I have.
vﬁ And what date did you make that inspection?
N ;

Tﬁat date was on f- that was taken on ' ﬁ
February 21st, 1979.

Will you refer to%Exhibit~Eight and describe

Q
what that shaws? : _
A Exhibit Eight consists of two pictusres that &
wars taken on :hatjdats; both of éhém show the condition

of the hole and the casing, which?is leaning off to the

side; it shows the valve assumblygat the top, and there's

a yardstick there for scale, whicﬁ indicates thatthe hole

RPUSRDNPP S
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,,,,, 1 would be approximately ten . feet across. Ths casing is-
2 fallen or collapsed or washed qut or something, but it's
3 laying off to the side of the hole.
4 ‘Thdt's what those two pictures éhd_@:, plus, |
s Q ' In your opinion, Mr, ﬁlvbg, are geothermal §
7 resources being wasted? 1
8 A Well, ves, I don't believe there's much i'
{7 ® question about that. The water flowing and the heat tl.it's %‘
:‘ g" §E 10 escapilg, you'd have to say that it's being wasted. ‘1
:§§§ " Q And is fresh water being contaminated?
~ 23 12 ‘
- z‘%i; A Yes, this is running right into the river,
;gg -‘3. the Jemez River.
3 s ,VI‘ ’ ”'»?“ Q "Are there migration of fluids in the‘ wvell-
8 bore from the strata in which they are found to other strata?
_16' a Well, there certainly is migration of
v fluids to the surface. Now how many zones are exposed, I i ;
" have no way of knowing, but in conversations with people
9 at the site and others, there is definitely more than one
zo zone of water. | -
& @  In your opinion is there a possibility that
: 22 caving is the wellbore? v
= :_ Q = Q | Y would think so, yes. There would haveto
o be some erosion taking place by tha fact that the watér is
» flowing from it. Now whether there's caving going on, of
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- ! course I wouldn‘t know, but I would certainly Sﬁspéét it.
| 2 Qo Is the well in such a condition that in-
3| Jjury is being caused to neighboring properties?
E-i - o S L S T A I have no analyses of water and so on at . “
E’; 5 my di'sposal, but the conditioﬁ ‘of the casing is shown in
Ef : 8} that Exhibit -- the first set.of pictures -- that was Ex-
E‘"i » 71 hibit what? Exhibit Number Five. I believe that indicates
’ ; 8 that there's something occuring on that casing. 1It's being
% 9 discolored, and so on, so there's some chemical action
| 9‘55 10 taking place there, and from this T would assume that there
?f o Eggg "} would be some pollution occurring to the water.
”~§ 5; - EE E’E ‘ 12 o Isn't there a bathhouse nearby here?
i K | ' gaié 13 A That is correct, there is.
é E: ¥ 5% §§ o 0 And has that suffered injury by the condi-
S 15| tion of this well?
16 A Well, the qriginal well that, or spring,
. «3 * ; ” that supplied the bathhouse, the flow haé been reduced so
: ’ 8 badly that the bathhouse operator obtains water by pumping
f_ { 9| it from this pool around this pipe, because there is not
B E 2 enough water coming from the original spring any more.
§ 2 Qo What do you propose shoﬁid be done about
i : 5 ! AT 2| this situation, Mr. Ulvog?
§‘ % 2 ; C'.‘?» . B | A Well, I believe that the hole should be
1 i o | 2 plugged all throughout its entire length, since we have no
; » way of knowing how many fluid zones or pcrosity zones, for
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1 that matter, that may be barren but could be acting as

P

2 seep zones in that case, we have no idea where they are,

3 how many there are, so I would feel that the obvious seclu-

4 tiocn would bes to plug the entire wellbore, .
5 Y Were Exhibits One through Eight -- Exhibit

6 One is the well file. Bxhibit Two is the letter from the

7 Mayor. The pictures on Exhibits Five and Eight were taken

3f by you, is that correct?

8 A That is correct.
g - 10 o Do they absolutely refleét the situation as
Eigg 1 it was on those dates?
- §§;§ 2y A That's correct.
;g a: 13 Q. | And the letters on Exhibit Six were written |
§s§ “| by you? .
15 A That's right.
16 , MS. TESCHENDORF: At this time I'll offer
17§ Exhibits One through Eight in evidence.
i3 MR. RAMEY: Exhibits One through Eight will
9§ be admitted.
2 MS. TESCHENDORF: And I have nothing fur-
2| ther of this witness. |
2
S A CROSS EXAMINATION
| By MR. RAMEY:
2

Q Mr. Ulvog, I notice in comparing your ex-
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hibits Five and Eight, in Exhibit five there was a little

fence of some kind around the well.

A That's right.
4 Around the wall-and the hole thére.

A Truef

Q Anéd this fence seeﬁsfto have been removed.
A  Yes. |

Q Is this well in a poﬁhlated area?

A Yes, it is. It’s right 'down behind the --

it's right in the Village of Jemez Springs, right below the
City Hall} and there are residences, gnd so on, all around
there. |

Q And you say the temperature of the»water in
hole was 150 degrees? »

A Right at the surface,'yeé.

- Q What would be the efféct of a shall child

falling into it? »

A I don't believe it w°ﬁidisurvi6e very long.

[0} So it's also a hazard to the people of Jemas

Springs, particularly the young ghildien}

A I would think'sd.
o Small animaISTGr*lf%eétaék? .
A It's pretty muddy éroﬁndftheré, I quess yohé'

could sure slip in easy.

MR RAMEY: Any otheér questions of the wit-
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SN . j
) ness?
2 . MR. XLEEMAN: Yes. May I ask a question?
3 MR. RAMEY: Yes, let me ask one more, Mr, ]
5 R xicsman. '; ' S - i
o . 5 Q (Mr. Ramey continuing.) Now, you're re-
¢ 1 commending that the well be plugged. : If we get a report
7 from Mayor Armenta or Mr. Kleeman thiat something can be done
8 to the well to repair the well and contain the water the
5 9 way they should be coﬁtained, would you still recommend it
; g £ gE 10! be plugged?
:ggg " A Well, we.%would have to look at that proposal
3 ggz; 12 and consider whether it ;vas satisfactory, but we do have to
; g sg '3 ren\emng: that this is a temperature observation well and not
ST "1 to be produced.
18 We do have --
16 .Q But if the well resulted in a clean comple-
7§ tion and they did have aﬁpossible geothermal source, why,
1® don't you think it wouldfbe possible for the éoxnmission or
® 1 the Division to waive the requirements of an observation
21 vel1 being plugged? , '
A 5 . | AA. Yeﬂs, I tﬁink éhai: is .possible, but then I I :
= think we' should also gé to the section pertaining toc pis- i :
g - B ducing wélls and then ope‘%rate- under those provisions, and
2 not to cf:risider this as a temperature observation well.
% Otherwise, the statutes v;ould be violated. We wouldn't be

I . R e n S i S R R e Domed Ceeas oo R TSR e T S L i e i e il
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observation well, in other words, and that's our permit at
the moment. , e

I think we could perhaps go to an entire
different set-up, that iz, as a geothermal producer, but

you see, we have an entire set of operating conditions‘for

those.
Q0 Okay.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kleeman, did you have a
question?

MR. KLEEMAN: Yes, I did have one question.

MR, RAMEY: Would you identify yourself for_
the record?

"MR. KLEEMAN: I am Tom Kleeman, Project

Manager for the Jemez Springs No. 1 Well.

CROSS EXAMINATION

"BY MR. KLEFMAN:

Q I believe you stated that you saw a 2-inch
casing leaning over to the side?
A 'No, I didn't think I said anything about a

2-inch. T gsaid T £honght thers was =2 3-inch casiag pro-—

s

truding from this hole. I'm estimating;that. I didn't

-measure it.

Q And you did not see a 7-inch casing?

If it's.praduced; it's not a +temparatura .
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.his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

Page _ "23
A I did not see any 7-inch casing at all at

any time.
e ... _ MR._KLEEMAN: That's all I wanted to get on. .l ..
the record.

MR. RAMEY: ARy otiier guastions of the wit-

P T T

ness? Ve may be excused. ﬁ

MS. TESCHENDORF: I'd like to call Mr. Eddie

Armenta.

EDNDIE ARMENTA

being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

DIREc& EXAMINATION
BY MS. TESCHENDORF:
Q Would vou please state yocur name and place
of residence?

L.

dle Armenta, Jein

A B &z Springs, New

Q And you are the mayor of the Village of
Jemez Springs?

A Yes, I am.

a Let me show you what we've already intro-
duced as Exhibit Number One. That is a drilling permit.
That was signed by you, was it not? as operator?

A Yes, it was.

e i
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Q Would you plecase daescribe the chain of events
leading up to the drilling of this well?
A Leading up to it?

Uh~huh,; how vou -- who first proposed the

D

-t

Ly 1 Y
A T WA e e

g Of Aha ’
Jemez Springs needed a geoﬁhermal well, or what was your
interest in the drilling of this well?

A Well, we always knew it was a possibility
it was there.

Back in '78 Mr. Kleeman, Tom Kleeman, was

passing through and made the proposal to the Village Council

-as to the possibilities of using geothermal heat to heat

the village.
It was discussed and approved by the council
and the proposal was it was up to Mr, Kleeman to get together

with us and make a proposal for funding to 4drill.

) Where did you get this funding?
A From the State of New Mexico.
o I'd like to show you what we'vwe introduced

as Exhibit Two, and that is your latter guaranteelng that
the Village of Jemez Springs would see that the well was

properiv plugged in accordance with the Division Rules and

Regulations.
A Uh-huh.
a I want to ask you some questions about thé

| 4
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Page
Village of Jemez Springs financial responsibility in the
situation.
There is no bond covering this well, but by

your letter you have guaranteed that the financial responsi-

still in that position? Can you stilil guaranxtee that the

village of Jemez Springs will assume financial responsibility

and see that this well iz properly plugged or repaired?
A, "If my signature is on it saying I guaranteed

it, I guess it is.

0 On whose property is this well located?
A, The Village of Jemez Springs.

0. And you are the listed operator.

A Y am.

MS. TESCHENDORF: I have nothing further of

this witness.

BY MR. RAMEY:
o Did you, Mr. Mayor,jdid you have anything
to do with the drilling of the well?

A No.

has been the supervisor of the drilling of the well?

A Yes, he was.

=
W
¥
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N 10 ‘ MR, RAMEY: Aiy other Quéstibns of-the wit-
2 neés?
. MR. ARMENTA: Can T add something?
‘ .. _ MR, RAMEY: Yes, yon may add anything you | |
§| want,
6 ‘ MR. ARMENTA: The last person that was here,

7 the geoloqist, made’a statement as to the bathhouse.

8 : That bathhouse belongs to the Village of

] Jemez Springs. It is not privately owned. So any effect
10 to ‘that bathhouse would affact the Village, and it does be-

" loﬁg to the Village.

i)
SALLY WALTON BOYD

123 One other thing he said about the possibi-

13 liéy of the water flowing into the river affecting the fresh

Sania Fo, Now Mexico $7501

303CMana Blanes (806) 47124682

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

4 waéer, all along thét area, along that one-mile strip, there
15| are several open springs going into that water, and have
16§ bean gecing into that river for many years, many years, and

" has not had any efféct. I doubt that one more little spring J

' would affect it that much.
19 ; : That doesn't mean it should not be taken

20 caré of, but ~- thaﬁ's all I had to say.

ny| MR. RAHEY Thank you, Mayor. i

2y - mMs. -mscmmo ORF: I'd like to call Tom Klee- ’
o o

25
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R ' TOM KLEEMAN
2 being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon |
i
,3 his oath, testified as follows, to-wit: j
‘ |
5 DIRECT EXAMINATION
6| BY MS. TESCHENDORF:
7 0 Would you please state your name and by whom
8 you're employed?
s A My name is Tom Kleeman and I am under --
Eggs 01 1'm a subcontractor to the Village of Jemez Sprin.gs for this
E g; " project, ‘:
~ R34 12
. #gi; Y Are you a professional engineer or some kind,
‘ g“f 3 or what is your educational background?
: 555 " A My educational background? Economics and
'8 resource management.
16 Q What are your work experience background?
v A As regards geothermal resources?
f 8 Q Yes, drilling, and so on.
: : ' A While working for the State of Texas General
2 Land Office, I was responsible for stpdying feasibiliti_.es of
? developing v’a.rioué energy resources on State-owned lands, !
“ and impacts fyrom 3em109méht. |
: @ = I have subsequently worked for the last
- 2‘ four and a half years as an independent consultant in i:he
o energy field in everything from doing environme:tal impact
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analyses for pipelines, to planning new energy development

projects, studying the economics of energy development.

0. Mr. Armenta, Mavor Armenta, has stated that ||

a grant was obtained from the State of New Mexico. Were youn

A I-played a role in it, yes.

WY Can you tell me froh whom the grant was ob-
tained, for what purpose, and how much it was?

A, Yes. The grant came from the -~ what is now
the New Mexico Energy and Minerals Department. The amount,

the original amount was some $31,400. The purpose was to

'drill, to do test drilling in Jemez Springs to determine

whether or not there was a viable geothermal resource there.
Q And what was your -- you were the project

engineer or -~

A Project manager.
e -- project mandger.
A The project engineer was James Copeland-

Moran in Albuquerque.

Q Who was the driller on this well?
A The driller was Stuart hrothers, Grants, New
Mexico.
| 0 pid you contact them and hire them to do
this work?
A Yes.

S el i
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Q vho was the cementing company?
A National Cement.
0. And Adid you hire them to do the cementing?

A No. 11 third party work done on the well

was carried out by Stuart Brothers. -

0 Okay. Do you have any drilling experience
at all? |

A Have I drilled wells? No.

0 ¥ell, have you been connected with the drillin?
of wells -~

A Only in the analysis of results.

Q@ Do you have any knowledge in this particular

case, the depth to which the well was drilled?

A Yes.

0. ¥What was that depth?

A The TD was 824,

Q Do you know the depths at which the water

zones were encountered?
A Yes. The first zone was encountered at ap-~

proximately 80 feat and the only other zone of water en~

countered was approximately 500 feet. >‘
Q Can ybu:éescribe ﬁhe hater éhat was encountq:nk
in each of those zones?
A Yes. If I may, if you'll accept this as

evidence, the reasOn I was tardy was that -- apparently these
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please, I'll just mark this as OCD Exhibit Nine, and offer

Page 30

geothermal vapors have affected my memory, and I want off ' é
and left a chemical analysis of the water sitting on the

Xerox machine at Energy and Minerals Department, and so I

called Los Alamos and talked td,tﬁe éhemisé whg was-analyzing
the water, and I have a very brief summary of the chemistry
of the water, which if you will accept, I can provide you.
with more detailed a summary later, but the purpose of”fﬁis
exhibit is I think it will show that the water at 500 feet
is substantially less saline and has less chemical content
than the water at 80 feet and two other geothermal springs
which are present in the area.

The chemist did a much more extensive survey.
He sampled several springs in the area as well as the water
from the well. But I think this will convey the essence of
the difference, that the water at the surface is coming up
at the surface in these springs is substantially more con- _
taminated than the water thatis cémipg up inside of the
well. ‘ | |

So, if I may, I'd like to énter this as
an exhibit. ’

MS. TESCHENDORF: I think, if the Commission

that in evidence.

MR. RAMEY: It will be accepted.

Q Mr. Kleeman, do you ilave any knowledge as to
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any pipe tha;t was get? :
A In terms of casing?
0. Uh-huh.
A Yes, |
o What casing was set, to your knowledge, and
at what depth?
A We have a 7-inch casing that's been set to
the depth of approximately 120 feet.
0 That's all, to your knowledge?
A That is -- that's all the casing I bought.
0 You have no knowlcdge of smaller 3-inch
_casing?
A I'd like to clarify that matter.

The gtaff geologist commented that he saw !
a 3~inch casing leaning over to the .ide. Thig, in fact,
is a 2-inch %steel pipe, which has been welded onto a cap,
which has beén placed on top of the casing}.y
‘ The reason he could not see the 7-inch c#siné
is, if I mayéexplain' briefly, we dug out a cellar to allow

for a blowoui:‘preventer to be placed ‘atop the casing during

d.ﬂ.lling, ana still leave clearance for the rig. With the
subsecjueht flow that comes upr the outside of the casing,‘
which has -deéveloped since drilling, I'h afyiaid that he
couldn't see%the 7-inch casing because his view was obécufed

by the water,
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The purpose of the 2-inch pipe was to -- it
does have a valve at the top of it -- and it was to reduce
the -- stop the flow of water coming up from the top and bs
abie to control it.

I have found out strictly secondhand informa-

- tion, apparently the hotshct driver that came to pick up the

‘blowout preventer was fooling around with the 2-inch pipe

and somehow loosened this cap from the casing. I can no
longer thread the cap onto the casing and going to have to
replace this device. But the casing is quite firm and if
you would care to, I will explain exactly how it is set.

o N Thank you., '

A I think it should satiéfy the Commission's
interest in this matter.

N We originally tried to set the casing at 80

feet «¢nd the witness from National Cement can give you the

‘exact figures, but I know I boughi ain awful lot of cement

from that gentleman, approximately 350 bags, and there was

some discoloration at the top of the casing, indicating that

concrete was washing back to the surface; however, when we

subsequently tested the casing, it did not prove to be firm |

and since there was concern that we might hit a hot zone,
we wanted to make sure that the casing would withstand any
pressures and would accommodate the blowout preventer.

So we then pulled the casing out and redrille

e A ar

ot
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‘up from 80 feet washed out whatever cement was there, and

this time to 140 fect, approximately, and then at that point
we -~ this was with a 2-3/4 inch bit -- and we lowered the
7-inch casing back down to approximately 120 feet, pumped
more concrete down the hole, again some discoloration was
occurring at the surface, indicating the concrete was coming
back up the outside of the casiﬁg.

We let it set for overnight, nearly 24 hours,
when we came back we ran a pressure check on the casing, and
it held 3500 pounds of pressure. We knew, based upon the
cuttings we were getting, that we were well into the—iime~

stone, so we were satisfied that the casing would do the

- job.

Now at that time we didn't have a problem
with the water flow on the outside of the casing. It was
subsequent to that, while we were drilling, that apparently
the'vibrations set up from drilling shook the casing loose

frxom whatever cement existed in the annulus between the

alluvial material and the casing, and I think the combination |

of those vibrations and the pressure of the water coming

that's why we now have water‘fldwing”up the outside of the
casina. - B

o You said you bought 350 sacks. Is thit how
much you --

A That was the first go—-round.
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) That was the first go-round? How muéhr
cement tctally have you bought and tried to use in this hole?

A T will, if you don't mind, defer to the
records of the camenter " Fnough for him to have a very
nice vacation, I'm surc.

Well, let's see. I bought 350 bags'of

cement on the 4th of January, and then I bought anothsr 80
bage on the 6th of Januwary, and T think I bought another
20 on the 6th of January. That's a lot of cement.

Q It certainly is. Did you bring any records

with you concerning this well, other than this water analyailL

A Yes, I did.
o What records do you hava?
A Okay. I have an, at this point, incomplete |

but very detailed asscssment of the cuttings from the well
and these are being analyzed, the cuttings are being ana-~
lyzed at Los Alamos'Scientific Laboraﬁofy. Theirfspeeé may
not be everything I could wish, but their thoroughness is
beyond gquestion. And I will submit these for the inspecticn
of the Commission. I think you'll find that, as we have

stated, I have told you on previous occasions, that from

ground level to 80 feet, approximately 80 feet, the material r ‘]

encountered is alluvial; that at about 80 te 90 feet we
entered the limestone formation. This assessment stops at

460 feet.




Page a5
' Indications are that there's a transition Zan”'
2 .
: between the limestone and Sandia conglomerate at somewhere
‘ 3 ‘
around 500 feet, give or take 50 feet either direction.
. ,
For sure we know that the Precambrian granite begins at
s 790 feet.
i 6 '
Qo Would you have any objection to having that
7 B
Xeroxed and introduced as an exhibit?
8
A None at all.
. f 9 PR ;
e : Q Okay, that will be Exnibit Ten. ;
: - . 10 , | : :
sE;: Do you have any other records with you?
@§ = n | 4
2z 35 A Yes, I do. I have a proposal which I have '
’Dg - 12 L ‘
< sg brought before the OCD on previous occasions and would at -
Faas 13 |
jgii this time submit it formally.
<3S 14 : : B A
#s3 ' It's a proposal to control -- titled,
15
Proposal to Control Waterflow at Jemez Springs Well No., 1,
16
in which we discuss the situation at the well and what we
17 ) , .
. propose to do with it, and if you like, I'll give a verbal
18 ’
description at this time, if it's helpful.
19 :
Q I think you should.-
20 :
A All right. Maybe I can clear up something.
21 ; ' ' &
The staff geclogist llas stated that he thought the well was |~
P i . MR _
I in a condition of temnorary abandenment and T think stz
23 v B i PN . . < o ‘v i
i:} quite reasonable that he could come to that conclusion, but:
' Lo , T
there are circumstances which also argue quite reasonably
25
' that we have not abandoned the well.
wmfw‘;&uc-%fw‘u Fi i i L . L . . © o e e t’w»w‘&‘»‘zwf”:'v
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"flowing at a rate of approximately 18 gailons per minute.

A geologist from Los Rlamos and I were at the site last week

Page 36 . ]
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A

- and other factors.

Originally when the rig went off the well a crew from Los

Alamos was going to come in and lower tubing to do tempera-

ture gradient measurements, and this was the 15th of January:
they were going to come in in two days. Unfortunately,

this was the time that the snows hit, and which it seemed
about the time that Highway 4 would be cleared andryou could

get a crew over from Los Alamos, another snowstorm would

come in.

And after three weeks of this, when the crew
finally did get into the site and was able to start to lower
thavy discoversd
had occurred at about 140 feet. H

With this situation it no longer seemed
feasible to discuss trying to do the temperature gradient

measurement and we were ready to abandon that aspect of the

And so what we have now is -- and let me

add here, previously water coming up inside the.casing was

and we agctimata i+ o ha a3t legs than § gallons a minnéa

at this time, coming up inside the casing.

The apparent bridging at the depth of a§§
proximately 140 feet had substantially decreased the flow2
, » A
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i | of water coming up inside the casing.
2 We are proposing to test this bridge for its ,
31 atrength with river sand and gravel. TIf it appears to be
4 quite solid, we would like to pump concrete down the inside
51 of the casing and plug the hole back up to inside the casing
6 from, say, around 130 feat. I have a schematic here that
71 shows it. Back inside the casing to prevent any movement of
8 watex .from the 500 foot zone up into the 80 foot zone; we
9 would segregate the two aquifers.
g§§5 10 After that plugging is completed, we then
§g§§ n propose to open the qqsing, probably using what is known as
Eg;g - '2 ~a mills knife, or casing knife, to a\lJ.ow the water at 80
;Ei; 3 feat to e_nter the casing and reduce it, or p_os;ir.lrai;z stop ;vran';
35‘-;._‘- " altogether, the flow of water up .the outside of th¢ casing.
18 With this flow controlled on the inside we
16 would then lower a treime pipe, or treime tube, wash it
"7 down the outsidé of the casing, and puip-cement down the .
1® outside of the casing to prevent any future flow of water
" up the outside of the casing, and then cement the area at
20 ground level arcund the ocasinag. The main reason for this
2 being spring occurrence in the area there is rathei erratic
e R T S et S
200 UNDISUICTTIADLG ) QU 4l THCLAT QIT ULy Ol 808 QY Swncew
= popping up, I don't want them popping up near this well.
2 The alluvial material and the highiy niner-
= alized water act in such a way that you have artesian flow,
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| S t i which creatss its own caprock by preclpitating out minsrals;
|
: 2 and so then the water starts seeking new courses td come to
| 3 the surface.
E; - 5 | 41 Q Who prepared this proposal?
E 5 a Well, I prepared it with the advice of geol-
E* | | 6 ogist from Los Alamos. |
?Q S , ? a You are not an engineer or geologist your-
é _ 8 self?
E 9 A No, that's why I go to other people to assist
 a=s. 103 in these ﬁhings. |
5 i |
:g gé n Q Is that all the records you brought, then?
3 gé;i 12 A That is all I had to submit tat this time,
= A
;ﬁ :;g Bl yes. |
agg 14 Q I'1l mark the proposal as our Exhibit Eleven.
15 Have you prepared G-103 and{the various
16§ other forms that Mr. Ulvog has stated are deiinquent in this
171 and necessary?
18 A Right, I have.
19 Q Have you submitted those to%the Division or
2| would you like to do that at this time?
2 A I have -- IfhaVe tentativelf prepared thase
R R 2] forms based upon my convé:aétions wi;huthc-éivféiéﬂkbtaffvA 1
3 8| geologist and staff engineer. Let me ltate%that part -~
24 well, the responsibility iaientirely mine aﬁd I'm not shirk
25

it, but part of the problem with the tardineéss of the 103
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forms was a misunderstanding between myself and the staff

geologist as to when these had to occur. I was under the
impression that we filed them after the well was completed,
and since the wall obviously is not in a stste of completion,
I held up on filing them.

I subsequently learned that this was not
the case and have prepared them and am prepared to submit
them, but if the Commission does not mind waiting, I'd like
to sit down with the staff geologist and engineer and go
over them and make sure thef're filled out properly.

Q@  I'm sure that would be acceptable.

MS. TESCHENDORF: 1I'll offer Exhibits Ten
and Eleven,:aad I decn't think I have anything further of
this witness.

MR. RAMEY: Exhibits Ten and Eleven will be

admitted.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. RAMEY:
Q Mr. Xleeman, you state that you have en-
countered water at 80 feet and at 500 feet in this well?
A Thét ie ”ﬂ*v;ﬂ+»:yeg; i -
e And'then in your proposed reworking you do
not propose to do anything to the hole from where the bridge

is at approximately 100 feet to the 800 plus feet that the
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- 1| well is?
2 A Well, no, sir. We did not encountor any
3 other aquifer zones and feel that as long as we are segre-
7 4 gating two zones in guestion that we wbﬁld be preventing any
i : 5| contamination. 1In fact, if there were any contamination
E e to occur, it would be the water below contaminated by the
E" ? water atop. 3
8 Q And both of these flows are artesian flows.
! 8 A Yes, sir. i‘
E. 3. 10 0 Have you analyzed the -~ what we've marked i
Eggg " Exhibit Ten, have you analyzed tine limestones and such that
- gg;i 128 are in the deeper part of the hole to see if there's any
;ga: 13} porosity present in those?
a8 gj 14 A Well, that -- the i;idications are that the
151 most skignificant porosities corresponci with the -~ with the
16 | presence of the aquifers. In terms ‘qf, the analysis, it is
17} still being conducted by the geologi,qts and chemi;sts at
181 Los Alamos. ) _
19 I would say that their impression seems to
- 20| bhe there are no other significant z_ojxes of porosity.
2 Q Well, how could -- Low coﬁld the Commission

@ And Di;ision’ be assured ﬁhat if'you__'f{—_ if ydu seal of £ juat

i
) ]
B the top part of the hole right below the 7-inch c{hsing that ' :

24 | the waters encountered at 500 feet would stay in the 500

2 foot zone?

%
b,

H
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A Well, let me -- let me state that the water
we ancountered at 80 feet is apparently an aquifer which is
at the top of the limestone formation. Indications are --

this is a zone, a high faulted area, and indications are

_that this aquifer is coming up at some point north of the

drill site in some prpximity to Soda Dam and the Ranger
Station along a fault from daéth. The axact location is
unknown, but flowing along the top of the limestone forma-
tion and finding an advantageous situation along the river
there by the bathhouse for coming up.

The water at 500 feet, there is no other

recorded incidence of water of this composition in the area,

and it appears to be flowing through the limestone to some
other point to the west and south of this well.

Now the fractures and faults in this area
do continue in that direction and it probably comes up at
some point to the west and south nf the well.

o Well, I'm looking at your water analysis

here and there doesn't seem to be any correlation between

any of the waters insofar as chemical analysis is concerned.v

You have, say, for example, chlorides in
the 80~foot “ata;'fcﬁs -ﬁd in ths ;u&&u oné hers you saow
936; in the fourth one you show 653. Are you -- are you
saying any of these waters are~conn§cted or the same water?

A Well, the water in the springs and waters

3
3
2
!

r
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at 80 feet are much more mineralized than, for tha moast part,
than the water is at 500 fcet.

1} Do you agree with Mr., -- with Mayor Armenta's
statement that the springs are flowing into the river and
therefore -- I took it from his analysis, that the additicnal
1000 galions an hbur that are coming out of this well would
not contaminate the river any more than it's naturally being
contaminated?

A Yes, sir. I would appreciate the opportunity
to commént on that for the record.

Prior to our drilling there was a well that

~had developed the springs that were behind the bathhouse,

to the north of the bathhouse, and there was a cistern at
this well that filled up and fed the bathhouse when it was
used. There was a 3~-inch pipe going from the cistern to
the bathhouse; however, during periods in which the bath-
house was not using the water. there was a runoff pipa from
the cistern. There was a rather large travertine deposiﬁ
just to the west and south of this cistern, which shows that
the runoff water, the water ran off that travertine deposit
and down into the river, where all the other springs fed

it.

Since we have drilled this well, we have
diverted the flow of water that was going to this well that

fed the bathhouse to the new geothermal well, so that any
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=™ 1 Qater that's coming up from the geothermal well is essentially
2 the same water which was going into the bathhouse well and
31 flowing into the river.
4 It's a'point of diversion rather than an
5 additional amount of water going into the river.
6 o So you've just taken the bathhouse water
71 that was going into the river and it's i\ow coﬁing up arocuand
8 your well and gding into the river, and so the net effect is
9| that there's no -- no further contamination of the river
o E '3‘5 10 by your well? »
§= gg i A Not to my knowledge. No, sir, there is
‘.’, gg;g 2§ not. B |
Eggf 13 Q Have you seen Mr. Ulvog's Exhibit Five and
&3 §§ 4 Eight?
15 A The pictures?
16 Q Yes.
7. A i haven’t seen his piqtures, i?ut I'm quite
8| familiar with the site.
S 19 Q Would you classify this as a ‘i_saiard tc any
2! gmall children or maybe --
2 A Well, I certainly wouldn't adﬂrise keeping ‘
: au it ﬁx that c;nditibn.. I'm more concemed \dth somebody l . !
53 z gettiuqscaldadthanxamdrming.butlthiﬁkumds r
| 24 we can get;. a permit to proceed with this mttér, we would
%1 lixe to definitely fill it in.
\‘?My"f‘”” L .

. o o
g oo e R A
iyl .
. be g o pesg e e S By
.
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1 £ think I can speak for the Mayor in saying
2 we're not happy with the present situation and definitely

3] intand to see it corrscted.

4 1) Well, I would think you should have some

5i kind of a fence around this installation, Mr. Kleeman.

6 The 2-inch pipe that was sticking straight

7% up, which is now laying off to the side there, that was pdt

8! in to, I suppose, seal off the bottom aquifer, to contain

3 A No, it's -- because of the stripping of

Santa Ye,

81 it.
oF s, 10 A Right.
ogis
:g'ja " Q And is that ~- you say now that that is no
- . N - N e
‘Eﬁ: ‘ei 121 Jlonger serving that purpose?
>33 |
> O
3¢
U]

2080Plass Blanea

4! the threads in the cap, it's -~ well, it reduces the flow

-a
<

" somewhat but there's still water seeping out between the

16 cap and the casing.

17 So that will have to be replaced.

18 MR. RAMEY: Do you want to ask some questions?
19

Ly CROSS EXAMINATION

2§ By MR. ARNOLD:

| @  Mr. Kleeman, you may have answered or may

2| have mentioned this in your testimony, but I didn't hear

2 you say how you did this sampling at the 80-foot and the

% 500~-foot zones.

“W" TINE'S ri'_,‘yu-w,,.. _..», B e e e . . S - R . - B . F T A S PR CTT I 4.4}':4::-&“—.—J
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A Well, the water -- the water coming up from
80~ feet was easy to sample. It was on the outside of the
casing=

The water coming up from 500-feet, we

pumped down the water in the hole so that water coming from
80 feet was below the top of the casing, and allowad the
inside to flow for 20 minutes, which satisfied the geachamist
and he then took samples of the water coming up the inside

of the casing.

o You had the shallow water outside the casing

and the deep water on the inside? )

A vYes, sir.
Q Are you certain you didn't have any mixing
along the way or -- |
| | A oh, I know there was no mixing inside the

casing. That's sealed off. The water at 80 feet is on top

" of the limestone and the casing is cemented to the lime-

stone.
The only place it could have mixed is at

the surface, and that's why we pumped the water level down

MR.: ARNOLD: Okau

RECROSS EXAMINATION




l Fagé 46
E R ! 2 Let's go into the cementing on the 7-inch.
i 2 You said at one time you tried to set the ceinent or set the
| 3 casing at 80 feet?
E; 4 A Yes, sir.
E 5 Q And you cemented with several sacks of cement
6| at that point and it did not ~~ you daid not get a ;:ement job.
7 A, Right; we were not satisfied with the cement
81 job. |
E’ . 8 Q And then when you set it at 120 feet, did
" ’ : §§§E 10 you have -~ did you have shutoff of the water from 80 feet
:ggg " when you finished cementing?
N ,9555,,,,,,,". 1 o , _ e
ok _‘.s g; = A = I do not recall any water from 80 feet
_;'E g'.: » coming up the outside of the casing at that time.
& 51 14 QQQ . And how many sacks 6f cement did you use
8 at ‘tha:t. . Ii;.;I;nt?
16 A Well, we used either_so or €0, according to
Y1 our witness from National Cement.
18 Q. Well, mayba Mr. McA‘i’:iist‘er cﬁn answer that
" question a little better. 7
» A We did use -~ I'knowb we’ did pump some cemnt
A down the outside of the casing subaequent to that to nake
o 22' sure that it was -- it was sealed off, because we usuud | l
; 5 21 that probably a good bit of the concrete was béing washed |
o out the aquifer at 80 feet, and weren't sure how reliable .
% that cement job was. So we did pump some down from the top,

e S = e o U
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as welil.
Q Cemented both from the bottom and at the top
at that 120 fset. then. And subsequent drilling onarations

evidently jarred the upper éement l9ose.
A That;s what I have concluded.
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness?
MR. ULVOG: I have a couple I'd like to ask.
MR. RAMEY: Okay, Mr. Ulvog.

CROSS EXAMINATION

-BY MR. ULVOG:

0 I believe in the proposal that was submitted
here for this project, that prior to the drilling gedlogic
mapping of the area, part of the on-going San Diego Canyon
mapping program will be completed by a geologist from Los
Alamos Scientific Laboratory. These maps will be necessary
in locating the drilling site.

Was that mapping done?

A Yes, asir.
Q So there are geologic maps, then, of the
area. _
A lLet me say that there are geologic maps .an&

field notes supporting the conclusions of the geologist.

The final map has only completed in terms of ready for pub-
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S ~.lication to a point just, say, in proximity to Soda Dam.
2 lle does have his field notes and his own field sketching.
3 Q0 What is the geologlec formation that is the ]
“| 1imestone in which you set the 7-inch casing? What's that
5 formation, doryou know? ‘
"6 A | I believe it's mostly Ma:lera.
7 o I see, and at the total depth?
: 8 A Total depth is Precambrian granita.
} ' ‘_9 o Now, in the cementipqvof this 7-inch casing,
| gﬁgg 10 as I understand it, vou pumped cement down inside the casing
:§§§ Y| and then later you poured -- pumped some down on the out-
~ 23 |
- § 35 : -side?
23a i 13 _
;E! : A That's correct. - |
38 .E. " '@ Where would that cement on the outside have
?5 been? I mea’n‘ at what depth would Ehai: be ‘that you cemented’
1 outside the casing? | |
?7 A Wéll, our intention'i\fa‘sv for it to be frpm »
‘s the-tép down to 80 feet. 3 | L
7 '9 0 Don't you feel thati«"ghe waters that were
20 circulating might have washed that out? |
? A', ’ 'rhat was the teasout;;§<mt back and toaok
22' = ahnt ’rf:m +ha te';- wao +hat aven t!:e'_*.g!: we lnaw tha ce.;‘.z-_g |
3 Rt g was cemented in the —- into the limestone formation, havh;g
24 lost 350 bags of cement previously at that 80-foot zone,
® I was somewhat concerned that we might have lost additional-,i
Bnister SRR o
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limestone -- or additional cement at that depth, even though,
like I said;‘ werhad some 613colora£ion coming te the top,
we went back and pumped down the outside.

Q Well, now, I was just reviewing some of your
drilling reports here, and I notice that there was quite a

bit of material, weighted material, added to your mud, so

-4

don'+ know whnb vour daneitv nf ven

ea e emsenAEE It JRIVIS K al e ) -

youn had -~
I don't see anything on there anywhere, bﬁt I notice quick
gel, and so on, hulls occasionally were added, and so on.

So you had weighted material in the hole. You had weighted

drilling mud at the time that you went in and drilled in+-

‘side the casing when you deepened the well?

A I believe, let's check this, I believe that =
let's check the date on the -- on the mud. Okay, waiting
for mud to be delivered on ths 3rd of January. We are at

a depth of 80 feet.

As T recall, I'm i‘Gfﬁ sure this record re-

flects it, as I recall, we locst circulation somewhere in’

the proximity of that 80-foot zone. In othexr words at the

\

top of &;e limestone in the alluvial ﬁatétial.

My memory is somewhat: vague because it was
at 4:00 o'clock in the mornina and it was a rather toush.
day, but I had taken about an hour and a half nap and the
driller came in and woke me up and said we have to buy

$2000 worth of mud, so I do remember that we put substantial -
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i quantitieg of mud and hulls and guick gel, yrobabiy what-

2l ever else was available at that time.

3 . o Well, I'm wondering, you had a weighted mud

41 column at any rate when you were drilling.

5 A Right.

6 Q Isn't it conceivable that this, this weighted

7} mud column, the hydrostatic pressure being exerted on the |

8 formation coul& have contained some fluids -- I'm talking

9 now about below the casing -- below the casing whan you were

e drilling? Isn't it conceivable that you ‘could have had

" porosity zones either acting as aeep_zones or actually at-

" tempting to give up f£luid bu_’ﬁhe géight of the mud column

31 heid it in, so you wouldn't know abébt other porosity zones

“1 above that 500-foot level? B |

15 - A I would say that thgﬁ would be entirely

9 possible,.excep@ that we did not have any other problem with, .
by as I recall, losing drilling fluids;ﬁf » , . £ ‘
8 o Uh-huh.

19 A By encountering somg;porosity zZona whe:e_ihww ,,,,,
“1 made fétéralfmovement, and seconély;”inm the time we étop‘\

2 drilling antll the discovery of the bridging, the flow of
_ZZJ _water Aidn't chanae. that flow fram 500 feet staved 18, ap- .
= proximately 18 gallons per minute until the time ths'brii5>5

o occurred, and which reduced it.

% Q ° ' Oh, what date did drilling begin?
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! A I believe it was on 3 January. The reports
2 wiich you have, I bellieve, indicate it was 3 January.
| 3 Q Well, of course, that’s a newspaper article.
; 4 A No, sir, I mean these reports.
i _
g 5 (1} January 3rd.
8 A I believe so. 3
‘ 7 o And when you finished your drilling and left i
L ®1 the location? i:
i i
ﬁ - ; 9 A Again, I refer to these reports and I :think i
b : :
: - 10 . i
! ggs: the last date was 15 January. 3
©8.=
4134 n v _
=z =,§ Q What effect would the -- after you had set
o352 : .
R 12 ~ . /
< 3; and cemented your 7-inch and continued drilling tc 800-some
2337 ,
; 13 . -
; :‘E’ i; feet, what effect would the vibration and beating of the
1 S T . ~ o
P 3 = drill pipe on the side of tha- 7-irch have on the cement
15 , _
which, of course, it's only cemented near the bottom, right?
16 ‘
: A As a --
17
i) Ubviously it would have to be ioose at ieast
18 J ) , '
from, what, 80 feet where you tried to cement and couldn't?
19 v ‘ S S
The pipe would have to be loose at least from there on up, .
20 o
_ right?
: 4 .
; A Or there would be no flow.
z ‘ IR :
e ﬁ v 0. . So von wonld have vibration oaused bv. tha: .
f ) arill pipe and so on hitting the side of that 7-inch, what
do you suppose the effect of that would be where it is
25
cemented? Couldn't it break it loose?
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A I don't doubt that it could break it loose;
however, during the time while we were drilling, on a couple

of different occasions, oh, like around from 400 to 430 feet,

we stopped, did a pressure check, again it held 3500 pounds,
and then after we encountered the water at 500 feet and at
this point it's an unknown depth below 500 feet, we ran
another pressure check of 3500 pounds and it did hold, so
I do know éhﬁ£; beéause of our concern with high pressureé;
the cement was Lolding. ‘

Q Uh-huh.,

MR. ULVOG: T beljé&ve that's all the ques-

RECROSS EXAMINATION -

BY MR. RAMEY:

Q Mr. Kleeman, you said that James Copeland
wase ths preiasct engineer.

A Yes, sir.

Q Was he advised or was ﬁerpresent étiallﬁ

during the drilling of the well? s

A Mr. Copeland's resﬁépgibilities and function){
in this,prdjeét$in“no;Wag”ehccmpasséaiariilingroperaiiaﬂ#._‘ji
His stated purpose in this project was to analyze whatever
data we had in the post-drilling in terms of heat content ‘

of the fluids, volumes, chemistry, and what hawve you, for




[

SALLY WALTON BOYD

CERTIIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

$08aPhasa Blanes (595) 4713462

U

_...Banta By, Now Moxio 87801

10
13
12
L

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

24

cementing your 7-inch pipe, why, you -- who did you go to?

.could onlv be:vaerv. rouuh abhous. . - .

Page 53

the potentiai use of thls resource, to space heat the Village
of Jemez Springs, so his knowledge of what occurred during
drilling is strictly informal, that which I'vé passed on in
our discussing the prcject and_;ts incumbent headaches.

Q So when you were having problems with

A Well, I had -~ of coursa we had the crew
from Stuart Brothers present which having before I ever con-
tacted this firm I checked out their reputaiion and they
were quite reputable. They have a great deal of drilling
experience. They even drilled some geotherma1 test wells
for Los Alambs Scientific Laboratories.

» Given that background I had them there.:i: We
discuséed the project before we started drilling, and so
their expertise was at hand, and also there was a considerabh%.
amount of. advice made available from Los Alamos.

Q And how muchkhave you spent on this project7 l‘
To date?

A If it is permissible, I would prefer to defer

on that guestion until such time as T could put together

\
3

all the figures and there are'gome césts that are not -- I

Q Well, I read a second article in the paper
that stated you drilled the well and when you ran out of

money, why, you gquit drilling. 1Is that true or --
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A Well, Mr. Chairman, Soime of the things I've
read in the papex about this project are -~ I find rather

amazing.

That's not true. We -- we ran out of money
more- than once but managed to secure additional funding.

What really made me decide to stop drilling
was that we wera approaching the end o€ the period on this
last increment. We got an additional 53000 from the Energy
and Minerals Department and then subsequent to that I re~
ceived another $350C from Sunoco, and while we were starting

to run short on that, I had found another source to sustain

-continued drilling, but my iast Tricone rotary bit went for

one hour and fifteen minutes and 5 feet, and I decided that
there was no point buying bits. We had reached the Pre-
cambrian. We had learned a lot of significant information
about the geology in the area. It appeared that the hottest
producing zone was going to be at 80 fest and it would be
pointless to continue drilling.

Q Well, do you have a —- do you have a money

source for the proposed work that you intend to do now?

A I believe s80. I have not got in hand a
detailed budgat from the Adriller of what it would take to

conduct this work, but, you know, my feeling is that it's
going to be somewhere between $1000 and $3000, and if that's

the case, I think we will be all right, but it's -~ David
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I do with them, and make sure-that ;hey're‘going

back in town on Monday -- I would prefer to wait ﬁntil next

 Stuart is in Texas and T've only talked 5 him aboul it on

~the telephone and we haven't had a chance to sit Qown for

L 1
im the o

me to show h
of everything involved.

But based on my discussions with ihe people
at Los Alamos, I think we'll be all right, based on thié
proposal,

Q Okay. If this Commission directs you to

‘repair this well or plug it, how much time is it §oing to

take you to do the work?

A Prior to drilling this well I wonld have been

-quite confident in answering that question. I have led to

believe that we could complete it in two to two aéd a half

days, provided that it doesn't snow and provided ﬁhat every-

-thing goes according to plan.

Q Well, if we directed you to do this today

‘you couldn't have it done by the weekend. i

A Iet me -- let me bring up a point?here, and

I'm not trying to criticize anybody, but we also are dealing -

with the State Engineer's Office and I have to cléar what

to accept

B

*

since the proposed driller is out of state -- he éill be

week.

e

ey

e
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Q Well, I really would tend to disagree with
you., I don't ~- I think if this Commission directed you to

do something, I don't think you would have to clear it with

-t

the State Engineex's Office.

A Well, Mr. Chairman, I do not mean to imply
that I have to clear the directions of the Commission with
the State Engineer's Office, but I think there may be some
question about the actions of the driller, between the
driller and the State Engineer's Office. I do not feel
privileged to comment on those, but I'm aware that they
exist.

I seem to‘be caught in a double bind here.
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness? Ha may be excused.
| MR, STUART: Mr. Ramey?
MR. RAMEY: Yes.
MR. STUART:. My name is Steve Stuart. I'Q

from Stuart Drilling Company. I'm not contracting officer

for the company and so -- and I was not subpoenaed to be

here. i'm mainly here as a matter of interést to see what,
if anything, our involvement is, but if there is anything

I can oy, T will,

1 Ansu
I want to be honest about what my limited
knowledge is about the situation and don't want to over-

represent it, but I want you to know that I'm here and I'll

S A
e




L3y R - ¥ A
S 1 be of what he’ip I can. . B S
f 2 MR. RAMEY: fThank you, Mr. Stuart,
3 Let's take about a fifteeh minute recesé.
4 (Thereupon a recess was
5 taken.)
8 MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order,
T} please. |
s T o 8  Diad we exouse yoﬁ; Mr xléemﬁn? N
, 9 MR. KLEEMAN: I believe yéu aid, sir.
;' 9§§§ 10 MR. RAMEY: Okay.
Eggg " MS. TESCHENDORF: 1I'd like to call Gary
‘D g;j; 21 Mcallister.
Fias 1w
1.
%8s GARY McALLISTER
15 being called as a witness and having been fduiy sworn upon
16 his ocath, testified as follows, to-wit: ‘
17
18 DIRECT EXAMINATION
9} BY MS. TESCHENDORF:
2? Q Would you pleasé state yoﬂr name and by whon
2 you're employed? | | |
| 22! a Gary MeAiligster, "a_!enal’,emnt ,orporavtic:.
é 23 Q And what is your positicn with that oompaﬂy'l’
d A Station Manager and Servicé F:oréman. ‘ |
% Q What is the scope of your duties in that
«%wa&., - LR R R A g oy
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Page 58
position?
A, To cement all wells that we are called on to
do work on.
Q Could you briefly summarize your experience
in cementing? | :
A I worked foxr Byron Jackson, Incorporated, -

for 8-1/2 years in Wyoming, which is one of the major cementikg

companies in the world, and I moved down here in 1975 to
work for Fleet Cementers, and that company was bought out a
year ago by National Supply Company.

MR. RAMEY: So you are a subsidiary of

‘National Supply, National Cementers are a subsidiary of

National Supply?

A Yeah, Armco Steel, National Supply, yes, sir.

MR, RAMEY: Ckay, thank you.
Q@ (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Wwhat records
have you brought with you concerning this well?

A The tickets that I used for each cement job.
A 0 Do you or your attdrngy have any objectionp

to ourkcopyingvthose and introducing them as an exhibit?

A No, ma'am,

'

At X

¥S. TESCHEWDORT: I think we'll mazk thoss
as Exhibit 12 and I'll introduce them later.
Q Referring to those records, Mr. McAllister,

will you please describe the cementing program, including the
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amounts of cement, the class of cement, what happened to it,
and the whole sequence of cvents?
A Yes, ma'am.

The first time they called »

f

ot
o
0
3
3
£
fu
H
5

7-inch casing to 74 feet.
o Who is "they"? |
A Stuart Brothers. Ana 9-3/4 hole they had
drilled at that time because the 8-3/4 hole they couldn't
get the pipe down.
I ran -- they wanted me to pump cement until

we got it to the surface because they wanted a cement job,

.and the truck I took holds 350 sacks, and we emptied it.

They had circulation on the hole but it never did bring any
cement back.

And after we got done, I displaced it down
to 54 feet so they'dbhave cement in the casing to drill out,
and we didn't get any cement back to the surface and they
could move the pipe with =lLe rig. |

So they decided we didn't have a cement job

and pulled the casing.

0 ~ What date was this, do you know?

A 4th of.January; _“éﬁ releaséd ﬁe aﬁé T went
home and they called me back on the 6th and they had drilled:
to 140 feet, and they ran 115 foot of 7-inch casing and we

cemented it with 60 sacks of cement, which would be over

P
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100 percent excess for the hole. And we did not get any
cement back to the surface on it.

So I ran my home into the hole 20 feet --
15 feet, I think it was, and mixed 20 sacks, and we did get
good cement back to the surface then. It fell about 2 feet,
which was where the bottom of the -- ﬁhe top of the casing
was set underground, and they released me.

MR. RAMEY: This was on the outside --

A Right.
MR. RAMEY: Between the hole and the pipe.

A Right. And they released me and I left and

-they called me when I was about half way from Grants to

Albuquerque going home, and the cement had fallen and they
wanted to try to do it again.

I came back and put my hose in the hole
again and we cémented it with 20 qackp and brought it back,
and it was holding at the time, and tﬁey released ﬁs and
shut the tigAdown, I believe, for 24 héurs, because theyid
been working foxr 3 or 4 days straight, and thatis tpe ;ast
time I had anyﬁhipg to do with the well.

Q Do you have ahy-opinién as to what happened

A It may have fallen down the hole like the
first one did and created a channel, ﬁaybe, and eventually

when they started drilling it broke loose, possibly.
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‘That's all I would know.

Q You've no other explanation for where that
350 sacks went?

A i do not, except that we may have -- it may:
have went into that water zone that they encounteredrat 80
feet. That's where we think it went.

| '§ And Stuart'Brothers Drilling hired your com-

pany to do the cementing?

A Yes, they called me.

0 So at this point, to your knowledge, there

is no cement job in the well?

A Not on top, no.

Q What do you --

A If they pressured up to 3500 when they got
ready to drill the cement -- I left 20 feet of cement in

the pipe when they shut down for 24 hours, and eventually it

was there if they pressured up to 3500, which they said they

ON Lamda .
NN AN

did. thare should be a cement iob from 118 foot ¢ ;

0

anyway.
Q May I iook at those records you brought with
you?
| - A Yeah. there's two. three.
Q Okay.

MR. RAMEY: So you feel, Mr. McAllister, that

the bottom of the 7-inch is cemented in at this time?
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= i ' A I feel it is, yes, sir.
2 0} What type of cement did you use on this well?
3 A Class B, |
‘4 Qo Is this a heat resistant cement?
5 A It's supposed to be at that temperature, yes.
5 Q Set up all right at 15C degrees?
! A Right. t
: 8 MR. RAMEY: Do you have anytning further,
% 8 Ms. Teschendorf?
gg gs 10 MS. TESCHENDORF: I'd like to offer Exhibit
: §§ " 12 in evidence.
2 gggs 12 MR. RAMEY: Okay, it will be admitted.
;gé; 3 MR. “2LLY; Mr. Examiner, I'd just like to T
5:}§' 14 ' g

request, I think you were going to make copies and let us

15
have the originals back.
16
MS. TESCHENDORF: Okay.
17
MR. RAMEY: Do you have anything further?
18 . _ g
MS. TESCHENDORF: No, I have nothing further.
19 ' ‘
MR. RAMEY: Does anyone have any questions
20 ; ' “
of the witness? Mr. Nutter?
2
‘!- ._CRossznkxurwiTIoN,,s
23
I BY MR. NUTTER:
- » o
Q My name is Dan Nutter. I'm with the 0il
2
Conservation Division.

e g

‘--n;;»;r«w e s e
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Apparently \;.'ater is coming up arcund tfho
outside :of this casing. You probably heard that testimdny
this moxrning.

| Do you have any :sit‘iggestion_s ‘as an experienced
cementer as to how this water comix‘{% up outside the casing

could be remedied?

L X 7N
LR

S LETTY [ L WP S, PAPT | A
. » tf\o\\-

t [ - -
bW - Nn,; T don't 2v 3aCRS ini Aty

’
which _wdujld be apprcximately 1000 percent excess on the
amount of pipe we have in the hole and couldn't touch it.

0 So it is a common occurrence, is it not,
that yod have difficulty setting cement in flowing water?

A Sometimes, yes, sir.

Q Uh-huh. Are there any substitutes for
cenment that are effective in setting’nin flowing water condi-
tions? Any types of plastic or anything like that?

| A I believe there is.L My superior might know

of some.: I do not.

Q' Uh‘“hu}lo
A In our company there isn't, that I know of,_?v
¢ So you don't have any recommendation, then,,

kN
\

as to ho;ﬁ the tipper'part of this casing could be cemented
to adgq"_uiately shut off that water ' flow?
A Not other than running 1 or 2-inch pipe

down it,! like he suggested and tried to do it.

0 Well, again we'd have the flowing water and

Y

i
|
'3
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Faye

difficulty in getting it to set, wouldn't we?

A Yes, mixing as heavy a coment as we could,
we could cement it and get it up to 16 to 17 pounds a gallon.

0 And then would that resist a flow of water
of the volume that we've got in this well, deo you think?

A Yes, I killed it ong -- I had resisted --
there's no pressure on it, that I know of.

It's not flowing hard enough to have any

pressure behind it, from our wells that we have cemented up
around MNose Rock for Phillips. They've got wells that flow

180 to 200 gallons a minute.

Q.  Artesian type wells and they cement against
that flow?
A Yes, sir, kill them off.
Q with 16 or 17 pound cement?
A 15 pound cement will kill them.

Qo Okay, thank you, that's all.

you could use.

MR. RAMEY: Would you identify yourself fofl

umn TIRIYNT e e == d e Thoo o Fooad o PEot.. rod s Y
JITee tammais - - g s e 833 W LRSI MWL WA Gdd

National Cement.
There are several techniques that could be

used but it would be a trial and error thing of finding
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whatever your hydrostatic pressure is would hold the water

down and hold the coment in place, too.

If you make your cement too heavy it will

But if you make it light enough where you do
nothing but hold the water pressura dewn, 4t gives tha
cement an opportunity to hydrate, then in fact we probably
could get a good cement job, you xnow, from 20 to 30 feet
up. I don't believe there's any way we can go down to the
top of the water zone again, on account of cement.

The primary cementing job, there are a lot
of techniques you could have used which would have got you
a good primary cementing job of your surface casing, but
right now there's nothing you can do about it.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness? He may be excused.

Do vou have anything further, Ms. Teschendorfy

MS. TESCHENDORF: I don't believe so.

MR. RAMFY: Anyone présentthave anything to | _
add to this case? Any statements? ’ |
Yes, sir, Mayor Armenta.

MR. ARMENTA: I'd like to say something.

On behalf of the Village there's been a lot
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of money and time spent on this nrojcct.

The nowmenciature of the orlginal proposal
probably should have been changed to maybe a resource well,
Everything was -- this is a féirly new thing, Irgh;pklwggogqq
the stéte. I cén assureﬁvoﬁ-tha£ ﬁo one involved in this
proﬁect maliciously disregarded any regulations, and not
to comply with any requlations set féfth by thie Commission.

I would not like to see that well plugged
up. I'm sure there are problems with it now as far as the
flow.

If it is, if you order us to plug it up, I
feel it would be a waste and it would slow down energy
projects that are taking place in the state.

That's all.
MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Hayor, and I want

to assure you that the Commission is certainly interested in

seeing geothermal development and if this well can be utilizoq

as a possible geothermal project for space heating, why, we
certainly are sympathetic toward that end and we'll de every-

thing that we utilized.

R anK YO e e e

Harold Daw, New Mexlco State

University.

MR. RAMEY: Yes, Dr. Daw.

DR. DAW: And the Energy Institute has the
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= ! rasponsibility for the development of geothermal in the State
2 frah"éAféséarch standpolnt, and we would sure like to sce
31 1if possible for that to be preserved as a viable gaothermal
41| program. , R L S ,
’5 MR. RAMEY: Thank vou, Dr.>Daw.
6 Anything fuither?
_ R L 7 ‘ ‘ Mr. Kleceman, ﬁe don't prescribe to tell you
! 81 nhow to do your well, how to try to repair your well. We are
9

going to tell you to repair it as soon as possible.

T TR

gﬁgg 10 We will approve the plugging back opeé:atibns
: :ggg _ "I that you oroposed in your schematic and your proposal, which
9 ggzz 21 is marked as Exhibit Eleven. That is as to testing the |
zgsf .1? bridge and we do request that you get as much cement as pos-
ﬁggl ' l.“ sible on that plug and, if possible, put in some in the T i
1 open hole and some in the pipe, and if you could bring it
16 up to thejbase of your perforations,JWhy, that would be i
_i7 ideal. F
8 As to repairing the outside of the hole,xndw,
3
79 that is your problem. We're not going to try to attempt:tp
D ie11 you how. We may have the experﬁise but we wouldn't L -
?— - 2 want ™ tc~bet—6nmit;wsé“ﬁ‘m“ii&édire€%+=e§~te~éswthiswjas%«%sjz
éd '“22“ isdon ;s poésibie and there will be anf?fder probaﬁly issged.
§:’ early next week that will state that:you do this, and we'viiif,
probably put a time limitation on it, and I would suggest
%

that you do it as soon as possible and probably the Commissio

e : s . SR
A R S R
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. ! would give you something-like ten days or two-week period
2 to get the work dona.
3 _S$o you can make your plans accordinaly.
4 MR. KLEEMAN: Yes, sir.
5 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Ulvog?
6 MR. ULVOG: Yes, I would like to request
? that some sort of a pfbtective device be put around this
‘ _ 8 well in the meantime because thiere's no question about it
é 8 but it would be a hazard to small children, animals, and so
ofs. 108 on.
1
: gs " MR. KLEEMAN: May I suggest, Mr. Chairman,
~ 2324 12 i .
o < E . that I am going to go back to the site this waekend and
E . 4 ;
:EEE 3 I'd like to put back the fence that we had there before and
-
gc 1“4
w5z then next week we can complete operations on the well.
15 :
MR. RAMEY: 1Well, Mr. Kleeman, in looking
c 16 .
: at Mr. Ulvog's Exhibit Five where the fence was in place,
8 .
: 17
%ﬁ. I wouldn't consider that a child-proof fence. I would sug-
R 18 ,
Ea gest you put something better than that in.
B 18 , i .
E MR. KLEEMAN: All right. :
] 20 ’ - \;\
MR. RAMEY: And with that, the hearing is
3 ' :
. .. 1_-adjourned. B
7|

{Hearing condluded.)'

s s i

e e R S Al
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record of the hearing, prepared by me to the best of my

ability, knowledge, and skill, from my notes taken at the
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MR. . MEY: We have one case on the docket
this morning, Case 6461, in the matter of the hearing called
by the Cil Conservation Commission on its own motion to
permit Mayor Eddie Armenta, the Village of Jemez Springs,
and all other interested parties to appear and'show caﬁser
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11 No. 1 should not be plugged and abghdoh;a'

in acdordance with a Diﬁisibn—approvedﬂplugging prbgrém; 1
We sent out several subvoenas, one for Tbm

Kleeman, Eddie.Armenta, and Gary McAllister. I understand

these have all been served.

Are those persons present?

MR. KLEEMAN: Yes.

RAMEY: Mr. Klecwan. Is the Mayor?

MR.

MR. ARMENTA: Yes.

MR. RAMEY: And Gary McAllister?

MR. McALLISTER: Yes.

MR. RAMEY: Ms, Teschendorf, would you call
your first witness, please? |

Oh, are there any other appearances in the
case this morning?

MS. TESCHENDORF: I'm Lyrn Teschendorf,

24

25

“““appearing on behalf of the Division. My first witness is ﬂ

Carl Ulvog.
MR. RAMEY: All right, we'll ask Mr. Kleeman,

Mr. Ulvog, Mr. Armenta, and Mr, McAllister to stand at this
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o ! time and be sworn.

— 2 {Witncoses sworn. )
. 3 MR. KELLY; Mr‘: Ramey, my name is Booker e
g 4 Kelly. I'm appearing on behalf ¢f Mr. McAllister, and I'd
EL """ - - 5 ”Wiiké"Ea’5h§£¥ciéii£ywone"§5iﬁt; S
;;?- - N 8] A >””Wmdrwrwrwwfﬁe order is addressed to othe# interested _
% 7 parties, hoﬁever we are appe‘arfng’ here under a subpoena.and :

8 we do not consider ourselves parties in the sense that any
9 order of the Commission is directed against us, and I'd ;

10 like to just clarify the :status of the people who you have

"1 everyone here to find out all the information we can, Mr.

Santa ¥s,

ofs.

R

:§§.§ " subpoenaed before we get into this hearing.
“~y 2334 12 , » : ‘
- i‘ 3 : MR. RAMEY: I think we have subpoenaed

z
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$020P1aza Blanca

“1 Kkelly, about the well.

15 Are you represe§nting Mr. Mci\lliétef, is
"®V that --

7 MR, KELLY: Yes, I am. I just - I would

1 s e . _ ; .
8 not want to be classified -- he or his company to be classi-

19 fj.ed as a party, is my positibnf.
2 MR. RAMEY: I think we're going to %ask him
A to testify as to what work he dld on the well. '
z| " MR. KELLY: Yes, o

3 B MR. RAMEY: So that we can have a c?):fgilete
#1 file on the well. | |
25

MR. KELLY: That's fine.
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CARL ULVOG
being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. TESCHENDORF:
Q Would you state your name, by whom you're
employed, and in what position?

A Yes, ma'‘am. Carl Ulvog, Senior Geologist

for the 0il Conservation Cormmission in Santa Fe.

Q - Have you previously testified before this
Commission and had your credentials made a matter of record?
A I have and they are.
Q Are you familiar with the circumstances
and the subject matter of this case?
A Yes, I am.
MS. TESCHENDORF:{ Is the witness considered
qualified?
MR. RAMEY: We consider the witness gquali-
fied.
0 (Ms. Teschenéorf-coﬁtinﬁiﬁé;) ﬁr. Uivoé,
do your duties as District Superxvisor include making re-
commendations to the Commission as to when wells should be

plugged and abandoned?
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A Yes, that is correct.
Q And does that include geothermal wells as
well as o0il and gas wells, is that right?

A That is right.

Q | Would you please refer to Exhibit One in
this case and describe thét?

A, I believe Exhibit One is actually the offi-
cial well file that we maintain here, and it consists of a
Form G-101, which is the application for a permit to drill,
andkin this case it's an application for a permit to drill

a temperature observation well, and it states that the

~operator would be Mayor Eddie Armenta and the address of

the operator would be the Village . of Jemez Springs, New
Mexico.

It states that the well, which is deécribed
by the docket, I believe, Would be drilled with 8-3/4 inch
hole with 7-inch casing set at 100 feet with 30 sacks of
cement circplated to the surface.

Then there would be a 5-inch hole drilled
to some unspecified depth and nothing more stated about the
casing, and so on, of the well.

| But ﬁhe?total depth was proposed'tﬁ_be 75@1w
feét. | H
That permit was approved on December 28th,

1978.
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Accompanying that form was a Form G-102,
which is a land plat, or acreage dedication plat, and it
déscrihé§ tge location of this well. And that -- I beg
your pardor?

) For the record would you state the location
of that well? |

A Yes, I will. That would be located in Unit
A, which is actually described as being 90 feet west of the
Town Hall in Section 26 of Township 18 NOrth,kRange 2 East,
Sandoval County.

o I notice from the G-i01 that the drilling
contractor is Stuart Brothers in Grants, New Mexico. Were

we able to get service on them?

A Were we able to what?
Q Did we subpoena anyone from Stuart Brothers?
A Not to my knowledge. 1I'm not sure if we

did. I>didn'£ notice that subpoena.

Wbid Y6u mention”£hét, Mr‘ ﬁamef?

MR. RAMEY: No, I had heard from counsel
that those -- we had subpoenaed two people from Stuart
brilling, or at least one, Don Kelly. We_understand he went

to Texas and we weren't able to serve him.

A I see. All right,
Q Do you have anything further on Exhibit One?
A, That actually is all that our official well

Do 3:;,‘ /;; S e 5

G




10

"

12

13

SALLY WALTON 30YD
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
Santa Fe, New Mexico 37501

3090Plaza Dlanoa (506) $71-3442

14
15
18
17
18

19

2

R

O

24

25

- . -
" oy <
file contains.
Q Will you now refer to Exhibit Two and de-
scribe that?
A That, I believe, is a letter, undated, cap-

tioned the Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico, and it is
simply a letter from Mr. Eddie Armenta, as MaQor of the
Village of Jemez Springs, and I would like to call‘that in
that letter it states that the Village of Jemez Springs
guarantees that ghe above mentioned well will be plugged and
the area cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0il

1 thie Rules and Regu~
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lations.

That is, of course, the<primary interest in
that exhibit.

Q Would you now refer to Exhibit Three and
describe_that?

A Exhibit Three, I believe, is a copy -- par-
don me, ves, Exﬁiﬁit‘fhgée“is a pbrtidn of a prdﬁdééi”fbr'
this project, and this proposal is unsigned. I couldn;t
tell you who prepared it; it doesn't say, but it's dated
5th of July of 1978.

And it 1ists several items involving the
drilling of this well. |
But the pertinent paragraph that I would

like to point out appears about in the middle of that ex-—
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t's entitled item four, and I would just like to
read that.

brilling will be carried out under the super-
vision and with ihe advice of the project éeologist. Two
test wells of a diameter of four inches to six inches, to
be determined upbn completion of mapping, will be drilled
into-the limestone formation. Well depths are not gxpected
to go below 750 feet. Fluids brought to the surface will
be held during the test and subsequently reinjected into
the formation.

1711 dispense with reading the rest of that
exhibit¢, if I may.

0} How did you first hear that this well had

been spudded?

A Actually, the only way that I knew that it
had been started was through the medium of a newspaper

article, which appeared in the Albuquerque Journal Friday,

January 5th.
0 That is marked as Exhibit Four, is it not?
A Yes, that is how I knew that the well had

been started. We never did receive a report of the spudding

"or the well.

Q " And what did you do after reading the nﬁeﬁs-w

paper article?

A Wbll, of course, I investigated the wvell,
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1000 gallons an hour is flowing from the hole at a temper-

P;w 1]

when we did not receive an official report that the well

-

tiad been started, or anything, so I went out and inspected
it.

Q Will you refer to Exhibit Five, then, and
deséribe what that shows?

A Exhibit Five, I think, is a series of
pictures. There are three pictures that I todk out there
and the uppermost picture is looking at the site from a
distance of approximately 25 to 30 feet away.

The next cne is right up at the very edge

i it. There is a large hole where the water is coming up,

C

“and. bubbling and running off to the river.

And then the third picture near the bottom
of the page is a real close up of the casing, approximately
3—-inch casing that is projecting from that hole with water

flowing around it.

Q What date were these pictures taken?
A, They were all taken on January 2%, 1979.
Q Do you have an estimate as to how much water

is coming out of the hole?

A Yes. I estimated it in the vicinity of

ature of approximately 150 degrees at the surface. , 2

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Ulvog, you said this is about

3-inch casing?

ff‘:
|
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A Somethihg in that order. I didn't get up

to it. I didn't feel like swimming over, so I would esti-

mate it was about a 3-inch tubing, casing, pipe, whatever,
with valves at the top.

MR. RAMEY: 1I'd undeistood from Exhibit One

they were going to¢ run 7-inch casing in the hole.

A I did not see any 7-inch casing.
MR. RAMEY: Thank you.
Q (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) Mr. Ulvog,

what did you do after discovering that the well was in this
condition?

A _ Well, I wrote two letters to the operator
of record, and first of all requesting that the now delin-
quent data be filed with this office. B

0. These are both listed on Exhibit Six, are
they not?

A Yes, that was the first letter.

The second one, then, I simply sent by

registered mail or --

[ R

a What's the date of that letter?

A Beg pardon?

o what is ktne date of that letter? i
A That's February 1, 1979.

And in this letter I mentioned that there

were violations of the State Regulations and that upon the --
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in fact I'll read it.

An inspection of the site on January 29th
last, indicates that your project is in violation of State
VRegulations in several respects; Flease refer to the rﬁles
and maké such changeé as are necessary to be -in compliance.
Of primary importance is immediate shutting off of the water
that is escaping to the surface.
| Kindly submit your plan for remedial action
and/or plugging for abandonment in time for same to be wit-

nessed by a representative of this agency.

What was the date of that first letter?

Q

A That was January 30th.

0. What rules have been violated?

A Well, this was a permit for a temperature

observation well, and a temperature observation well is

never produced, and the fact that there is water flowing

from this well, I would have to call it a -- it is being

produced, sc it is now a producing well.

" Number two, there were never any reports
i filed, official reports,.telliﬁg us the weli had been
2 spudded. There were no reports telling us when casing was
221 ety run-or cementing boing done, or AnyERiNg of that dores
:3 23| or tests being made, and all of those are conditions of the
| 24 | permit for an observation well.
25

An observation well is simply for the measurej
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ment of temperature, nothing else,

0 So these rules vou're referri

ct
0

are shown
on Exhibit Seven, are they not?

A Yes, that's right. I have some -~ just a
few items that I pointed out; comes from the rule book, and
under A. which appears on page A-1 of the rules, --

1) These are geothermal rules.

- A That's correct, that's geothermal rules, I'm
sorry. |
About in the middle of that page there I've

indicated a geothermal observation well shall mean a well

~drilled solely for temperature observation purposes and

which shall not be completed as a geothermal producing well
or as an injection weil.

That's the primary thing I wanted to point
out in that page.

And when ycu go to page —-— well, item B
under miscellaneous rules, well we find there under Rule 3,
I've indicated that, that pertains to waste. Waste is pro-
hibited. |

Under A, the production or handling of geo~

25

Ww%af—&k@@u@g:w [ ST R
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thermal resources of any type or in any form, or the handling}].

of products thereof, in such a manner or under such condi-
tions, or in such an amount as to constitute or result in

waste, is hereby prohibited.
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And I might point out that this includes
also heat, if that is allowed to escape, that would be con-
sidered waste.

And under sub-paragraph B, all owners, oper-
ators, cdhtractors,;drillers, transporters, service com-
panies, pipe pulling and salvage contractors, and all other
persons shall at all times conduct their operations in
drilling, equipping, operating, producing, and plugging
and abandoning a geothermal resource well in a manner that
will prevent waste of geothermal resources and shall not
wastetully utilize geothermal resources or allow leakage of
such resources from a geothermal réservoir, or from wells,
tanks, containers, or pipes, or other storage conduit or
operating equipment.

And on page D~2 conforius to the filing of
Form G-103, and I would just point out briefly that under
that’it states‘that ;pg_Form G-103ris a subsequent report
of operation which shall be filed in accordance with this

rule applicable to the particular operation being raported.

ations; number two, casing and cement; number three, altering

G

24

25

o Wwell casing ifistaliation; NURSET fOUT;, tempOrAry abandon=

W‘“&if&;s»-e,:éﬂa inv i

ment; and so on and SO on.
And it further states that within ten days

following the commencement of drillingroperations, the oper-
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ator of the well shall file a report thereof on a Form

2 G-103, and so on.
s "And on the following page, D-3, it states
4 that report results of test of casing and cement job, and
5 so on, those reports to be filed within ten days following
6 ’the setting of the string or using cement.
7 And then number 3 is a report of temporary
8 abandonment, and of courr;er,r at the times I have visited the
9 well it has definitely been abandoned. There was no one
E§§§ 10 there and nothing there, and so on, so I would have to con-
Egig " sider it to be temporary abandonment, even though there has
~yR3si 12f : .
= -“gj; , never been a permit applied for for that.
;gsi 13 Q Have you made a second inspection of this
g }:’i 14 well?
15 A Yes, I have.
16 CQ And what date did you make that inspection?
v A That date was on -- that was taken on )_
18 Februéry 21lst, 1979. E
19 Q Will you refer to Exhibit Eight and describe
¥ ] what that shows?
2 A Exhibit Eight consists of two pictures that
,,,,,,,,,, 22; _were taken on that date. both of them show the condition
53 of the hcle and the casing, which is leaning off to the
24 side; it shows the valve assumbly at the top, and there's
25

"w@,% i T R T e e W

{

a yardstick there for scale, which indicates thatthe hole

£
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would be approximately ten: feet across. The casing is

o

|
|

2 fallen or collapsed or washed out or something, but it's
3 laying off to the side of the hole.
4 ‘That's what those two pictures show, plus,
-8 of course, the water coming from that.
6 0. In your opinion, Mr. Ulvog, are geothermal
71 resources being wasted?
8 A Well, yes, I don't believe there's much
9 question about that. The water flowing and the heat that's
e’_{._.":'; 10 escaping, you'd have to say that it’s being wasted.
. & .
CEER
;%:g A Q. And is fresh water being contaminateéd?
-»
O3:is
Q ! gl 12 A Yes, this is running right into the river,
3388
> 8 g 13 the Jemez River.
> é':
-d
11 . _— o
n8s Q Are there migration of fluids in the well-
15 bore from the strata in which they are found to other strata?
16 A Well, there certainly is migration of
v fluids to the surface. Now how many zones are exposed, I
18 have no way of knowing, but in conversations with peovle
19 at the site and others,., there is definitely more than one
20 —omen o em d rea L
Ay L ALCL »
2 Q. In your opinion is there a possibility that
21 . ) o ' T
§  caving 1§ the welliborez
3 B )} T would think so, yes. There would have to
24 R . y .
be some erosion taking place by the fact that the water is
25

*‘% Y P RPN Y

flowing froa it. Now whether there's caving going on, of
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course I wouldn't know, but I would certainly suspect it.

“‘"erﬁ,@‘x‘.u:%g-." P

2 Q Is the well in such a condition that in-
3 jury is being caused to neighkboring properties?
4 A I have no analyses of water and so on at
5 my disposal, but the condition of the casing is shown in
6 that Exhibit -- the first set of pictures -- that was Ex-
7| hibit what? Exhibit Number Five. I believe that indicates
3 £hat there's something occuring on that casing. It's being
9 discolored, and so on, so there's some chemical action
e§§= 10 taking place there, and from this I would assume that there
' Eggg n would be some pollution occurring to the water.
- §§§§ 12 o} Isn't there a bathhouse nearby here?
fg 3: 13 A That is correct, there is.
'} s
iggg 14 0 aid has that suffered injiry by the condi-
15 tion of this well?
16 A Well, the original well tflat, or spring,
7 that supplied the bathhouse, the flow has been reduced so
18 badly that the bathhouse operator obtains wéter-by pumpiné
19 it from this pool around thié pipe, because there is not
20 enouch water éoming from the original spring any more.
. 2 [0} What do you propose should be done about
Z| this situation, Mr. Ulvoa? - -
:} 3 A Well, I believe that the hole should be
é‘ plugged all throughout its entire length, since we have no
25

way of knowing how many fluid zones or porosity zones, for
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™ 1 that matter, that may be barren but could be acting as
2 seep zones in that»case, we have no idea where they are,
3 how many there are, so I would feel that the obvious solu-
4 tion would be to plug the entire wellbore.
5 Q. Were Exhibits One through BEight -- BExhibit
8 ‘One is the well file. Exhibit Two is the letter from the
7 | Mayor. The pictures on Exhibits Five and Eight were taken
8 by you, is that correct?
: 9 A That is correct.
? g.ggz 10 0. Do they absolutely reflect the situation as
; §§§§ N it was on those dates?
é "" g%gi 12 A That's correct.
sik | | _ .
:cé_: 13 o And the letters on Exhibit Six were written
gg §§ 14| by you? [
15 A That's right.
) 16 . MS. TESCHENDORF: At this time I'll offer
3%/ 1 Exhibits One through Eight in evidence.
: 18 7 MR, ﬁAMEfér:ﬁxhiﬁits One through Eight will
g 18 be admitted.

L 20 MS. TESCHENDORF: And I have ndthing fur-
| 21} ther of this witness.
“1
23 ' CROSS EXAMINATION
24} BY MR. RAMEY:

25 0 Mr. Ulvog, I notice in comparing your ex-

e --,..;,%;?.' e e
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Page 20
hibits Five and Eight, in Exhibit Five there was a little

fence of some Kind around the well.

A That's right.
_ 'dmw" A;buna thergell and thé-hole thére.
‘A True. -
0 And this fence seems to have been removed.
A, Yes.

Is this well in a populated area?

o

Yes, it is. It's right down behind the --

it's right in the Village of Jemez fprings, right below the
Ciiy ‘Hall, and there are residences, and so on, ail around

0. And you say the temperature of the water in
hole;was 150 degrees?

a Right at the surface, yes.

Q tThat would be the effect of a small child
fall?ng intc it?
| A I don‘t'believe it would survive very long.

Q So it's alsq a hazard to the people of Jemez
Springs, particularly the yéuﬂg children?

A I would thiﬁk'sof

Small animals or livestock?

A It's pretty ‘muddy around there, I guess you
could sure slip in easy.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-

-
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ness?
MR. KLEEMAN: Yes. May 1 ask a question?
MR. RAMEY: Yes, let me ask one more, Mr.

Kleeman. o

0. (Mr. Ramey continuing.) Now, you're re-
commending that the well be plugged. If we get a report
from Mayor Armenta or Mr. Kleeman that something can be done
to the well to repair the well and contain the water the

way they should be contained, would you still recommend it

be plugged?

A. Well, we would have to look at that proposal

and consider whether it wzs satisfactory, but we do have to
remember that this is a temperature observacion well and not
to be produced.

We do have --

Q But if the well resulted in a clean comple-

tion and they did have a possible gecthermal source, why,

don't you think it would be possible for the Commission or

the Division to waive the requirements of an observation
well being plugged?

A Yes, I think that is possible, but then T
£ﬁink we sinoculd also go to the section pe;taining tb pro-
ducing wells and then operate under those provisions, and
not to consider this as a temperature observation well,

Otherwise, the statutes would be violated. We wouldn't be

.




a t doing our job. If it'é produced, it's not a temperature
1 2 obgervation well, in other woxds, and that's our permit at
| 3 the moment.
4 I think we could perhaps go to an entire
5 different set-up, that is, as a geothermal producer, but
81 you see, we have an entire set of operating conditions for
h ? those.
8 o Okay.
g 9 , MR. RAMEY: Mr, Kleeman, did you have a
: o E 25 101 question?
§§§§ i MR. KLEEMAN: Yés, I did have one question.
N -3
2 ;gé; 12 MR. RAMEY: Would you identify yourself for
;gé:‘; 13 the record?
5§§3 b MR. KLEEMAN: I am Tom Kleeman, Project
18 Manager for the Jemez Sprihgs No. 1 Well.
16
v CROSS EXAMINATION
’ 8 | BY MR. KLEEMAN:
19 4 I believe you stated that you saw a 2-inch
2 casing -leaning over to the side?
! A No, I didn't think I said anything about a
2 i 2—in§h. I said I {;hought théré was av»3;inch casihg préf—
> 3 z truding from this hole. I'm estimating that. "I didn't
i measure it.
2 Q And you did not see a 7-inch casing?

. .
e s S e o < e
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B 1 A I did not see any 7-inch casing at all at
2 any time.
3 MR. KLEEMAN: That's all I wanted to get on
4 the record.
5 MR. RAMEY: Any other queétions of the wit-
8 ness? He may be excused.
7 MS. TESCHENDORF: I'd like to call Mr. Eddie
EV’ 8| Armenta.
S gg 3. 10 EDDIE ARMENTA
T
Eii; 1) being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon
Coat gg;i 28 his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:
self |
3
3§§§ 14 DIRECT EXAMINATION ﬁ
5% BY MS. TESCHENDORF:
16 Q Would you please stata your name and place
17 | of residence?
18 A Eddie Armenta, Jemez Springs, New Mexico. ‘
19 Q And you are the mayor of the Village of
2048 Jemez Spriﬁgs?
2 A Yes, I am.
2z i Q@  Let me show you what we've already yinkt;”o’-
) B | gduced as Exhibit Number One. That is a drilling permit.
e That was signed by you, was it not? ag operator?
% A Yes, it was.
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0 Would you please describe the chain of events
leading up to the drilling of this well? -

A Leading up to it?

Q ’iﬁhrhuh, how you -- who first proposed the
drilling of the well, ‘did you decide that the Village of
Jemez Springs needed a geothermal well, or what was your
interest in the drilling of this well? |

A Well, we always knew it was a possibility
it was there.

Back in '78 Mr. Kleeman, Tom Kleeman, was
passing through and made the proposal to the Village Couhcil
as to the possibilities of using geothermal heat to heat
the village.

It was discussed and approved by the council

and the proposal was it was up to Mr. Kleeman to get together

with us and make a proposal for funding to drill.

Q Where did you get this funding?
A From the State of New Mexico.
Q I'd like to show you what we've introduced

as Exhibit Two, and that is your letter guaranteeing that

the Village of Jemez Springs would see that the well was

'btoperly Piuggediin accordance with the Diviéi@n_Rples and .l;éi

Regulations.
A Uh-~huh.
0 I want to ask yvou some gquestions about the

;
:
:
;
E
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Village of Jemez Springs financial responsibility in the

situation,

Thgggﬂig“novbond covering this well, but by

]
LY, T o €3 Y e
"J—l.—u‘:‘d,“‘ LE e d B

bility for thes:

"still in that can you still guarantee that the

Village of Jemez Sbriﬁgs“%ill assume financial responsibility
and see that this well is properly vlugged or repaired?
A If my signature is on it saying I guaranteed

it, I guess it is.

B On whose property is this well located?
A The Village of Jemez Springs.
0 And you are the listed operator.
A I am.
MS. TESCHENDORF: I have nothing furthér of
this witness. -

CROSS EXAMINATIONM

BY MR. RAMEY:

0 Did you, Mr. Mayor, did you have’ anything
to do with the drilling of the well?
| A No. |
1} You had nothing to do with it, Mr. Kleeman

has been the supervisor of the drilling of the well?

A Yes, he was.

b
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MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-

MR, ARMENTA: Can I add something?

MRf RAMEY: Yes, you may add anything you
Qant.

MR, ARMENTA: The last person that was here,
the geologist, made a statement as to the bathhouse.

That bathhouse belohgs to the Village of
Jemez Sp;ings. It is not privately owned. So any effect
to that bathhouse would affect the Village, and it does be-
long to the Village.

| One cther thing he said about the possibi-

lity of the water flowing into the river affecting the fresh
water, all along that area, along that one-mile strip, there
are several open-springs going into that water, and have

P T e L L Ty - L T Y
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has not had any effect. I doubt that one mor:2 little spring
w&uld affect it that much.
- That doesn't mean it should not be taken
care of, but -- that's all I had to say.
MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mayor.
" M5. TESCHENDORF: 1°d llke to call Tbﬁ Klee-

man next.

el R D 5
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TOM KLEEMAN
being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY Ms.,TESCHéNDORF:

Q' Would you please state ycur name and by whom
you're employad?

A, My name is Tom Kleeman and I am under --
I'm a subcontractor to the Village of Jemez Springs for this
project.

Q Are you a professional engineer or some kind,
or what is your educational background?

A, My educational background? Economics and

resource management.

- Q What are your work experience background?
A As regards geothermal resources?
o Yes, drilling, and so on.
A While workiné for the State of Texas General

Land Office, I was responsible for studying feasibilities of
developing wvarious energy resources on State-owned lands,
and impécts from developméni. |

I have subsequently worked for the last
four and a half years as an independent consultant in the

energy field in everything from doing environmental impact
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analyses for pipelines, to planning new energy development
projects, studying the economics of energy development.

0 ' 'MfQ'Armehta, Mayor Armenta, has staﬁg@ﬁtpat
a grant was obtaineé frgg ﬁhé Sféte of New Mexicéf. Wefe you
instrumental in obtaining that grant? :

A, I played a role in it, yes.

Q. Can you tell me from whom the grant was ob-
tained, for what purpose, and how much it was?

A Yes. The grant came from the -- what is now

the New Mexico Energy and Minerals Department. The amount,

the original amount was some $31,400. The purpose wags to

-drill, to do test drilling in Jemez Springs to determine

whether or not there was a viable geothermal resource there.
Q And what was your -- you were the project

engineer or --

- A Project manager.
Q ~-— project manager.
A The project engineer was James Copeland-

Moran in Albuguerque.

o Wwho was the driller on this well?

A The driller was Stuart Brothers, Grants, New
Mexico.

Q Did you contact them and hire them to do
this werk?

A Yes.
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0. Who was the cementing company?

A National Cement.

) And aid»you>hire’£hemAto do‘tﬁéréémeﬁtiﬁg?
A,rmﬂwﬁé;eriimthird party work done on the wéll

was carried out by Stuart Brothers.

Q Okay. Do you have any drilling experience
at allz

A Have I drilled wells? No.

0 Well, have you been connected with the drillidg
of wells --

A Only in the analysis of results.

o Do you have any knowledge in this particular

case, the depth to which the well was drilled?

A Yes.
t1 What was that depéh?
A The TD was 824.

vl Do you know the depths at which the water
zones were encountered? |

A Yes. The first zone was encountered at ap-
proximately 80 feet and the only other zone of water en-

countered was approximately 500 feet.

Q. Can you describe the water that was encbunteréb,i

in each of those zones?

2 Yes. If I may, if you'll accept this as
evidence, the reasOn I was tardy was that -- apparently these

S
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L geothermal vapors have affected my memory, and I went off

2 | and left a chemical analysis of the water sitting on the

3 Xerox machine at Energy and Minerals Department, and so I

5 the water, and I have a very brief summary of the chemistry

6 of the water, which if you will accept, I can provide you

Y with more detailed a summary later; but the purpdse of this
8 rhibit is I think it will show that the water at 500 feet

is substantially'less saline and has less chemical content

QEE: 10 than the water at B0 feet and two other geothermal springs
o8t . ,
7 ;in '""] which are present in the area.
o353 _

?5 g; 12 The chemist did a much more extensiv: survey. »
B3a; _,
:Eé‘ 13 He sampled several springs in the area as well as :the water :
< -g . . el : £
wngs 14 from the well. But I think this will convey the essence of | ::

15 the difference, that the water at the surface is icoming up
i at the surface in these springs is substantially more con-
17 taminated than the water that's coming up inside of the
Bl well.
19 So, if I may, I'd like to enter this as
2 an exhibit.
2 MS. TESCHENDORF: I think, if the Commission
“1 please, I'1ll just mark this as OCD Exhibit Nine, ‘and offer
23 R .

3 3 that in evidence.

' 24 L :

MR. RAMEY: It will be accepted. ;

25

Q Mr. Xleeman, do you have any knowledge as to

R TR e ST T e R R P
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| » B ' any pipe that was set?

" 12 casing?

| 2 A In terms of casing?
E 3 Q Uh-huh.
- L A Yeas,
5 Q What casing was set, to your knowledge, and
6 at what depth? | j
,, 7 A We have a 7-inch Casing that's been set to ,
8 tﬁe depth of approximately 120 feet. i
9 Q That's all, to yoﬁr knowledge?
3 5 10 A That is -- that's all the casing I bought.
M
gg i iy You have no knowledge of smaller 3-inch 1
i3
:

13 A I'd like to clarify that matter.

SALLY WALTON EHOYD
CERTIIED SHONTHAND R PORTER

302¢Plazs Blanca
Santa ¥e,
shy,

" ‘ The staff geologist commented that he saw ﬁ

151 a 3-inch casing leaning over to the side. This, in fact,

-
(1.

is a 2-inch steel pipe, whichvhas been welded onto a cap,

7 | which has been placed on top of the casing.

ié | The reason he couid‘not éée the 7-inch casiné
¥l jis, if T may explain briefly, we dug out a cellar to allow'

2 for a blowout preventer to be placed atop the casing during

21 drilling, and still leave clearance for the rig. With the l"

“ subsequent flow that comes up the outside of the casing,

B| which has developed since drilling, I'm afraid that he . -f

2 couldn't see the 7-inch casing because. his view was obSCureaﬁ:

% by the water.
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The purpose of the 2-inch pipe was to -- it
does have a valve at the top of it -- and it was to reduce

the -- stbp the flow of water coming up from the top and be

abid to contrel it.

I have found out strictly secondhand informa-

5¥ion, apparently the hotshot driver that came to pick up the

blowout preventer was fooling around with the 2-inch pipe
and somehow loosened this cap from the casing. I can no
longer thread the cap onto the casing and going to have to
replace this device. But the casing is quite firm and if
von would care to, I will explain exactly how it is set.

Q Thank you.

A I think it should satisfy the Commission's
interest in this matter.

We oriéinally tried to set the casing at 80
feet and the witness from National Cement can give you the
exa;t figures, but I know I bought an awful lot of cement
from that gentleman, approximately 350 bags, and tﬁere was
some discoloration at the top of the casing, indicating that
concrete was washing back to the surface; however, when we

subsequently tested the casing, it did not prove to be’firm

| and since there was concern that we might hit a hot zone,

we wanted to make sure that the casing would withstand any
pressures and would accommodate the blowout preventer.
So we then pulled the casing out and redrill

B T R Oy SN T S ok 8 N 5
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this time to 140 feet, approximately, and then at that point
we -= this was with a 9-3/4 inch bit -- and we lowered ﬁhe

7-inch casing back down to approximately 120 feet, vumped

.~ more cdncrete down the hole, again some discoloration was

occurring at the surface, indicating the concrete was coming
béck up the outside of the casing.

We let it set for overnight, nearly 24 hours,
when we came back we ran a pressure check on the casing, and
it held 3500 pounds of pressure. We knew, based upon the
cuttings we were getting, that we were well into the lime-
stone, so we were satisfied thét the casing would do the
job.

Now at that time we didn't have a problem
with the water flow on the outside of the casing. It was
subsequent to that, while we were drilling, that apparently
the vibrations set up from drilling shook the casing loose
from whatever cement existed in the annulus between the
alluvialﬁmate¥ial and the casing, and I thiﬁﬁ the combination
of theose vibrations and the pressure of the water coming
up from 80 feet washed out whatever cement was there, and
that's why we now have water flowing up the outside of the

casing. ;
¢ You said you bought 350 sacks. 1Is that how
much you --

A, That was the first go-round.
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’ 1 0. That was the first go-round? How much
2z cement totally have you bought and tried to use in this hole?
3 A I will, if you don't mind, defer to the

4| records of the cementer. Enough for him to have a very 1

5 nice vacation, I'm sure.

6 Well, let's see. I bought 350 bags of
7 cement on the 4th of January, and then I bought another 80
8 bags on the 6th of January, and I think I bought another

9§ 20 on the 6th of -January. That's a lot of cement.

ass. 10 o) It certainly is. Did you bring any records
SE:E :

=% . . . . . |
QuS 1" with you concerning this well, cther than this water analysis

=
332
DEid 12 A Y aid
b | E B es, I id. F
1
,.oéf 13 Q What recoxrds do you have?
-l
®83 L A Oky. I have an, at this point, incomplete
18 but very detailed assessment of the cuttings from the well

-
(<]

and these are being analyzed, the cuttings are being ana-
17 lyzed at Los Alamos Scientific Laboratory. Their speed may ;_f
18 not be everything I could wish, but their thoroughness is

9 beyond question. And I will submit these for the inspection

20! of the Commission. I think you'll find that, as we have
2 stated, I have told you on previous occasions, that from
2 .groﬁndAlével £o 80 féet; approkimateiy 80 feet, the material
s | 281 encountered is alluvial; that at about_Bé%tc-QO feét we
24 entered the limestone formation. This assessment stops at

25_ 460 feet.
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Maround 500 feet, give or take 50 feet either direction.

790 feet.

-brought before the OCD on previous occasions and would ‘atf

-déscription at this time, if it's helpful.

The staff geologist has stated that he thought the well wajs
quite reasonable that he could come to that conclusion, but

‘that we have not abandonad the well.

i i
i . ) |

Page o 5 o)
Indications are that there's a transitior.!zong

between the limestone and Sandia conglomerate at Somewheie

For sure we know that the Precambrian granite begins at

Q Would you have any objection to having théjlt
Xeroxed and introduced as an exhibit?
A None at all.
Q Okay, that will be Exhibit Ten.
Do you have any other records with you?

A Yes, I do. I have a proposal which I have

this time submit it formally.

It's a proposal to control —- titled,
Proposal to Control Waterflow at Jemez:.Springs Well No. 1,
in which we discuss the situation at the well and what wej

Y

propose to do with it, and if you like, I'11 give a verbal

o I think you should.

A All right. Maybe I can clear up something.

in a condition of temporary abandonment and I think it's

i

3

there are circumstances which also argue quite reasonably!

gk
Ges




1 A combination of weather and other factors.

N

Originally when the rig went off the well a crew from Los

31 Alamos was going to come in and lower tubing to do tenpera-

6 they were coing to come in in two days. Unfortunately,

6 tiais was the time that the snows hit, and which it seemed

7 about the time that Highway 4 would be cleared and you could
F~ ' 8 get a crew over from Los Alamos, another snowstorm would

s - 9 come in.

gggs 10 And after three weeks of this, when the crew
Eg,;::E " finally did get intc the site and was able o start to lower
Qg%i; 121 some instruments down the hole, they discovered that bridging
ggié 131 had occurred at about 140 feet.
) $§§§ 14 With this situatio; it no longer seemed
18 feasiblie to discuss trying to dg the temperature gradient
16 measurement and we were ready to abandon that aspect of the
71 project.
18 And so what we have now is -- and let me
19 add here, previocusly water coming up inside the casing was
2 flowing at a rate of approximately 18 gallons per minute.
21 A geologist from Los Alamos and I were at the sitg last week
z and wé eﬁtixﬁate it‘ to be atAless than 5 gallons a minute
a 3 at this time, coming up inside the casing.
2 The apparent bridging at the depth of ap-
25

proximately 140 feet had substantially decreased the flow
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of water coming up inside the casing.
Vle are proposing to test this bridge for its

strength with river sand and gravel. If it appears to be

guite Solid, we would like to pump concrete down the inside

of the casing and plug the hole back up to inside the casing
from, say, around 130 feet. I have a schematic here that
shows it. Back inside tha casing to prevent any hovement of
water from the 500 foot zone up into the 80 foot zone; we
would segregate the two aquifers.

After that plugging is completed, we then

e . s . e e, ot o PP I A > © 2R A : T~

propose to open the casing, probably using what is known as

.a mills knife, or casing knife, to allow the water at 80

feet to enter the casing and reduce it, or possibly stop even

~altogether, the flow of water up ‘the outside of the casing.

With this flow controlled on the inside we
would then lower a treime pipe, or treime tube, wash it
down the outside of the casing, and pump cement down the
ocutside of the casing to prevent any future flow of water
up the outside of the casing, and then cement the area at
ground level around the casing. The main reason fbr this
being sﬁriﬁg occurrence in the area there is rather erratic
and unpredictable,,and if thefe are’goiné to be any others
popping up, i don't want them popping up near this well.

The alluvial material and the highly miner-

alized water act in such a way that you have artesian flow,

AT < T T
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1 which creates its own caprock by precipitating out minerals,
2 and so then the water starts seeking new courses to come to
3 the surface.

a O Who onranared +h

- 2

is pronogal?

5 A Well, I prepared it with the advice of geci-

6§ ogist from iLos Alamos.

%
’
E
%

7 Q You are not an engineer or geologist your-
8 self?
9 A No, that's why I go to other people to assist
ass. 10| in these things.
5E::
a§se 1" o fs that all the records you brought, then?
2o ’
Os%: R . s .
’3 o 3 12 . A That is all I had to submit at this time,
st
> ¢ if 13} vyes.
=11 -
-1 5L 14 0. I'11 mark the proposal as our Exhibit Eleven.
15 Have you prepared G-103 and the various

16| other forms that Mr. Ulvog has stated are delingquent in this

17 and necessary?

18 o A Right, I have.

19 0. Have you submitted those to the Division or
I 1 B T3 Gemee VT2 Toeh Lom Ae AT ok -k Ll o L feam

- WL/ AL ]uu o, e S L v Litace Ao Clil o LA

2 A I have -- I have tentatively prepared these

= forms based upon my conversations with the Division statt

23§ geologist and staff engineer. Let me state that part --

G

u well, the responsibility is entirely mine and I'm not shirkin

25 ! it, but part of th the tardiness of the 103
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Page 32

forms was a misunderstanding between myself and the staff

geologist as to when these had to occur. I was under the

impression that .we filed them after the well was completed,

and sSince the well obviocusiy is not in a stdie o

~
Iy

I held up on filing:them.

I subsequently learned that this was not
the case and have prepared them and am prepared to submit
them, but if the Commission does not mind waiting, I'd like
to sit down with the staff geologist and engineer and go
over them and make sure they're fiiied out propérly.

Q I'm sure that would be acceptable.

MS. TESCHEWDORF: I'll offer Exhibits Ten
and Eleven, and I don't think I have anything further of
this witness. i

MR. RAMEY: Exhibits Ten and Eleven will be

admitted.

CROZ% EXAMINATION
BY MR. RAMEY:

Qo Mr. Xleeman, you state that you have en-

A That is correét; Yes, sir.'
Q And then in your proposed reworking you do

not propose to do anything to the hole from where the bridge

[

is at approximately 100 feet tc the 800 nlus feet that the

i
4
e




B 1 well is?

NN SR

N

A Wall, no, air. o AiAd not enocounter any
3 other aquifer zones and feel that as long as we are segre-
~4| gating two zones in question that we would be preventing any

5 | contamination. 1In fact, if there were any contamination

6 to occur, it would be the water below contaminated by the

7 | water atop.

Q And both of these flows are artesian flows.

;< s ~
g 9 A Yes, sir.
* ‘ Q‘E; 10 Q Have you analyzed the -- what we've marked
EE;'E 11} Exhibit Ten, have you analyzed the limestones and such that
aggsi 12} are in the deeper part of the hole to see if there's ahy
;°§§ 13.} porosity present in those?
ﬁggi 14 A Well, that -- the indications are that the

151 most significant porosities correspond with the —~ with the

P
(4]
)

17 still being conducted by the geologists and chemists at
18 Los Alamos.
19 I would say that their impression seems to

20 be there are no other significant zones of poroéity.

21 Q Well, how could -- how could the Commission

o 223 and Division be assured that if you -- 1t you seal off just

o3 23| the top part of the hole right below the 7-inch casing that
241 the waters encountered at 500 feet would stay in the 500
5 foot zone?

B s RN ST =
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1 A Well, let me -- let me state that the water

2 we encountered at 80 feet is apparehtly. an aquifer which is
31 at the top of the limestone formation. Indications are --

this 1s a zone, a high faulted area, and indications are .. . . H _ :

u
nri

5 that this aquifer is coming ﬁp at some point north of the
6 drill site in some proximity to Soda Dam and the Ranger 4
7 Station along a fault from depth. The exact location is

8 | unknown, but flowing along the top of the limestone forma- ;

T 9 tion and finding an advantageous situation along the river | ]
‘E'§§ 01 there by the bathhouse for coming up.
c Eg:‘i; "l  __  _The water at 500 feet, there. is no other
oy 2334 12 - , e
; ! #gié .recorded incidence of water of this composition in the area,
;géf Bl ana 1t appears to be flowing through the limestone to some
% 38§§ “ other {g}.nt to the west and south of this wel>1. 1
; 15 Now the fractures and faults in this area
. : ’ e do continue in that direction and it probably ccomes up at
: " some point to the west and scuth of the well. ) k
18 Q. Well, I'm looking at your water analysis
‘19 here and there doesn't seem to be any correlation between
2 any of the waters insofar as chemical analysis is concerned.
2 You have, say, for example, chlorides in ‘
«“ I the ‘870~—f‘oot watér 705; and in fhe fhir’d ;ne here you show ”
3 B 936; in the fourth one you show 653. Are you -- are you
2 saying any of these waters are connected or the same water?
25

n the

1=

A ¥ell, the water
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at 80 feet are much more mineralized than, for the most part,
than the water is at 500 feet.

Q Do you agree with Mr. -- with Mayor Armenta's

statement that the springs are flowdny

therefore -- 1 took it from hiS'qggiysiéf

1000 gallons an hour that are coming #lt ¢f this well would

not contaminate the river any more théﬁ it's naturally being
contaminated?

A Yes, sir. T would appreciate the opportunity
to comment on that for the record.

Prior to our ‘drilling there was a well that

‘had developed the springs that were behind the bathhouse,

to the north of the bathhouse, and there was a cistern at

e - sa i TS 50 A R 48 Sl & =3

Fhot €311a3 s1m anA  FaAd +ha hathhanea uhnnﬁ'i- wiae
o3 T TisalQ8 T e a2t 2 whern-1t

nead. There was a 3-inch pipe going from the cistern to

house wo¢s not using the water, there was a runoff pipe from
the cistera. There was a rather large travertine deposit
just to the west and south of this cistern, which shows that

the runoff water, the water ran off that travertine deposit

andndqubinto the :iver,~yhe$e all the other springs fed _

it.

Since we have drilled this well, we have

‘diverted the flow of water that was going to this well that §

fed the bathhouse to the new geothermal well, so that any

S . 5
- oty s PR e T
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water that's coming up from the geothermal well is essentially
“the same w
flowing into the river.

It's a point of diveérgion rather than an
addiﬁiohal amount of water going into the river.

Q So you've just taken the bathhouse water
that- was going into the river and it's now coming up around
your well and going into the river, and so the net effect is
that there's no -- no further contamination of the river
by your well?

A Not to my knowledge. No, sir, there is
tnot.

Have you seen Mr. Ulvog's Exhibit Five and
Eight?

A

-0
A I haven't seen his pictures, but I'm quite
familiar with the site.
0 Would you classify this as a hazard to any
small children or maybe --

A Well, I certainly wouldn't advise keeping

‘it in that condition. I'm more concerned with somebody

. .
vhich was going into the bhathhouse well and |l

getting scalded than I am drowning, but I think as soon as

‘we can get a permit to proceed with this matter, we would

like to definitely fill it in.
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T think I can speak for the Mayor in saying
we're not happy with the present situation and definitely

intend to see it corrected.

Q. ‘Well, I would think

-k

l-l-

n

d of a fenceQaround,this,inStallat

The 2-inch pipe that was sticking straight
up, which is now laying off to the side éhere, that was put
in to, I suppose, seal off the bottom aquifer, to contain
it.

A Ri ght ’.

Q
longer serving that purpose?

2 No. it's — because of
the threads in the cap, it's -~ well, it reduces the flow

somewhat but there's still water seeping out between the

-

.
ail caesing.

=
iilk

cap the
So that will have to be replaced.

MR. RAMEY: Do you want to ask some questions

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ARNOLD:

NicSinadl

Y MUAVE il ot ee e

FUTNe

¥
P |

"have mentioned this in your testimony, but I didn't heaxr
ybu say how you did this sampling at the 30-foot and the

500-foot zones.

R R R A

D N

And is that -- you say now that that is no

N NP ST

')
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‘inside to flow for 20

"EﬁéﬁSurface, and that's why we pumped t@e water level down

below the top of the casing.

Page ,45_

A VWell, the water -- the water coming up from

80-feet was easy to sample. It was on the outside of the
casing.
The water coming up from 500-feet, we

in the hole so that water coming from

=

_ wate

pumped down the

80 feet was below the top of the casing, and allowed the
minutes, which satisfied the geochemist
and he then took samples of the water céming up the inside
of the casing.

0. You had the shallow water outside the casing
and the deep water on the inside?

A Yes, sir.

o} Are you certain you didn't have any mixing
along the way or --

Bio Oh, I know there was nofmixing'inéide the
casing. .That's sealed off. The water at 80 feet is on top
of the limestone and the ¢asing is cemente§ to the lime-

stone.

The only place it could have mixed is at

MR. ARNOLD: Okay, thank you,

RECROSS EXAMINATION
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Q. Let's go into the cementing on the 7-inch.
You said at one time you tried to set the cement or set the
casing at 80 feet?

A, Yes, sir.

Q And you cemented with several sacks of cement

at that point and it did not -- you did not get a cement job.

A Right; we were not satisfied with the cement
job.

Q And then when you set it at 120 feet, did
you have -- did you have shutoff of the water from 80 feét“ 
when von f£inished cementing?

A | I do not recall any water from 80 feet

=

ééﬁing up the outside of the casing at that time.

0 And how many sacks of cement aid you use
at that point? .

A Well, we pséd.either 606 or 80, according to

our witness from National Cement, |

Q. Well, maybe Mr. HMcAllister can answer that
question a little better.

A We did use -- I know we did pump some cement

down the outside of the casing subsequent to that to make '

sure that it was -- it was sealed off, because we assumed

that probably a good bit of the concrete was being washed
out the aquifer at 80 feet, and weren't sure how reliable

that cement job was. So we did pump scme down from the top,

Lt




as well,

2 0. Cemented both from the bottom and at the top
3 at that 120 feet, then. And subsequent drilling operations
4 evidently jarred the upper cement loose.

5 A That's what I have concluded.

6 MR. RAMEY: Any other guestions of the wit-

7 ness?

8 MR. ULVOG: I have a couple I'd like to ask.
9 MR. RAMEY: Okay, Mr. Ulvog. |
o= 10
sgiz
;-Zé o - CROSS EXAMINATION
- g;;i 21 By MR. ULVOG:
X-¥ 1
gegi 13 Q I believe in the proposal that was submitted
: 5§§§ 4 hexre for this project, that prior to the é&rilling geologic
15 mapping of th- areé, part of the on-going San Diego Canyon
1 mappi.ng program will be completed by a geologist from Los
7 Alamos Scientific Laboratory. These maps will be necessary
18 in 1o¢éting the arilling site.
19 Was that mapoing done?
2 A Yeé, sir.
2 o So there are geologic maps, then, of the
21 area. | |
. ) 2 A let me say that there are geoiogic maps and.
2 field notes supporting}the conclusions of the geologist.
25

The final map has only completed ir terms of ready for pub-

e e i Lo il A
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lication to a point just, say, in proximity to Soda Dam.

Y

He "does have his field niotes and his

Qs
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wn sketching.
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0. What is the geclogic formatic

limestone in which you set the 7-inch casing? What's that

formation, do you know?

A I believe it's mostly Madera.
gr I see, ahd at the total depth?
A Total depth is Precambrian granite.
" Q Now, in the cementing of this 7-inch casing,

as I understand it, you pumped cement down inside the casing

7 and then later you poured -- pumped some down on the out-
side?
A That's cqrrect,
o Where would that cement on the outside have

been? I mean at what depth would that be that you cemented
outside the casing?
A Well, ou? intengion was for it to berfrom
the top down to 80 feet.
Q Don't you feel that the waters that were

circulating might have washed that out?

A That was the reason we went back and took

P
——m

P

o

a shdzsfrom the top, was that even though we knew the casing;
was cemented in the -~ into the 1imes£one formatibn,'havingvf
lost 350 bags of cement previously at that 80-foot zone,

I was somewhat concerned that we might have lost additional

T RIRE s R R vt




1 limestone -- or additional cement at that depth, even though,

‘like I said, we had some discoloration coming to the top,

[}

3 we went back and pumped down the outside.
4 -',,-',-_5f_~' 0" “Hiell;, now, I was just reviewing some of your
8} drilling reports here, and I noticé that there was quite a

8 bit of material, weighted material, added to your mud, so

7 you had -- I don't know what your density of your mud was,
8 I don't sec anything on there anywhere, but I notice quick

9 gel, and so on, hulls occasionally were added, and so on.

2 of s 0} So you kad weighted material in the hole. You had weighted
9§z
:=:% " drilling mud at the time that you went in and drilled in-
83X : :
"3 ;%ig 21 side the casing when you deepened the well?
"""""""" ‘ %"a"-'f-'” BT I S I S

i :Eé: A I believe, let's check this, I believe that -

SES .

’ 5 Ei 14 let's check the date on the -- on the mud. Okay, waiting

15

for mud to be delivered on the 3rd of January. We are at

16 a depth of B0 feet.
" As I recall, I'm not sure this record re-

18 flects it, as I recall, we lost c';‘;rculation somewhere in

YV the proximity of that 80-foot zone ;.{\‘;‘EIn other words at the
2 top of the limestone in the alluiriai‘if&_naterial.
2 My memory is 'somewhaf vague because it was h
"B at 4:00 o'clock in the morning and it was a rather tough l
‘ @ 2 day, but I haid taken about an hour and a half nap and the
2 driller came in and woke me up and said we have to buy
% $2000 worth of mud, so I do remember that we put substantial
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quantities of mud and hulls and quick gel, probably what-
ever else was available at that time.
Q Well, I'm wondering, you had a weighted mud

column at any rate when you were drilling.

. A 1ht | N - _.,j_ J o
.—y‘~~’- K

) =

0 Isn't it conceivable that this, this weighted

mud qolumn, the hydrostaticpifessi:re bei.ng éxerted on the
formation could have contained some fluids -- I'm falking
now about beclow the casing -- below the casing when you were
drilling? 1Isn't it conceivable that you could have had

pcrosity zones either acting as seep zones or actually at-

_tempting to give up fluid but the weight of the mud column -

held it in, so you wouldn‘t know about other porosity zones
above that 500-foot level?

A I ’would\ say that tha‘_.: would be entirely
possible, except ﬁhat we did not have any other problem with,
as I recall, losing drilling f£luids.

Q Uh~huh.

A By encountering some porosity zone where it
made lateral movement, and secondly, from thé time we stoppéd
drilling until the discovery of the bridgi‘ngv, the flow of
water‘c.iidn't éha‘nge, that flow from 500 f;eeti stray‘e;d-“i:é‘, ap-
proximately 18 gallons per minute until the tn:le the brldguig
occurred, and which reduced it. |

Q Oh, what date did drilling begin?
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| : e )
A I believe it was on 3 January. ‘'ne reéporis

| 2} which you have, I believe, indicate it was 3 January.
3 ' 0 Well, of course, that's a newspaper article.
4 A No, sir, I mean these reports. |
8 \ |
N 0 January 3rd. :
6 A I believe so.
7 N And when you finished your drilling and left

2 : 8 the location?

é' 9 A Again, I refer to these reports and I.think
egga 101 the last date was 15 ’January.
Eggg "y 0. What effect would the -- after you had set
Q gggg 12 and cemented vonr 7-inch and continued dr;i.lling to 8,00:-‘some
;gze " feet, what effect would.the vibration énd beating of the
S8 §3 " drill pipe on the side of tha~ 7-inch have on the cement
18 which, of course, it's only cemented near the bottom, righti?
1€
. A As a --
7 Q Obviously it would have to be loose at least
8 ’from; what, 80 feet where you tried to cement and couldn't?
19 The pipe would have to be loose at least from there on up,
21 righte
? A Or there would be no flow.
“ e “so you wouldAﬁévé vibratioﬁ>ééuéedA$y(£he
3 | 21 arill pipe and so on hitting the side of that 7-inch, what
o do you suppose the effect of that would be where it is
25

cemented? Couldn't it break it loose?
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A I don't doubt that it could break it loose;
however, during the time while we were drilling, on a couple
of different occasions, oh, like around from 400 to 430 feet,

we stopped; did a préssﬁre chack,; again it held 3500 p@ﬁnHS;
and then after we encountered the water at 500 feet and at
this point it's an unknown depth below 500 feet, we ran
another' pressure check of 3500 pounds and it did hold, so

I do know that, because of our concern with high pressures,
the cement was holding.

0 Uh-huh.

MR. ULVOG: I believe that's all the ques-

RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. RAMEY:

0 Mr. Kleeman, you said that James Copeland

A Yes, sir.

0 Was he advised or was he present at'ali.
during the drilling of the well?

A Mr. Copeland's responsibilities and functiopsi

in this project in no wéy ehcom?aéséd>drilling operations.

His stated purpose in this projest was.-.to analyze whatever

data we had in the post-drilling in terms of heat content !

of the fluids, volumes, chemistry, and what have you, for




Page 53
g | juthe poteﬁfial use of this resourée, rto space heat the Village
2 of Jemez Springs, so his knowledge of wnat occurred during
3 drilling ‘is strictly 'iﬁ’fdfiﬁa'l, that which I've passed on in
3 ‘ - 4 our discussing tlié prg’i"éét'and its incumbent headaches. 3
E__ o T , 5 Q , So when ;;,:u were having problems with
6 cementing your 7-inch pipe, why, you -- who did you go to?
7 A Well, I had -- of course we had the crew
8 from Stuart Brothers present which having before I ever con-
81 tacted this firm I checked out their reputation énd they
gigs ¥y were quite reputable. They have a great deal of drilling
: gggg " experience. They even drilled some geothermal test wells
| i gé;; 12 .for Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. .
;géf 13 Given that background I had them there.-:z“’.fle
3 §l “. discussed the project before we started di-illing, and so
15 th.eirl expertise was at hand, and also theré was a considerébla
is amount of advice made available from Los Alamos.
7 43 And how much have you spent off this project? g
18 To date? |
19 A If it is permissible, I woulcd prefer to defer
21 on that question until such time as I could :ﬁut tggether’
A all the figures and there are some costs thaf; are not -- I(
= could only Be very rough ai:ouﬁ. A o
§ ‘ 9 = - | .Q Vlell, I read a second article in the '{pia:‘pe:r
ﬂ | u that stated you drilled the well and when you ran ocut of
% money, why, you quit drilling. Is that true or -~
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A ell, Mr. Chai;man, some of the things Ifve
read in the paper about this project are ~- I find rather
amazing.
Thét's not true. We -- we ran out of money -

more than once but managed to secure additional funding.
What really made me decide to stop drilling
Qas that we were apﬁroaching’the end of the period on this
last increment. We got an additional $3000 from the Energy
and Minerals Department ané then subsequent to that I re-
ceived another $3500 from Sunoco, and while we were starting
to run short on that, I had found another source to sustain
continued drilling, but my last Tricone rotary bit went for
one hour and fifteen minutes and 5 feet, and 1 decided that
there was no point buying‘bits. We had reached the Pre-
cambrian. We had learned a'lot of significant information

about the geology in the area. It appeared that the hottest

producing zone was going to be at 80 feet and it would be

~pointless to continue drilling.

Qo ¥ell, do you have a —-- do you have a money

wler dTamd rrmrr YwmbAanmA A
L e e B e B Y

[o))

o now?

A I believe so. I have not got in hand a
detaileé budget from the driiler of what it would take tb
conduct this work, but, you know, my feeling is that it's
going to be somewhere between $1000 and $3000, and if ﬁhat's

the case, I think we will be all right, but it's -- David




: bege re |
B ! Stuart is in Texas and I've only talked to him about it on
2 the telephone and we haven't had a chance to sit down for
3 me to show him the proposal and to go over the exact cost
R 4 of evervthing inveolved oo .
5 But based on my discussions with the people ?
8 at Los Alamos, I think we'll be all right, based on this i
7 proposal. 1
8 0 Okay. If this Commission directs you to
9 repair this well or plug-it, how much time is it going to d
g" §§ 0% take you to do the work?
:;gg n A Prioxr to"d‘rilling this well I would have been
f‘jg 2 12 : . . : .
;E j; quite confident in answering that question. I have led to
EESE’ i believe that we could complete it in two to two and a half
.— s §§ " days, provided that it doesn't snow and provided that every-
8 ‘thing goes according to plan.
8 0 Well, if we directed you to do this today
n” you couldn't have it done by the weekend.
8 A, t me -- let me bring up a point; here, and
9 ‘I'm not trying to criticize anybody, but we also are dealing
21 ith the State Engineer's Office and I have to clear what
2 ‘I do with them, and make sure that they're going to accept
a 1thevpro»posals or the pari:icipajtion of all ih\?di\rééi, and
3 B since the proposed driller is out of state -- he will be
2 back in town on Monday -- I would prefer to wait until next
25 -
week.

Tty sl i e, Rt b
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) Well, I really would tend to disagree with

you. I den't --
do something, I don't think you would have to clear it with
the State Engineer's Office.

,A Well, Mr, Chairman, I do not mean to imply

that I have to clear the directions of the Commission with

‘the State Engineer's Office, but I think there may be some

question about the actions of the driller, between the

driller and the State Engineer's Office. I do not feel

privileged to comment on those, but I'm aware that they |

exist. M
I seem to be caught in a double biné hefé;
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness? He may be excused.
MR. STUART: Mr. Ramey?

MR. RAMEY: Yes,

MR. STUART: My name is Steve Stuart. I'm

from Stuart Drilling Company, I'm not contracting officer
for the company and so -- and I was not subpoenaed to be

here. I'm mainly here as a matter of interest to see what,

if anything, our involvement is, but if there is anything

I can ansWer,'i will.
I want to be honest abo:t what my limited
kﬁowledge is about the situation and don't want to over-

represent it, but I want you to know that I'm here and I'll




Page
_ 1 be of what help I can.
2 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Stuart.
g
e 3 Let's take about a fifteen minute recess.
g 4 {(Thercupoh z . recess was
Ef' 5 taken.)
ﬁﬁ 6 R A MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order,
§g1 7| please.
: 8 Did we excuse you, Mr, Kleeman?
By MR. KLEEMAN: I believe you did, sir.
e & = MR. RAMEY: Okay.

IE

o E S3 n MS. TESCHENDORF: 1I'd like to call Gary

=g =} - . . )

O%Fss

D5 g X 2% McAllister.
3 s ==' 13
T |
-5 14 GARY McALLISTER

51 being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

'8y his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:
17
18 DIRECT EXAMINATION

199 By MS. TESCHENDORF:

AL z — eleaiie T v

20 o Would von plaase state your name and by whom

21§ you're employed? | S
: X : A Gary McAllistér, NaTt':'ioénalv Cement »Corg»)b:rati;on'.
3 Q. And what is your position with that company? -
| 2. A, Station Manager and Service ‘Fdre:itan.
» 2

What is the scope of your duties in that

B R T S WA S S
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position?

A To cement all wells that we are called on to
do work on.

[ SR Couldwynn"bﬁieflywsummérizeMYOurgeX;éfiéﬁééf" .
in cementing? ?

A I worked for Byron Jaclkson, Incorporated, %
for 8-1/2 years’inAwyoming, waich is one of the major ceﬂéntiwg ;
companies in the world, and I moved down here in 19275 to ?
work for Fleet Cementefs{dgpﬁrphgtmgpmpany"wasdboughtﬁgutwa“ ,é
;;;M“;é; 777777 Qnggtional Supply Company. !

MR. RAMEY: So vou are 2 subsidiary of .
- National Supply, National Cementers are a subsidiary of
National Supply? 4
_ A Yeah,VArm;ousﬁee;lmN§F§qnal Supply, yés,-sir. :
MR. RAMEY: Okay, -thank you. |

0 (Ms. Teschendorf continuing.) What records
have you brought with you concerning this well?

A The tickets that I used for each cement job.

0 Do you or your attorney haﬁe any objections
to our Copyinyg Lhoss and intxcducing them as an exhibit?

- A .No.. ma'am. ' T e e v

Q. Referring to those records, Mr. McAllister,

will you please describe the cementing program, including the

T R L T
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~and the truck I took holds 350 sacks, and we emptied it.
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Page __ 59

amounts of cement, the class of cement, what happened to it,
and the whole sequence of events?
A Yes, ma'am.
The first time they called'me“fhey had run
7-inch casing to 74 feet. i
0 Who is "they"?
A Stuart Brothers. Anc 9-3/4 hole they had

drilled at that time because the 8-3/4 hole they couldn't

I ran -- they wanted me to pump cement until

we got it to the surface because they wanted a cement job,

They had circulation on the hole but it never did bring any
cement back.

And after we got done, I displaced it down
to 54 feet so they'd have qement in the casing té drill out,
and weAdidn‘t_get any cement back to the surface and tﬁey
could move the pipe with éﬁe rig.

So they decided we didn’t have a cement job
and pulled the casing.

Q@  What date was this, do you know? » i
A 4th of danuary. They released me and I went i
home and they called me back on the 6th and they had drilled §}

to 140 feet, and they ran 115 foot of 7-inch casing and we

cemented it with 60 sacks of cement, which would be over
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180 percent excess for the hole. And we did ndt get any
cement back to the surface on it.
So I ran my home into the hole 20 feet --

15 feet, I think it was, and mixed 20 sacks, and we didg get

good cement back to the surface then. It fell about 2 feet,

which was where the bottom of the -- the top of the casing

was set underground, and they released me.

MR. RAMEY: This was on the outside --
A Right.

MR, RAMEY: Between the hole and the pipe.
A Right. And they released me and I left and

they called me when I was about half way from Grants €o -

Albugquerque going home, and “he cement had fallen and they

- wanted to try to do it again.

I came back and put my hose in the hole
again and we cemented it with 20 sacks and brought it back,
and it was holding at the time, and they released us and
shut the rig down, I believe, for 24 hours, because they'd
been working for 3 or 4 days straight, and that's the last
time I had anything to do with the well.

0 DA ;x"rr_m have ahy oninion as to what happehea
to this cement? That it didn't circulate back?
A It may have fallen down the hole like the

first one did and created a channel, maybe, and eventuélly

when they started drilling it broke loose, possibly.
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— ! That's all I would know. - ]
2 0 You've no other explanation for where that
31 350 sacks went?
| 4 A I do not, except that we may have -~ it may

5 have went into that water zone that they enééﬁhtered at 80

6 feet. That's where we think it went.

I : 0 And Stuart Brothers Drilling hired your com-

8 pany to do the cementing?

9 A Yes, they called me.

QE S 10 k A So at this point, to your knowledge, there |
. BEE
: : 53 n is no cement job in the well?
L o~238 L1 —
- :gg; A, Not on top, no.
z ,
| 3, g 13
5,23 0. What do you --
i - )
: 555 14 A If they pressured up to 350C when they got
;
18 ready to drill the cement -- I left 20 feet of cement in
H 1< . i
i the pipe when they shut down for 24 hours, and eventually it
: 71 was there if they pressured up to 3500, which they said they
' 18 did, there should be a cement job from 115 foot to 80 foot,
19
anyway.
, 20 Q May I look at those records you brought with
b 21 rrre D
| 7T |
: 2t
i A Yeah, there's two, three.
i 2

g _' Q Okay.

MR. RAMEY: So you feel, Mr. McAllister, that

4  the bottom of the 7-inch is cemented in at this time?
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A I feel it is, vyes, sir.

0. What type of cement did you use on this well?

A Class B.

Q Is this a heat resistant cement?

A | It's éupposed to be at that temperatufe, yesf
@ Set up all right at 150 degrees?

A Right.

MR. RAMEY: Do you have énything further,
Ms. Teschendorf? " " 77 -

MS. TESCHENDORF: I'd like to offer Fxhibit
12 in evidence.

MR. RAMEY: Okay, it will be admitted.

MR. KELLY; Mr. Examiner, I'd just like to
request, think you were going to make copies and let us
have the originals back.

MS. TESCHENDORF: Okay.

MR. RAMEY: Do you have anything further?

MS. TESCHENDORF: No, I have nothing further.

MR. RAMEY: Does anyone have any gquestions

of the witness? Mr. Nutter?

BY MR. NUTTER:
0 My name is Dan Nutter. I'm with the 0il

Conservation Division.
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= ! Apparently water is comingmuﬂp around the
2 _outside of this casing. You probably heard that testimony
3 this morning.
4 : Po vou have any suggesticns as ail experlienced
- 51 cementer as to how - this water coming up-outside the casing
6| could be remedied? ;
7 A No, I don't, sir.. We put 7350"sacks in it, |
8 which woujld be approximately 1000 percent excess on the
9 amount of plpe we have in the hole and couldn't touch it.
gggg 10 0 So it is a common occurrence, is it not, | |
::E‘E " that you have difficulty setting cement in flowing wat;er?
win O323 an : ' '
Y Egj;'- < A Sometimes, yes, sir.
;gég 13 Qo Uh~huh. ' Are there any substitutes for
; 3§§ ‘ o ‘cemént that are effective in setting in flowing water condi-
‘ 15 tions? Any types of plastic or anything like that?
i A I believe there is. My superior might know
v of some. I do not.
18 2 Uh-huh.
19 A In our company there isn't, that I know of.
2 & Sc you don't have any recommendation, then,
A as to how the upper part Qf this casing cou’I‘d be cemented
************* T ®| to adequately shut off that water flow? -
2 = A Not other than running 1 or 2-inch pipe
2 down it, like he suggested and tried to do it.
% 0 Well, again we'd have the flowing water and
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: N 1  Ees . R
; , difficulty in getting it to set, wouldn't we?
| 2 A Yes, mixing as heavy a cement as we could,
 ” 3 we could cement it and get it up to 16 to 17 pounds a gallon.
E_ 4 ' ") And then would that resist a flow Of water
E
A i . . .
T - 5 of the volume that we've got in this well, do you think?
EH Sl 6 A Yes, I killed it one -- I hadAresistéd - j
E :
7 i I %
F ? there's no pressure on it; that I know of. f
8 It's not flowing hard enough to have any 3
5

; pressure behind it, fromléur wells that we have cemented up

eg ;:'; W around Nose Rock for Phiiiips. They've got wells that flow
o8-
R 11 .
;E;é 180 to 200 gallons a minute.
A’}f 1] 12 _ , _
< ;; Q Artesian type wells and they cement against
% _
;Eéi that flow? R
<& 2 14 A X :
w38 A Yes, sir, kill them otf.
15
0 "With 16 or 17 pound cement?
16
A 15 pound cement will kill themn.
1?7
0 Okay, thank you, that's all.
18 : . L .
MR. HAHN: There's several techniques that
19
you could use.
. 20 . . :
MR. RAMEY: Would you identify yourself for
21 ;
the record, please?
e o e 22 . . e
o 7 MR. HAHN?: Yes, s1r, 1 'm Jamle Hain witn
23 .
::3 Naticnal Cement.
24
There are several technigues that could be
25

used but it would be a trial and error thing of finding

e
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) ““" i whatever your ,’nvdrostatic,preg.qn'rni io manta-teor s e wacér :
2 down and hold the cement in place, too.
3 If your make your ceineét;r too heavy it will :
i~ 4 forr:cerﬁhe v}ater down and vour cement will g¢ to the water j
3
DA 8| zome. I'm sure I'm not telling you anything.
6 | But if you make it light enough wherre-'ryov.ﬂn» Vdor
7 nothing but hold the water pressure down, it gives the
8 cement an opportunity to hydrate, then in fact we probably
o e 8§ could get a good cement job, you :'ki;ofv; from20 to 30 feet
C T epEs ¥y up. I Gon‘t beliéve thére's any way we can go down to the
Egég "] top of the water zone again, on account of cement.
C:Q gg;; 12 The primary cementing job, there are a lot
;ggu’: 13! of techniques you could have used which would have got yoﬁ
} : 3§§§ 4§ a good primary cementing job of your surface casing, but
) '5 | right now there's nothing you can do about it. |
16 MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
‘ 17 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the.witz_:—
B ® y nhess? He may be excused. | ,-
_ 19 Do you have anything further, Ms. Teschendorf‘r
: 20 MS. TESCHENDORF: I don't believe so.
;;: ; | xa MR. RAMEY: Anyone present have anything fo
& - ' 2z 244 o this case2 —.1_..;3:'»5%_—&%_&5;%;%‘:5? : - it i
g . . 3 2 Yes, sir, Mayor Armenta.
| 24 MR. ARMENTA: I'd like to say something.
% On behalf of the Village there's been a
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of money and time spent on this project.

The nomenclature of the original proposal
probably should have been changed to maybe a resource well.
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the state. I can assure you that no one involved in this

to comply with ahy‘régulationsrééf forth by this Commission.
I would not like to see that well plugged

I'm surertheré érerproblems with it now as far as the

If it is, if yoﬁ order us to plug it up, I
feel it,would}be a waste and it would slow down energy
projects that are taking place in the state.

fgét's all.

MR.

RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Mayor, and I want

to assure you that the Commission is certainly interested in |

seeing geothermal development and if this well can be utilizej
as a possib;e geothermal project for space heating, why, we
certainiy are sympathetic toward that end and we'll do every-

that we can to see that the well is utilized.

MR. ARMENTA: ' Thank you.

e i it b o i+ B2 s D s

”ﬁif;ﬁKW: Ifm“ﬁéroia Daw, New Mexi§§ Staﬁe
University.

MR. RAMEY: ‘Yes, Dr. Daw.

DR.

DAW: And the Energy Institute has the
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responsibility for the development of geothermal in the State
from a research standpoint, and we would sure like to see

if possible for that to be preserved as a viable geothermal

program,
“MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Dr, Daw.
Anything further?

Mr. Kleeman, we doh't prescribe to tell you

how to do your well, how to try to repair your well. We are

~going to tell you to repair it as soon’ as possible.

We will approve the plugging back operations
that you oroposed in your schematic and your propOsél, which
is marked as Exhibit Eleven. That is as to testing the
bridge and we do request that you get as much cement as éos—
sible on that plug and, if possible, put in some in»thé
open hole and some in the pipe, and ifvyou could bfing’it
up to the base of your perforations, why, that would_be
ideal.

As to repairing thé outside of the hole, now,

“that is your problem. We're not going to try to'attembt to

tell you how. We may have the expertise but we wouldnﬁt'
want to bet on it, so we will direct you to do this just as

soon as possible and there will be an order probably iSShed

early next week that will state that you do this, and we willl

probably put a time limitation on it, and I would suggest

that you do it as soon as possible and probably the Commissiof
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would give you something like ten days or two-week period
to get the work done.

réo you can make your plans accordingly.
'MR. KLEEMAN: Yes, sir.

"MR. RAMEY: Mr, Ulvog?

MR. ULVOG: Yes, I would like to request

that some sort of a protective device be put around this

well in the meantime because there's no question about it
but it would be a hazard to small children, animals, and so

on.

MR. KLEEMAN: May I suggest, Mr., Chairman,

. that I am going to go back to the site this weekend and

I'd like to put back the fence that we had there before and
then next week we can complete operations on the well.

MR, RAMEY: Well, Mr. Kleeman, in looking

at Mr. Uivog's Exhibid where the fence was in place,

p
'P::J
It

I wouldn't consider that a child-proof fence. I would sug-
gest you put something better than that in.

MR. KLEEMAN: All right.

MR. RAMEY: And with that, the hearing is
adjourned.

(Hearing concluded.)
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" REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

1, SALLY W. BOYD, a Court Reporter, DO HEREBY
CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached Trangéript of
Hearing before the 0il Conservation Commission, was reported.

by me; that the said transcript is a full, trde, and correct

“record of the hearing, preparéd bv me to the best of my

ability, knowledge, and skill, from my notes taken at the

time of the hearing.

Apiy W Boud s

Sally W. Boyd CSR'
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THE VILLAGE OF JEMEZ SPRINGS, NEW MEXICO
JEMEZ SPRINGS, NEW MEXICO

tr. Joe D. Ramey, Director

------

P VP T IY < 2o ea [ PN - i o [ E

ST S Energy and “Minersls vepartin

State Land Office Bu1ld1ng
01d Santa fe Traii
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

"!

Dear Mr. Ramey:

In lieu of posting a bond for a permit to drill a geothermal observation

well, 1 am writing to assure-you that-The Village of-Jemez Springs

guarantees that thi above mentioned well will be plugged and the area I
_cleaned _in_accordan e. with the rules of .the 0il.Conservation Divicign

as stipulated in The Rules and Regulations. We look forward to working

with the Division in this endeavor.

‘Sincerely, TN

i 0
i - " / -
i ," ’/"/( (L)///// ’L/ =
»//'-Eddle/ﬂ?men a, Mayor
The V111age of Jemez Springs, N.M,

BEFORE THE ,
OlL CO\-”:-'-'?.‘*’/‘«T!OE‘.E COMNMISSION

Plees Bt
Saaiaie Ty I IVI2EICO

Ca:ze No. W@/ Za0h No, =2
Submitied by oc e

‘Hearing D__a%g _?- R23- 7?

Jemez 100 | |
d-#0- /5w 2 Sawlorsd ‘i“°“ﬁ7'
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“dritling geothermal test wells and assessing the results. These wells will
~ precision to determining the engineering and economic feaSIbﬂlty of utlhzlng

) The L.ork plan, shown “on the fol]omn'g chart caHs for executwn of asmgnments

. £ \"f.‘ I\} E
I L .« ; f_ —;A : 3 ,
| o nleyed a2
[11.  PROPOSED WORK EFFORY : LT e
CHuaiag Date w0 230722

The Village of Jemez Springs, MNew Mexice proposes - LL""Mmg STATE Tunds for

make it p0551b1e to ascertain the deliverable quant1t1es of geothermal fluids
(flow rates, their temperatures and chemical 'rum:up, This data will lend more

the resource. S ———— o

in the following order: . 1

1. Prior to drilling, geologm mappmg of the area, part of the ongoing -
San Diego Canyon imappiAg program, will be cump!eted by geologists
from Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. These maps will be necessary
in ]nrahng the drilling site.

2. Upon the completmn of ;the mappmg, expected in early August personnel
from L A .S L will- u.nd Exper tise in |uu1..ng “aft upn.nnul dl]nung site~

along a controlhng fadlt. Given the extant information on geotherma1 and

hydrological phenomena in the area, the locations of hot springs and wells

and the data yielded from mappmg, it should be possible to locate a

favor‘able test site:

3. Upon locating a test site that meets with the satisfaction of the
project geologist and the principal investigator, the project director
will secure the services of a drilling subcontractor. }

4. Drl'l'hng will be carrled out under the supervision and with the adv1se of 'F‘?
the project geologist. Two te: test we]ls, of a diameter of 4" - 6", :
be determined upon completion of mapping, will be drilled into the hmestone
formation. Well depths are not expected to go below 750 Ft. Fluids brought
A5 LhE suiface will be neid during the test and suueequ*':“!v rmmected
into tne formation. ~ ‘

5. After the well is compléted the pmJect geologist will inform the
project director and pro‘.]ect engineer of the relevent engineering data,
e.g. temperatures, flow rates (determmed by draw down tests) ste, The.
project ‘gesliogist will analyze the weil da*a for its geo]ogm 519n1f1cance
regarding the geothermal resource. Upon the completion of this effort,
he will present the progect director with a short report on his fmdmgs
which wiil be included in -.he final project report,

3
2
E

PV T

6. The PPOJECt ‘engineer . w’” tca ";"‘ “Findings of the geolagists to determine

engmeerlng and, with' the part1c1pat1on of the nrmprf divector, coanomic

ISR

'z
5
g
we
e
W
i

Teasidb1i1ty of resource utilization. At the end of this assessment the
pro;ect engineer will present his findings to the project director,

7. The pro,;ect director m'l] then wnte a final report based on the findings
of the parlicipants. This final ‘report is expected to include a clear,
premse and acceptable determination of the efficacy of the utilization
of geothemal resourcam in the Village of Jemez Spmngs.
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By TOMAS 0. MARTINEZ
' Assistant State Editor

R

JEMEZ SPRINGS -—- The Village of
Jemez Springs may become encrgy
self-sufficient if a test project, cur-
rently under way, shows that gecther-
mal energy can provide the village

uith hant and alantrinsitis
VAt nea and SIS Tunitiy.

The Village of Jernez Springs, tocat-
ed about 50 miles rorthwest of Albu-
querque,is drilling atest well on
village property tolocate undergiround

~ volcanic-heated water to use as a pow-

€r source.

_ and feaxxblht) smdles are bemg fund

Cu llllUU"ll a -.‘\Jt UW sldlll IIUIH lllc
New Mexico Dopanment of Energy.

Jemez Sprmi s Mayor Eddie Armen-
ta, 39, said he hopes the well will pro-
duce water heated at 250 degrees ; Fah-
renheit. Hot water or stéam from that

well would be used to heat homes with- -

inthe village and generate electricity.

“It sa trcmendous prOJect Iflt
Woi t\), Wwe LUU U b(LU“IC enei ) DCII"
sufficient. Residents would be able to
cut their utility costs by about S0 per-
cent. I liope it works. We all do,” Ar-
_menta, a reured Treasury Depanmeqt
ageii-aind foriser Albuqueraue police
officer, said.

The well is being dugonvillage
property behind the Jemez Spnngs
City Hall. The projectisilie vraiu
chiid of Project Engineer Tom !\Iee‘
man.

Armenta said Kleeman visited Je-
mez Sp‘rings in late 1977 to bathe in the
hot spnngs near the village,

"He (Kleeman) came up mth the
idea,” - Armenta said. “The village
hized him'to study the poss:bhty of
'such a project, 2nd to write a ?roposal
to the federal government for funding

“The federal government (Depart-
‘ment of Erergy) turned down our $4
million proposal. They said they could
rot fund expleratory projects. In July
1978 we submitted 2 proposal to the
state. It was approved in late Novem-

. o ‘l .
oty e |l
\J{’rl\i-‘ ! AR \‘ j«__!'

L "

2O "7)“

I S}!Jk/k_/ L'S .

ber If the well produces “ater at 450
degrees, we will resubmit our proposal’
to the federal governntent F or cqn<
struction of a generanng plant" Ar
menta said. .

Kleeman said, "If the test is a suc-
cess, it will be a tremendous event for
_New Mexico.” .

Klegman v«ho represents Cope.and
Moran Associates of Albuguerque,
said drilling began Wednesday.

The drilling is being donn by Stuart

Brothers Drilling Co. of Grants. The.

firm has drilled similar wells for Los
Alemoes Scientific Labs in the Valle

Granda zrea beracen Los Alamesand
wrand T8 COUAWTIN LOS AudinTs ania

Jemez Sprmgs

Two Los Alamos scientistsy, Bill

Laughlin and Francis West'of LASL’s ,

Georthermal Groups, were at the drill-
ing site Thursday to provide techinical
advice. West said the hot water the vjl-
Jage is trying to locate escapes
through faults from the Valle Grande,
the site of a gigantic extinct volcano.

. [auchlin saJd the volcano last eri.gt~
r.'u auoux 1U UUU j cara dSU dllu llUl.
rocks heat the water in the calderan.
That water escapes through faults. and
one of those faults runs through the
area whe e the well is being dug

“Tf the drilling project is'a success '

Armeta said that included in the
second proposal to the US. Depart

ment of Energy will be a r=quest to‘

fund consiruction ‘of viliage green—
houses

Armenta said village greenhouses '

would represent a cooperative village
effort to provide residents with vege-
| rables ang other food stuffs. L

“lts a tremendous opportumty for
the Village of Jemez Springs. If the
ederal

well is a success, we the f
goxemment will fund this as a pilot
" project,” Armenta saxd. -

Kleeman anticipates the possxbxhty
of geothermal energy for Jemez
Springs could become a reality by late

. 1980. That is, if the well comes
through, and the federal government
funds the project. S
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ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OiL CGNSERVATION DIVISION

POST CTHCE 80X #0ig
STATE LANO OFFCE 8 DAG
SANTA F5, MEW MEXICO #7501

1505 821 M

February 1, 1979

Nr, Eddie Arménta

Yayor of Jemez Springs Vil)age
Bor 87

Sprxnge. New Nexico 87025

Dear Sir:

Tou are 1h@ racorded operutor oi a geoihermali
temperature observation well located in Unit A of Section
28, Township 18 North, Range 2 East, NMPM, Sandoval
Cpunty, New Mexico. According to the permit granted by
this office the total depth would not exceed seven
hundred {ifty fcet (750'), would have seven inch (7")
casing set at one hundred feet (100') and cemented into
the full length of the hole (cemented circulated).
Pufthermore, your letter to this agency requesting a
saiver ot oonding ‘requirements states that your well will
be plugged and the location cleaned in accord with State
regulations,

An inspection of the site on January 29th last,
indicates that your project is in violation of State
Regulations in several respects. DPloasc rélfer Lo Lie wuies
and make such changes as are necessary to be it compliance.’
Of primary importance is the immediate shutting off of the
water that is escaping to the surface.

Kindly submit your plan for remedial action and/or
plugging for abandonment in time for same to be witnessed
by a representative of this agency.

Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG
Senior Geolozist

Cojog

NCK FRANKON
HON ARy

Hayor Eddie Armenta
--¥illage ol Jemeéz Springs

STAYE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OlL CONSEAVATION OIVISION

POST CFAPCL BT T
STATE LANOD OF 'iCE B \ i

CALTS £F W Uty e A IO

BO% 197-243¢

January 30, 1879

Jemez, New Mexico .

Subject: Jemez Lease Well No. 1

Unit A, Section 28, Towisuip
18 North, Range 2 East,
.NMPM, Sandoval County,

New Mexico

"Desr Sir:

The subject well appears to have been drilled. It
was permitted as a “Temperature Observation" well by
this agency on December 28, 1978. To date, no reports
or other information concerninz that operation have been
received in this office.

Kindly refer to tbe New Mexico State Regulations
and supply all of the now-delinquent data. Also, because
this agency was not notified prior to the setting and/or
cementing of any casing iz the sublect -well. nlease
submit affidavits from the companies or individus1s employed

for such operatioans.

Yours truly,

C’ ll* LL\‘.-‘\-?

CARL ULVOG a’
‘Senior Geologist

CU/og

cc: Lynn Teschendorf
0il Conservation Division
General Counsel

CIL COr 7 07 7 A ISSION




B. Tu_!'lf:v »C ‘_l 03 “S a 5:\!_‘. fine Dt _’z"j‘ﬁ'l"t_
Foain €-103 25 a oo

e P . &
wegiint report of operatfons £hisll he filed $n accorlurnice with ehn v nedone o
; n oacenrdance wlth the neatien of

this rule spplicalble to the rarticular cperation being reported,
Foria G103 §s 10 be used 10 rennrt fne cunh. ramndrs ol oo oenston s s
; ° : 7 tdomn oaz:
l/ (1) Co-enciment of drillng eperaticns ' '

‘/ (2~ Casing and ccucnt test

(3) Altertng a wellls casing installatfon B o o ) T

l/ 4) Termporary abandencent

(5) Plugging and Abandonnent
- (6) Plugging dack or deepening
(7) Remedfal work

(8) Change fn ownership of a drilling well ‘

(9) Such other operations vhich affect the original status of the well but which are not specifically ;
covered herein, i . "

Information to be entered on Formna G-103, Subscquent Report, for a particular operatinon
VVVVVV . ——— e T T . St .- . - o
{i}  Report of Commencement of Drilling Operations

:
;
3
E

1

/ Within ten days following the commencement of drilling operations, the oprrator of the well
shall file a report thereof on Form C-103 in DUPLICATE. Such report shall indicate the hour and the date
the vell was spudded,

/(2) Report of Results of Test of Casing and Cement Job; Report of Casing Alteration

A report of casing and cement test shall be filed by the operator of the wéll within ten days
folloving the setting of cach string of casing or liner. Safd report ‘'shall be filed in DUPLICATE on Form
G6-103 and shall presént a detafled description of the test method eiplcyed and the resvlts obtained by such
test, and any other pertinent information required by Rule 108 B{5). The report shall also indicate the top
of the cencnt and the means by which such top was determined. It shall also indicate any changes {rom the
casing program previously authorized for the well. )

#/(3)' Report of Temporary Abandonzent B - . . e

A report of temporary abandonment of a well shall be filed by tha operator of the well within
. ten dazs following completion of the work, The report shall be filed in DUPLICATE and shall present a detailed
account of the work done on the weill, including location and type of plugs used, if any, type and status of
surface and downhole equipment, and other pertinent information relative to the overall status of the well,

(4} Report on Plugging of Well

A report of plugging operaiions shall be. filed by ithe operaior of ihe well withim 30 days
following completion of plugging operations on any well. Said report shall be filed in TRIPLICATE on Fora
~ G~103 and shall include the date the plugping operations were begun and the date the work was conpleted, a
detailed account of the manner in which the work was performed ‘including the depths and lengths of the various
plugs set, the nature and quantities of naterials employed in the plugging operations including the weight
of the mud used, the size and depth of all casing left in the hote, and any athor nevtinent infovmaefon

-{See-Rules-381-303 regsrding plugging operations.) . v e ;
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PROPOSAL TO CONTROL WATER FLOW
AT JEMEZ SPRINGS WELL NO. 1

At present warm water, 150°-155°F, is flowing up the outside of the

7 inch casing in-the Jemez Springs no. 1 geothermal well. Cooler water, 120°-

125°F, is flowing up the inside of the well from approximately 500 feet.

It is proposed here to do the following:
1) Fill the hole from 140 feet back to 130 feet with river sand and

gravel. This material will sit on a bridge which has developed
at 140 feet.

2) The upward flow of water would be stopped and the weH p1ugged at

130 feet with 30 feet of ‘concrete poured mto the ho]e. This

v-sm!-m-m-rv '*"'lnyr'v"n'ﬂ'ww"“ Lol

: . ARG B B
A LAG
! p . B G Lo
PR Lo oy .

i
i .

- . e e e s

would leave a concrete column from 130 feet back to 110 feet,

i iie'well oelow the casing to 10 féét into the c'aéi"ng.x
The casing is cemented into the HmestoneAf_rpm 120 feet back to
approximately 90 feet.
After the .f'low inside the casing has been stopped the casing will
be opened between the depths of 80-90 feet. This will allow the

water which is presentiy flow"-ing up the outside of the casing to

flow inside.

Once the flow from 80 feet has been directed inside the casiwng

a tremie pipe will be lowared down the outside of the casing and

concrete will be pumped into thé space between the casing and the

well wall, where water is flowing at present.

Upon completion of the cementing of the outside of the casing the
surface around the top of the casing for 3 feet will also be

cemented to prevent future seeping from shallow water.
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Proposal to Control Water Flow
at Jemez Springs Well No. 1
Page 2

6) A two inch pipe attached to a 7 inch collar will be placed on the
top of the casing. The 2 inch pipe will have a value to shut off

and control the flow of water coming up the well.

Attached is a schematic of the proposed work. ' 1

T
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i ] CEMENT LEFT IN CASING T
DLEPTH OF JOB ION LOCATION JOB BE(‘AN 'JOB COMPLETED CREW ON JOB E
. - B fal T P . ‘ i
- 3 N ~ £ - — e
e Fi 0l .'".‘ AN ' . EAP IR S -~
\  PRICE RFF: EXPLANATION E
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OWNER, OPERATOR GR HIiS AGENT




-

-

i Colarado -

BEKAY

SR TONTEN

1349491

SN1S, New
uUs

Welt Number &

Date|

Chuge Tor

Menico

2574596

Ay

RAVIOL AR GRLLLE

ci Grder No.

i 0
AR I

i,

A<y

S T LT SRR R TR S S T X A R e S S

celion

fTownship

i Location

VT s

ST

L .
{ g

~

BETANS

H [ S

Runge I . Co
.

RY TICKIET

oo
Y ¢ ()

To

A

/

{ NATIONAL CEMENTERS CORP.is herehy reauested to furnich matarial
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‘The undersigned, as authorized agent of the customer, agrees and acknowledges that the services, materials, products and supplies provided for in this order shalt -
. ibe subject to the termms and conditions appcaring on the front and reverse sides of the customer copy hereof and iro additional terms and conditions shall spply .
<% | to this order without the consent of an authorized representative of National Cementers Corporation. :

\ . S
- . . - P
Signed: > : : d
- OWNER, OPERATOR OR HIS AGENT
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IRFTIN ] Caos s Thder Noy Section ] Fonnnaip k Fange Conty State
] RIS
Wolb Numnber L Larm . ' Location ' ‘ Contractar Ow et
. i IS ‘ < | * i
Cliarge To:
s - N i
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NATIONAL CEMENTERS CORP. is horeby requested 1o furnish cementing quipient i . ’ ’
s [ s ( ’ Il
.“-_r_u_‘ PR oy P o

i , '(0\\'N|7:'|.(."op’l{k;ﬁ'ék
:: L '\ N R S N -~ AL e

. v b e sl [ -
and service men fo deliver and opcerate same, as an independent contractor

~The undeisigited, as authorized agent of the customer, agrees and acknowledges that the servives, materials, products and supplies provided
for in this order shall be subject to the terms and conditions appearing on the front and reverse sides of the customer copy hereof and no
additional terms anid conditions shall apply to this order without thie consent of an authorized representative of National Cementers Corpor-

ation.
Date: Time: Signed: LT s ' S
WELL OWNER, OPERATCR or CONTRACTOR
TYPE OF JOB AND SIZE HOLE DATA |
- ___ M - e b e o v ! ) i: _‘7-":“: i t' *
PLUG BACK OR SQUEEZE CEMENT DATA
' ‘ROM- . SIZE ey ) .
DEPTH FROM: TO APPROX: CASING HOLE I T e

MAKE OF FLOATING EQUIP*:

CEMENT LEFT IN CASING IT.
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PRICE REF: . EXPLANATION: )
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OB COMMENT 5: T T ' T
: SUB-TOTAL Sl
TAX e Sl ¥
TOTAL A5 &

| COLOMADO PRI WG CO. CRAMD JMCTION, CHG.

vd
SIGNED:_<

’ OWNLER, OPERATOR OR HIS AGENT
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' The undersigned, as authorized agent of the customer, agrees and acknowledges that the scivices, materials, products and supplies provided for in this order shalt .
. be subject to the terms and conditions appearing on the front and reverse sides of the customer copy hereof and no addmonal terms and condlnomshﬂl apply S
. 1o this order without the consent of an authorized scpresentative of National Cementers Corporatron. L )
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N vl Operations

Phens (303¢243.1358

O By 2370
Grand Junction, Colorsdo 81301

Mhone (505) 3349491
Aztcc, Now Mesieo 8310

C{TDETINTACOOC
I'. O, Box 206
Cirants, New Mosieo 87020

Dane Costemer Order N, Section i'ln\\n\hiﬁ -R;u\:u‘\‘ Conty Stile
Well Number & Varm Loeation o ' T Conliactor T T Oaner ’
Clirge fo:
 NATIONAL CEMENTERS CORP.is rereby reguested to Turnish comenting vquipment '
lo v YT S
T e B OPLRATOR OB TS AGENTY T T e e T
. [ ;
A R AN g B
and service men to deliver and operate same, as an indepemdent confractor

The undersigned, as authorized agent of the customer, agrees and acknowlédges that fie services, materiuls. products and supplics provided
for in this order shall be subject to the terms and conditions appearing on the front and severse sides of the customer copy-hereof and no
additional terns and conditions shall apply to this order without the consent of an authorized representative of National Cementers Corpor-
ation.

Date: Time: Signed:.__: —
WELL OWNER, OPERATOR or (‘ONTRA(‘TES
TYPE OF JOB AND SIZE HOLE DATA i
- o i B .
d
~ L 3
P1.UG BACK OR SQUEEZE CEMENT DATA i
2 : . . SIZE . - o . :
DLEPTH FROM: TO APPROX: CASING HOLE S A N
MAKE OF FLOATING EQUIP":
CEMENT LEFT IN CASING FT.
DEPTH OF IGR ON LOCATION , OB BEGAN JGBTOMTLEYED CREW ON i0B \
i ‘ ' :\‘_ K -
PRICE REF: EXPLANATION:

JOB COMMENTS: i - —
SUB-TOTAL R |
TAX it ﬂ ; ©
; TOTAL ﬂ“ I
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OWNER, OPERATOR OR HIS AGENT
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5 The undersigned, as au lhonzcd agent of the customer, agrees and admowledgcs that the scrvices, materials, products a.nd suppbcs provn!ed for § in this oxdet shal
‘ be subject to the terms and conditions appearing on the front and reverse sides of the customer copy hereof and no additional terms and conditions shall apply’
to this order without ihe consent of an authorized repxesamahve of National Cementers Corporation.
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r i "orm G-) 01
[ I Aduptea 1071424
B Lo, oF (—L— ',. S RLCHIVE ul o NEW AL XICO OiL CONSURVATION COtmssion
o - | DISTRIBUTION | P P. 0. Box 7088, S:nta I'e B7501
i:}'ile 1y ! !/ ) -
SNk B, / .. |5 “Indicate T;vo. rl‘ll Lmse »
lusas. AU ¥ A . APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, ysrare U P'{opcrty ree (] |
;‘Eggeya\glm AR U 2 OR PLUG BACK--GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES WELL |83 stote Lease No. T |
Hremsottice ] ] ] %J
: {1, Type of Work orin 1R . Deepen 1] Plug Back (] . nn Asmnunt Name.
.1 b. Type of Weli Geolhérmal Producer (] o Temp Obeeruation. - (Y} SRS T - j
Low- Temp Thermal [ In]ecuon/DtsposaI L3 Jemez Lease
i | 2. Name of Operator T T 9. WellNo. B
- Main FAdE A s oo o ;
B LAt B 4 L L I Y R R
J| 3 Address of Operator ) 10. Field and i ool, or Wildcat
Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico . e
D1 4 Location of Well 0 evren_ A ___Locateo. 90, __yﬁeE rtp-ge-selg-gn Ha”“_m
b ’ AND FEET FROM THE _LINE OF SEC. _TWP. 2 \\\
! N N \ N\ 12 COUI\[Y
Sandoval

9. Proposed Depth | 19A. Formation 20. Rotar; or C.T.

750 ft. Madera Limestone Rotary

‘)l Flevatione fShow whether DE,:BT, ot .} 21AKind & Siaius Fiug. Bond 'y ZiB. Driiling Contractor 22. Approx. Date Work will siart
75 G.L. Exempt | Stuart Bros./Grants, NM 2 January 1979
PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM .
SIZE OF HOLE Tsuze CF CAQI—NG __\{VEIGHT PER FOOI_ SETTING DEPTH SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
in. 77in. 6.0, 14 Tbs./ft. 100 ft. 30 circ.

57n.

erCh;_ THE

Submuiicd W/ & = 7 ‘
L APFROVAL VALID FOR 0 _ pavs Heoring Date_ 2~ 3~ 77
PERMIT EXPIRES 2¢/79 —

UNLESS DRILLING UNDER A!

U\ .,

IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: If proposal is to deepen or plug back, give data on present productive zone and proposed new productive
zone. Give blowout pfeventer program, if any. )

1 hereby cerm' d complete to the best of my knowledge and belief. o :
k,g,,,d // / /: rine_Mayor, Village of Jemez Springs Dare 22 Deéember 1978

TITLE “ANIEI S_NUT IEB — DATE _ )L/23/7é
CHIEF ENGH\EE&J




,,,,, . = SUAW NMLE WO N (,‘UN*;LH\’)\I TON COMNISSION Farm MR-102

. PO BOX 2088 SANTA FE 872501 feqotea 107)724
b NN > Q AT = O U R < o
. GUOTHERMAL RESOURCES WELL LOCATION -AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT
e ] - :\u dul snees mnsl e l-nm 14 e mllel l-vnmdam s ul Ihr_\-'(hun e e e e
— Poveoanie o e Tease i Mell Naw
Major Eddie Armonta f Village | ]
[ H . 1
. o .
Unit Ivllu l:\u tion i‘"“” !u|| Ruanye County
} 26 18 North 2 Fast | Sandoval
Adtual l-mi e l-u ation of \\l"
90 e WEsT OF TOWN Dalderes et bt St
« mund I\-wl Ih\ 'I"rn.imuu. lunu mun Paud " divated Auteipe:
! Madera L1mostone UNDPST : None rere
s e Lo R ) - . : U LA L
‘ l. 0\.!] ne the acreage dtdl\.ll\d (v the \uhwcl well by colored pcnul ol hldnm‘ minks on llu plat Iu‘!m\'
; 2. 30 more than one lease is dedicated to the well, outline cach and ideatify the ownership thereol {hotli as to working interest . i
) and rovahiv). :
el R Gl dETOGn D ewndrsip s dedicaicd o i s TR R T er oS T ol owners
o communitization, unitization, furee-pooling, ete?

Yes [T No o Ianswer is “yes.” type of consolidation

i
{

If answer iy “ro” list the owners and tract descriptions which have actunlly been consolidated. (Use reverse side of this fonn if i
j

NCCTSSTN.) - e e e e e e o 4 e e o e a2 e = B e

No allowsble will be assigned (o the well until all interests have bLeen consolidoted {by communitization, unm/.nwnl
forced-pooling, vr otherwise) or until a non-standard unit, nlnnm.mn;, such interests, has been approved by the Commission.

i
S RO et - 8 21 & ¢ S
i , - S :
] D C CERTIFICATION ;
| 5pg;d4 _/ D “‘/ Toul hl i
) . ] . s / HALY 1 hereby certify that the infgimaticn
» 17
i i contained herein is true and complete to
! the best of my knowtedge and belref.
|
) i . .
e e - — —— e o am ) Name _
T E , : H Tom Kleeman
: Yosition i -
g Consultant
(—‘nmpun)' T T T
) Coupland, Moran & Assoc
S
Date

21 December 1978

|
1
i
1
|
i
[
t
l
t
|
I
!

3
L i I
) I hereby certify th2t the well focation
. ' stiown on this plat was platted !mm field
notes of actual surveys made by me or
- , under my supervision, and that the same
| is true and correct to the best of my
: knowledge and belief.
b o e —— - — o — ‘} - _ = —
3
M, . i ?
I/ | Date Surveyed
| ya B
: / i Registered Professional Engineer
s / I PR ¥ 'S i~ e
l/ £ 1 ‘
I
H

ey g SSSER - e IUST T s I 3TT3T “erfilicat .
¢ g [ i pe . 7 f -~ I -y ] 8 {1 Cerdificate No
f FELE T S 1320 1853 1985 2310 244D 000 1onn 1200 aga °
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THE VILLAGE ©F JEMEZ SPRINGS, NEM MEXICO
JEMEZ SPRINGS, NEW MEXJCO

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director
; 0i1 Conservation Division
iy Eneray and Minerals Department
State Land Office Building

o e - - §1d Santa Fe Trail
- | Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Ramey:

£ In lieu of posting a bond for a permit to drill a geothermal observation
8 : well, I am writing to assure you that The Village of Jemez Springs
guarantees that the above mentioned weli will be plugged and the area
cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0i1 Conservation Division

as st1pulated in The Rules and Regulations. We look forward to working

with the Divicsion in this erndéavor.

Sincerely,
— 7{_/, //ﬁ

Mayor
The V111age of Jemez Springs, N.M,

BEFORE THE
OIL COMNEERNVAT TN OHMISSION

< -

P

i Case M. ¥/ L No. &
Submiliad 52;’_g.§_.€/

\ Hearing Date___ 3 — 23~ 77

e i
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111, PROPOSED WORK EFFORT . D e : 0é e

Meaio Do 20 230 2D
The Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico proposes u51ng Staté“fUnds for T
drilling geothermal Lest wells and assessing the results, These wells will

make it possible to ascertain the deliverable quantities of geothermal fluids

(flow rates, their temperatures and chemical makeup) This data will lend more

precision to determining the engineering and economic feasibility of uti11z1ng
the resource, :

Ihe work plan shown on the fnllnwan chart, calls for executidn,oqussignmentsm
n the fn‘llnw:nn nrrh:u- o T T iy

1. Prior to drilling, geoloqxc mapping of the area, part of the ongoing -
San Diégo Canyon mapping program, will be comgleted by geologists
from Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. These maps will be necessary
in locating the drilling site.

2. Upon the completion of the mapping, expected in early August, personnel
from L.A.S.L. will lend expertise in locating an optimal drilling site
_along a controlling fault. Given the extant information on geothermal and
hydrological phenomena in the area, the locations of hot $prings and wells
and the data yielded from mapping, it should be possible to locate a
favorab]e test site:

3. Upon locat1ng a test site that meets w1th -the satisfaction of the
- project geologist and the principal investigator, the project director
will secure the services of a drilling subcontractor.

4. Drilling will be carried out under the supervision and with the advise of
the project geologist. Two test wells, of a diameter of 4" - 6",
be determined upon completion of mapp1ng, will be drilled inte the 11mestone
formation. Well depths are not expected to go beiow 750 Ft, Fluids brought
to the surface will be held during the test and subsequent]y rnanected

into the format1on

5. After the well is: completed the project géologist will inform the
project director and proaect engineer of the relevent engineering data,
e.g. temperatures, flow rates (determined by draw down tests) etc, The
project geologist will analyze the well data for its geolegic significance
regarding the geothermal resource. Upon the completion of this effort,
he will present the project director with a short report on his findings
which will be included in the final project report,

6. The project engineer will use the findings of the geologists to determine
-engineering ‘and, wlth the narf1r1na+snn of +tha orojoct director, economic
feasibility of resource utilization. At the end of this assessment the
project engineer will present his f1nd1ngs to the project director,

7. The project director w111 then write a flnal report based on the findings
of the participants. This final report is expected to include a clear,
precise and acceptable determination of the efficacy of the utilization
of geothermal resourcéduH=atien in the Village of Jemez Springs,

New Mexico. Bftag Thu regnT 5 1SS vy P pes vl be )od 70 delivar Loy
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JEMEZ SPRINGS -- The Village of

v Jemez SpnnO: may become energy -

: self-sufficient if a test project, cur-
:  rently under way, shows that geother-
mal energy can provide the village
" with heat and electricity.

The Village of Jemez Springs, locat-
ed abont SO miles northwest of Albu-
querque, is drilling atesl well on

. village property to locate underground
*  volcanic-heated water to use as a pow-
er source.

The drilling, project managemeéat,
and feasibility studies are being fund-
ed rhrnnoh a (17“0(\ oranl frnm !}sn

New Mexico Departmem of Energy

Jemez Sp'rin%s Mayor Eddie Armen-
ta, 39, said he hopes the well will pro-
duce water heated at 250 degrees Fah-
renheit. Hot water or steam from that

in the village and generate e!ectricity.

ll bd ll l:lllcllUUUb Pt UJCL[ ll ll.
works, we could tecome energy self-
sufficient. Residents would be zble to
cut th@ir utility costs by about 50 per-

cent. I hope it works. We all do,” Ar-
_menta, a retired Treasury Department
agent and former Albuquerdue poiice
officer, said.

The wellis being dugon village
property behind the Jemez Springs
City Hall. The projectisthe brain
child of Project Enomeer Tom Klee—
man.

ARSI Worrt . atircosspad Wi A U KRL KLY § N (6 e A8 s bt bt - A, 7 ot S L el i

Armenta said Kleeman wsxted Je-
. mez Springs in late 1977 to bathe in the
hot sorings near the village.

ke

-

. idea,” - Armenta said. “The village

AR

such a project, and to write a proposal
to the federal government for funding.

DS N TR Tt 35

“The federal governmeat (Depart-
‘ment of Energy) turnsd down our $4
million proposal. They said they could
not fund exploratory projects. In July
1978 we submitted a proposal to the
’ state. It was apprm.ed in late Novem-

well would be used to heat homes with- -

“He (Kleeman) came up with the
hired him to’ study the possiblity of -

-

| NP ¥ IV TSR T SERURE T n.o-\ at ’,Qn o

UCL ., 1 Ll v et ylwus\,q LRV

__degrees, we will resubmit our pir oposal
to the federal government for con-
struction of a generam-g plant" Ar-
menta said. -

Klegman said, “If the test is a suc-_
cess, it will be a tremendous event for
~New Mexico.”

Kleeman, who represents Copeland-
Moran Associates of Albuquerque,
said drilling began Wednesday.

The drilling is being ‘done by Stuart

Brothers Drilling Co of Grants, The.
firm has drilled simiiar wells for Los
Alanios Scientific Labs in the Valle
Grande area between Los Alamos and
Jemez Sprmgs : : ..

Two Los Alamos scientists, Blll

Laughlin and Francis West of LASL's .
Georthermal Groups, were at the drill-
ing site Thursday to provide technical
advice. West said the hot water the vjl-
lage is trylng to locate escapes
through faults from the Vaile Grande,
the site of a gigantic extmct volcano

. -..1LI ..... $ Lo -.-I...‘..- ‘».-b v —(L
. wuﬁllllll TSRS e HRE S _ T

ed about 40,000 years agoand hot
rocks heat the water in the calderan.
That water escapes through faults, ard
one of those faults runs throunh the
area where the well is bemg dug

If the drilling project is a success,
Armeta said that included in the
second proposal to the U.S. Depart-
ment of Energy will be a request to
fund construction of .village green-
houses .

Armenta said village greenhouﬁes
would represent a cooperztive village
effort to é)rowde residents with vege-

; tablesan other food stuffs. _

“It's a trémendous oppomuuty for
the Village of Jemez Springs. If the
well is a success, we hope the federal -
government will fund this as a pilot

© project,” Armenta'said. ~ - .

Kleeman anuczpates the possibility”
of geothermal energy for Jemez
Springs could become a reality by late

. 1980. That is, if the well comes
through, and the federal government
‘funds the project. -
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DIRIC U NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT
GIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

-

JEESY AFOCACA

POST D¥6LE 80
C AR ¥ OFFLE BOR 3008

STATE LAND OFFICE BURDING
NCK m..‘un SANTA £ NEW MENICT 97504

I February 1, 1979 hiinihny
| Kr. Eddie Armenta
;

Mayor of Jemez Springs Village
P. 0. Box 87
Jerez Springs, New Mexico 87023

- vou are the recorded opergtor of a geothermal .

'temperanure Ouservaiion weli located in Unit A of Section
26, Towaship 18 Worth, Range 2z East, NiPM, Sandoval
County, _New Mexico. _According to the permit granted by
This Uiiice ineé iotal depth would not exceed seven
hundred fifty feet (750'), would have seven inch (7")
casing set at one hnndred feet (100°) and cemented into
the full length of the hole (cemented circulated).
Putthermore, your letter to this agenecy requesting a
waiver of bonding requirements states that your well will
be plugged and the location eleaned in accord with State
regulations,

An inspection of the site on January 29th last,
indicates that your project is iu violation of Stsuie
Regulations in several respecis., Please refer to the rules
and make such changes as are necessary to be in compliance.
Of primary importance is the immediate shutiing oii of ithe
water that_is escaping to the surface.

Kindly submit your plan for remedial action and/or

plugging for abandonment in time for same to be witnessed
by a representative of this agency.

, ' - Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG
Senior Geologist

CUjog

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT
Ol CONSERVATION DIVISION

FOST OFF L B0 0me
“STATE LAND OFFCE Bum DING
SANTA FE NWEW WEKICO 87501

0% 227-2434

January 30, 1979

Mayor Eddie Armenta
Village of Jemez Springs
Jemez, New Mexico v

Subject: Jemez Lease Well No. 1
Unit A, Section 26, Township
18 North, Range 2 East,
NMPM, Sandov:l County,
‘New mexico

Dear Sir:

The subject well appears to have been drilled. It
was permitted as a "Temperature Observiltlon” well by
this agency on December 28, 1978. To date, no reports
or other information concerning that operntion Liave been
received in this office.

Kindly refer to the New Mexico State Regulations
and supply all of the now-delinquent data. Also, because
this agency was not notified prior to the setting and/or
cementing of any casing in the subject well, please
submit affidavits from the companies or individulls exployed
for such operatioas.

Yours truly,

Cl.lvﬁ 2/.'«.4-
CARL ULVOG
‘Senior Geologist

C0/og
cc: Lynn Teschendorr
. 0il Comservation Division
General Counsel

OILC(‘\ "f

Caze i @%‘/_ .
Subriticd o ”0 e_c)/ —

Hearing Dotz A 723 ~ 79
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B, Tor m 6-103 a8 a Subriquent Report

Fern G-103 as a subscquent report of operatfons shall be filed in accordance with the sectfon of
e this rule annlicable ta the particular. ancrat fon hofne ranartad,

Form G-103 is to be vsed {n reporting such conpleted opernlioné as:

l/ (1) Comaencesent of drilling operations ’ *

{(2- Casing and cement test

(3) Altering a well's casing 3Snstallation '

l/ (4) Teamporary abandonment

(5) Plugging and Abandonnment
- {€) Tluigglng Vack or deepening

(1) Remedial work

l (8) Change 1n ownership of a drilling well - .

— R LT N . - e @

(9) Such other operations vhich affect the original status of the well but which are not specifically
covered herein.

_ C. Filing Form G-103 as a Subsequent Report

Informatfion to be entered on Form G-103, Subsequent Report, for a particular opecration is as follows:

(1) Report of Comzencement of Drilling Operations

Within ten days following the comzencement of drilling operations, the operator of the well
shall file a report thercof on Form G-103 in DUPLICATE. Such report shall indicate the hour and the date
the well was spudded,

.

. /(2) Repcrt of Results of Test of Casing and Ccment Job; Report of Casing Alteration

A report of casing and cement test shall be filed by the operator of the well within ten days
following the setting of cach string of casing or liner, Said reporxt shall be filed in DUPLICATE on Form
G-103 and shall present a detafled description of the test method eiployed and the results obtained by such
test, and any other pertinent informatfon required by Rulz 308 B(5). The report shall also Indicate the top
of the cement and the means by which such top was determined, 1t shall also indicate any changes from the
casing program previously avthorized for the well,

/(3) Report of Temporary Abandonment -
-
- - N gl . .
A report of temporary abandonment of a well chall be filad by the operator of the well withia

N <

~ten daye following completion of the work. The report shall be filed in DUPLICATE and shall present a detailed
account of the work done on the well, including location and type of plugs used, if any, type and status of
surface and dewnhole equipment, and other peitinent information rel:tive to the overall status of the well.

(4) Report on Plugging of Well

A report of plugging operations shall be filed by the operator of the well within 30 days
following completion of plugging operations oniany well. Said report shall be filed fn TRIPLICATE on Form
Z G-103 2nd shall include the date the plugging operations were begun and the date the work was coopleted, a
detailed account of the manner in which the work was performed including the depths and lengths of the various
plugs sezt, the nature and quantities of materials employed in the plugging operations including the weight
~€ oo =2 uzod) tho sfze and dopth ofall casing lell i Lhe Dole, and auy 0ther PerLABSAledihi i appyem——
(See Rules 301-303 te;arding nlugging operations.) ‘ roCRE THE

OIL CONETT ot 1 COMMISSION ™
o F . iexico Co

’ ‘ Ca:z W QZQL‘ RERPIRC K W 2

) Su’.;:';::.;":.' e 00—
2-23- 79

Hearing Daiz
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PROPOSAL TO CONTROL WATER FLOY
AT JEMEZ SPRINGS WELL NO. 1

- es e - O ——

e AU present warm water, 150°-155°F, is flowing up ihe outside of the

;

! 7 -inch casing -in-the Jemaz Snrings no. 1.genthermal well. . Cooler water, 120°- =
} 3 - 4] h P P

f

% 125°F, is flowing up the inside of the well from approximately 500 feet.

i It z§f&r§§ésed”ﬁe‘e ic_ééwfﬁéw?6?§6ﬁ3ﬁ§37,’"W -

1) Fill the hole from 140 feet back to 130 feet with river sand and
-gravel. This material will sit on a bridge which'has developed
at 140 feet.

2) The upward flow of water would be stopped and the well plugged at

i , 130 feet with 30 feet of concrete poured into the hole. This

would leave a concrete column from 130 feet back to 110 feet,

- cementifig Off the well Deiow the casing t6_Tﬁwféé£v€ﬁ£6Mfﬁé"éés{hg.
o The casing is cemented into the limestone from 120 feet back to

approximately 90 feet.

3) After the flow inside the casing has been stopped the casing will

be opened between the depths of 80-90 feet. This will allow the

water which is presently flowing up the outside of the casing to

[ flow inside.

Z I ’ : T

ég \f ! 43} Once the flow from 80 feet has been directed inside the casing

{. - <] .

A E a tremie pipe will be lowered down the outside of the casing and

B ;y concrete will be pumped into thé space between the casing and the
ij_ ' ;5‘ well wall, where water is flowing at present.
b
f;; . ::\ , 5} Upon completion of the cementing of the outside of the casing the
b %7 o) v
L QS’ 3 surface around the  top of the casing for 3 feet will also be

g . . R ‘
} 5 ; 2} cemented to prevent future seeping from shallow water..

oz D% 3

s . “ .,9 5




'Pkoposal td Control Water Flow
at Jemez Springs Well No. 1
Page 2

6) A two inch pipe attached to a 7 inch collar will be placed on the

top of the casing. The 2 inch pipe will have a value to shut off

i B e

- .and .control the-flow of water coming up~the we

Tes
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¢ The undersigned, as authorized agent of the customer, sgrees and acknowledges that the services, materials, products and supplies provided
for in this order shall be subject to the terms and cenditions sppearing on the front and reverse sides of the custonier copy hercof and no
additional teérms and conditions shail apply to'this order withiout the consent of an authorized representaiive of National Cementers Corpor-

ation.
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Date: Time: Signed: -
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) - 1} .. - :
PLUG BACK OR SQUEEZE CEMENT DATA
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for in this order shall be subject to the terms and conditions appearing on the front and reverse sides of the customer copy hereof and no
additional terms and conditions shall apply (o this order without the consent of an authorized representative of National Cementers Corpor-
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| Date: Time: Signed: —
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‘ The undersigned, as authorized agent of the customcr, agrees and acknowledges that the scmces, materials, products and supplies provided for in this order shall
be subject to the terms and conditions appearing on the front and reverse sides of the customer copy hereof and no additional terms and condmons shall apply
to this order withoat the consent of an authorized representative of National Cementers Corporation.
o i
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COLOAADO PAINT G CO. GRARD ArnCTION, COLO igned: _
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Village of Jemez Springs, New Mextco

SR

Temp Observation [Y)
lnlectlon/prosal

’

SOURCESWELL

Plug Back [

(3

LLOCATED 24U

5. a state loasn. No

AN

fortn G.10]
Adopted 1071774

5.> lndlcatc Tyon. L!Lcase
41/\1’5 ( ] Property liE l ] B

N.A.

Unit Ayumum Name

- .

8. W Lease Nane
Jemez lease

! 9. VWeit No. 1

10 llcld :md Pool or W|Idca!

UNDES.

S

12. County

S. Projosed Depth

19A. Formation

Sandoval

20. ﬁolir; or C.T.

leN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM:
:zone, Give blowout preventer program, if any.

§. APPROVAL vALID FOR 90 pavs

: PERMIT EXPIRES 2f 28
y {] N

; ; B X

UNLESS DRILLING UNDERWAY,

Y

Cazz bl (’L/_(’( '

PP Loy
SU SRLGT O L

C?(?(iz

\ 750 ft. Madera Limestone Rotary 1
21. ElevauonséSl.ow whether DF, RT, etc.) . ZIA . Kind 8.; Status Plug. Bond | 21B. Drilling Contraclor 22. Approx. Date Work will start ,‘
. bz})5  G.L. Exempt Stuart Bros./Grants, NM 2 January 1979 :
PROPUSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM i
SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING WEIGHT PER FOOT SETTING DEPTH SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP 3
- — 873747 3n. 7in. G0, 14 Tbs./7t. 100 ft. 30 circ, !
: 5 in. B B 3

1 BEFORE THE 4

! o'LLC"'T'”-».-*

Hecring Date

LT RI

If proposat is to deepen or plug back, give data on prasent productive zone and proposed new productive

I hmby e % is true
Slgned LT

d éomplete to the best of my knowledge and belief.

rine. Mayor, Village of Jemez Spr1ngs pare 22 December 1978

-

'CHIEF ENGINEER/

—___ oate Iz./ 2 8/ 28




- -1 NEW AU RHCO O CORSERVATION COMMISSION Cuiy 0102 %
r PL O HOX J0RR SANTA FE 825010 foantea 1053714 }
' GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DrDICAl'ION Pl AT |
U AL 81 anees poned dae dacn S e s 3 o T 0 TG T
I TR L I vane I N |
! Mayor Fddie Armenta V111age ‘ 1
bo. - N . . !
E Viogr 0 otter "‘\nt:-.-ii I«-u n‘ll‘l ;l(:m)'e . R
: A 26 ! 18 North -2-tast | Sandoval
b N . .. : . R . . i N
¢ Avtingd Vontage Tacstm of Welk: R
t 9U gt Aetim west of town hall—e B et et
- { ® lnund EETINAR T G edng Tormaion Poel “u'l\ Hoed Acrage
o 5 75 i adora L1mestone UNDEST ., None o
3 i . i L o i Anry "
|
: ] 1. Outime the actesge duhuhd to the \nl\|ul \ull by colored pencil o1 hachine prrks on the plai below,
%__ 1 W anore than one lease s dedicated to the well, outline each and identify the ownership thereof (hoth as to wartking interest |
I ' and rovaliy).
[PUNTES FUY SR e - [ S
""""""" -4 H R |
) ! l 2 nrore thas onc lease of ditferci \»mump is dulu.md o the \ul! have tie interests ol .m owners been consohidated by 1
i u\mlllllllllll.llI(‘ll T IR (IO |u-u|uu.. (ST : oo ’ ; i
! ,
(2 Yes 173 No M unswer is “yes,” typeof consolidation_____ T
If answer s “no.” list the owners and tract descriptions which have actually been consolidated. (Use reverse side of this form if ¢
Srra O T T
L No allowsble will be assigned to the well until all interests have been consoliduted {by communitization, unitization, f
E forced- punlm-:, ol ollun\lse) or unnl a non: cl.md.nd unit, Lhmm.mng, smh interests, has been .1ppmved by the Commission. '
o C B' 2 0 [ A CERTIFICATION ?
) speld—® Ug- ool |
! AATH— HALY ! hereby certify that the information :
i :"!OUSE- : contiined herein is true and complete to |
1 i the best of my knowledge and belief,
i
] . ——
" ) o +_ R S ] Name .
E, . F R Tom Kleeman
! Posttion
: ! Consuitant
n ! =
3| ! ; Coup]and Moran & Assoc.
1 -SE
: i | Date 7
f 21 December 1978 :
I = —
o | ]
i Li K i 1
! i I hereby certify that the well location
’ | l shown on this plat was plotted from fiekS
! notes of actual surveys made by me or
i | I under my supervision, and that the same
| ! is true and correct to the best of my
i ) : knowledge and belief.
_____ P & —_—— = - —_—— e —
4 -1 —1
M 0. - p
l/ { Date Surveyed
s 3
st / } Repistered Professional Engineer
Vs /; | :
e i
/ 11 ! R
r R I e ﬁ-ﬂﬁ;:itzt?mmq':”‘:’-um—?wl Certificate No.
(A 31 fel vz 13°0 1890 135 2320 28 4D 2000 R Rkl 1000 S0 [+
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THE VILLAGE OF JEMEZ SPRINGS, NCW MEXICO
JEMEZ SPRINGS, NEW MEXICO

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director

041 Conservation Division

Energy and Minerals Department
State Land Office Building -

01a Santa Fe Trail

Santa Fe. New Mexico 87501

In lieu of posting a bond for a permit to rill a geothermal observation
well, 1 am wiiting o assuve you that The Village oF Jemez Springs
guarantees that the above mentioned well will be plugged and the area
Cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0il Conservation Division
ook forward to working

as stipulated in The Rules and Regulations. We 1
with-tha Diyision in this endeavor.

11 vl

Sincerely, "7~
- >4

a,

{~TqdieAine Mayor

The Village of Jemez Springs, N.M.

BEFORE THE ,
Ol CONCIRVATION COMMISSION
Sarin e, Fow iviaxico
Caze No. (ﬁ‘/@_/__?f::.’;f’;fa‘ Mo, 2
Submitied by D2

Hearing Date. 2 - 22 79

Jemez 000
4 - - Ju - gE{ SWU“? &‘“'98’

o A s e S 4 St
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The Village of Jemez Springs, New texico proposes usr* §%at§, unds*f‘fziiié——-lfil,._.

dll]llng geothermal test wells and assessing the tosults These wells will
make it possible to ascertain the deliverable quantities of geothermal fluids
(flow rates, their temperatures and chemical makeup). This data will lend wore
precision to determining the engineering and economic feasibility of utilizing
the resource.

The work plan, shown on the following chart, calls for execution of assiagnments
1.“ fh@ FI\"C ‘.:3 Ul uhl:

1. Prior to drilling, geologic mapping of the area, part of the ongoing
San Diego Canyon mapping program, will be completed by geologists
from Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. These maps will be necessary
in locating the drilling site. ’

2. Upon the completion of the mapping, expected in early August, personnel
.ermWL.A;S>LLMwiIIM1ehgmgxpertiseminm1ocating,éh"optimalndril!zag site—
along a controlling fault. Given the extant information on geothermal and
hydrological phenomena in the area, the locations of hot springs and wells
and the data yielded from mapping, it should be possible to locate a
favorable test site:

3. Upon locating a test site that meets with the satisfaction of the
project geologist and the principal investigator, the project director
will secure the services of a drilling subcontractor.

4. Drilling will be carried out under the supervision and with the advise of
~ the project geologist. Two test wells, of a diameter of 4% - 6",

be determined upon completion of mapping, will be drilled into the I]mestone
formatlon ¥ell depths are not expected to g0 beiow 750 Ft, Fluids _brought
to the surface will be held during the test and sut;equent]y r°1n3ected
1nto the formation.

5. After the well is completed the project geoltogist will inform the
project director and project engineer of the relevent engineering data,
e.g. temperatures, flow rates (determined by draw down tests) etc, The
project geologist will analyze the well data for its geologic significance
regarding the geothermal resource. Upon the completion of this effort,
he will present the project director with a short report on his findings
which will be included in the final project report,

6. The proaect engineer will use the f1nd1ngs of the geo]og1sts “to determune
eng1neer1ng and, with the participation of the project diréctor. ecannmir
Teasiviiily of resource utilization. At the end of this assessment the
project engineer will present his findings to the project director,

7. The pchect director will then write a final report based on the ftndlngs
of the participants. This final report is expected to include a clear,
precise and acceptable determination of the efficacy of the utlllzat1on
of geothermal resourcedhuti=etieon in the Village of Jemez Springs,

New Mexico. Af Tage Thu regnT is 1ssver pipes wntl be 1nd To Jelives oy

wWAIT from T el 0 NMe Towon H2tl 2 d e vsay/ Eor SPoca Lcen.-ﬁ
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] B_ TO\MQ 0. MARTINEZ
Assistant Stute Fditor
JEMEZ SPRINGS — The Village of

Jemez Springs may become energy
self- suffmem if a test project, cur-
reatly under way, shows that geother-
mal enecgy can provide the village

" with heat and electricity.

The Village of Jemez Springs, locat-
ed_about SO miles northwest of Albu-
querque, isdrilling atest well on
village property to locate underground
volcanic-heated water to use as a pow-
er source.

The drilling, project management,
and feasibility studies are being fund’
ed through a $32,000 grant from ‘the
New Mexico Dcpartmem of Energy.

Jemez Springs Mayor Eddie Armen-
ta, 39, said he iopes the well will }gro—
duce water heated at 250 degreas
renheit. Hot water or steam from that
well would be used to heat homes with-
in the village and generate electricify.

“l’o'anD_P;,.A-JA...-.‘_A:--‘ rt s

L= ILLUTLT PIV et A an

works, we could become energy self-
sufﬁc;ent Resrdems v.ou]d be able to
cut their uumy cosis Uy atwui 50 pei-
cent. I hope it works. We all do,” Ar-

_menta, a retired Treasury Department

agent and former Albuquerque police
officer, said.

The wellis being dugon village
property behind the Jemez Springs
City Hall. The projectisthe brain
child of Project Engineer Tom KJee—
man.

Armenta Said Kleeman visited Je-
mez Springs in late 1977 to bathe in the
bot sprines near the villace.

“He (Kléeman) came up with the
Armenta said. “The village
hired him to study the possiblity of

‘such a project, and to write a Froposa! )

to the federal government for furding

“The federal government (Depart-
‘ment of Energy) turned down our $4
million proposal. They said they could
not fund exploratory projects. In July
1978 we submitted a proposal to the
state. It was approved in late Novem-

" project,” Armenta'said. ~

funds the project. T

CPoday, January o, 1507

; ws.

Ler. 1 the well produdes water at AS

degrees, we will resubmit our proposal’
to the federal government for “can
struction of a generatmg p!ant " Ar-

menta said.

Kleeman said, ““If the test is a suc-
cess, it will be a tremendous event for

. New Mexico.”

Kleeman, who represents Copeland-

Moran Associates of Albuquerque, -

said drilling began Wednesday.
The drilling is being done by Stuart

Brothers Drilling Co. of Grants. The.

firm has drilled similar wells for Los
Alamos Scientific Labs in the Valle
Grande area between Los Alamos and
Jemez Sprmgs

Two Los Alam‘os scientists, Bili
Laughlin and Fra~cis West of LASL's

Georthermal Groups, were at the drill- '

ing site Thursday to provide technical
advice. West said the hot water the vil-
lage is trying to locate escapes
through faults from the Valle Grande,
the §ltc of a gigantic extmct Volcqno_

S Y

Sacaras oGIU Uil Ywivdiiu s G5l unugt'
ed about 40,000 years ago and hot
rocks heat the water in the calderan.’
That watar eccapes ‘hmueh faults, and
one of those faults runs “through the
areaw he re the well i is bemg dug.

If the drilling prajcct isa success,
Armeta said that included in the
second proposal to the U.S. Depart:
ment of Energy will be a rcquest to
fund construction of .village green-
houses _ ..

Armenta said village greenhouces
would represent a cooperative village
effort to

“It's a tremendous opportumty for

the Village of Jemez Springs. i the
well is a success, we hope the federal -
government will fand as a pilot

Kleeman anticipates the possibility”
of geothermal energy for Jemez
Springs could become a reality by late

_ 1980. That is, if the well comes

through, and the federal government

rovide residents with vege- |
- tables and other food smffc _ ;
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STATE OF NUW MEXIGO

ENERGY anD MINERALS OEPARTMENT

OIL CONELIVATION vt ll)N

PUST {0ia 5 PR prmg
SIATE Ladap N FO§ W1 L
BANIA 1D Wi M1 AL BIYOY

SN2 ) 20

Fobruary 1, 1070

ME. Vddi

“u)u of Jeswy Bpartogs Village
P, 0O, lloux WY

Jemnaz Bprings, Now Mextico K020

Poar Slvg

L+
.

(uunly, hvw “vnito- Aucusdlng ln lho pplmlt uruutbd by
this office the tolal depth would not excevd moven -
hundred fifty feet (780'), would have woven tnoh (1Y)
caning ket at une hundred feet (100') and cemented fnto
the full longth of tke hole (censntad elréulated),
Futthernore, your letter tu this ugency reguesitng a
wielver of hundlng ranquiremehte stutey that your well will
ue p1un?ud and the locatlun cleaned In accord with Blate
regulativng,

An inspoction ¢f the s$te on January Stth last
indloaten that your projeat im in violatlon of Htate
Rogulutions in soveral respects, Plonse refer Lo the roles
and make auch changes re afy nevessary (o be in complianve.
ot prlnfry Importance 16 the lmmodiate ahut'lng utr of tho
wnlﬁ— that bt mmanntoas . b oo o

tu aihnhln.unl e
4 SUrITRUSG,

2
aiig 20U OV

Kindly submit your plnn tor remedial sotion and/or
Etugainl for abandonment in time for same to be witnessed
¥y B ropreweptative of this agenoy,

Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG
Benior QGeoclogint

CU/cg

JHIWY AIGHALA
vt AR

MUK ERALE LN
LI N

GIATE OF LW MEXISQ

ENERGY Anp MINERALS DEPARTMENT
DL GONSLIVATION DIVION

LUIRUIINN JENT |
SIAYE LANG O I § Iuin gl
SANTA I Mot A D ) DI

LN 2 TR
Janunry 30, 1870
{ur Fddie Armonta
Vitlages of Joimes 8pvingy
Joemer, Now Moxlco !
Bubjeot! Jomen leawe Well No, 1

nit A. Schlcn a6, Tuwnnhlp
A8 -Norihlanue @ l-lﬂl\», -
NMDM, Handoval County,

Now Mcxleo

The subjeat well appears L0 have been dridled, It
wan permitted am & “Temporature Obmervation” weil by
this agency op December 28, 1078, To date, no reports
or other tatormation concerning that operation have been
recelived in this offtce,

xlndly refer to the New Mexico Btate Regulations
anua suppiy ail 0f ihe nowidel inquent datA. AL®O, llechire
thim agrnoy wam tnot notified prior (o the setting and/or
comenting of any oawing in the mubjest weld T‘!l‘
anbmit aftidavite from the compunios or lndi duale employed

for such vperatiuvnme,
Yours truly,

C’ ved Ve fj,

CARL ULVODQ
Senior Ogoliogint

CU/og

6o} Lynn Téﬂohondorf

011 Conmnrvation Division
General Counsel

T
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B. Torm G-103 is a Suler-quint Report
v CA03 as 5 siles ; 1,
(W15 0l M EaIe Lo e marticolar operution beimn remortad oI ML e vction of
) Forn 6-103 is to be vaed in 1cporting such ro:.p]mt.-d cpeiations as:
/ (1) Coiuzencenent of dritling operations *
‘,/ L2 1t teat
i “(3) Altering a well's casing irnrsrtrallallon :
I i l/'/ (4) Tewmporary aband?_iment
(5) Plugging and Abandonment
. (6)“Plu:21n2 back or. dppnanina
ST B (7) Remedial work e
§ (8) Change in ownership of a drilling well '
' (9} Such other .sperations which affect the originsl status of the well but which are not specifically

3 covered herein,

C.

Filing Form G-103 as a Subsequent Report

4

In{oization 1o b €nivied on Form G-103, Subscquent Rep £, operation is as followsi

“Within ten days fol]owing the comzencement of drilling
shall flle a report thereof on Form G-103 in DUPLICATE. Such report

the well was spudded,

operations, the operator of the well
shall indicate the hour and the date

/(2) Report of Results of Test of Casing and Ccment Job; Report of Casing Alteration

A report of casing and cement test shall be filed by the operator of the well witlhin ten days
following the setting of cach string of casing or liner., Said report shall be filed in DUPLICATE on Form
G-103 and shall present a detailed description of the test methiod erployed and the resvlts obtained by such
test, and any other pertinent infornation required by Rule 108 B{5). The report shal) also indicate the top
of the cement and the means by which such top was detevrmined, It shall also indicate any changes from the
casing program previously authorized for the well.

Nad (3) Report of Te:xporar) Abandon-aent

. 2
of- h\— well withia p:

: A report of tcmporary abandonment of a well sha‘ll be filed by the operator of
: . ten days following completion of the work, The report shall be filed in DUPLICATE and shall present a detailed
{ account of the work done on the well, including location and type of plugs used, if any, type and status of
surface and downhole equipment, and other pertinent information relative to the overall status of the well.

(4) Report on Plugging of Well

' A report of plugging operations shall be filed by the operator of tha well within 30 days
- following completion of plugging operations on any well. ' Said report shall be filed in TRIPLICATE on Form
— G-103 snd shall include the date the piugging operations were begun and the date the work was completed, a
detailed account of the manner in which the work was performed including the depths and lengths of the various
plugs set, the nature and quantities of naterials employed in the plugging operations including the weigbt
FITCRE THE
i C&L (“C‘ CT T COMMISSION

_ _ i - .axico
‘ { Ca - Qi@j_ iodol, 7
Suel .9 CC
Hegiag Doz 2 -2 3 -7 7

-

. . 3.8 e
U.I. Lll: wuG u:eu, l.uc aAsc anuu ucyu.. s a.s‘. ..o;.kns .u:AL Iu L uu‘l— 4

(See Rules 301-303 regarding plugging operations.)
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. . ‘ fFurm G.10]
. - Adoptcd 1071774
: i’r;(‘i, or vcbrn,é m CEiVIED NEAW MU XICO O CONSE RVATION COMMISSION
: i - [)-|§r'h“3|j]”)N i ) 2. 0. Box ;‘088_ S{?IH-! F'C 875(_)1
S N P ,
.!-”»~' B, o / 5. Inmcale ryvo. |‘Lease
S . _. .
sns, 7 APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, srare [ Property rre L1
dopeater 1] OR PLUG BACK--GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES WELL 32 S'““ Lease No.
) 5 1. ‘_xr’vj.pqlflcq L R ] o ) - ) . -
of l1a. Type of Work Drlll {E - Deepen 1] Plug Back (7] 7. "'l A“e*m‘"' Name
f b. Type of Well Geathermat Producer [ , Temp Observation 1Y) B Ve Loase Nawe 7=
& i i Low-Temp Thermal [ 1 Injection/Dispasal .. [ demoz.dease
- x TR Operaton S o et e S In AT O ; - “*ﬂ

_Mayor Eddie Armenta B

3. Addrﬂs of Operator .
Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico v

, . 4. Location of Well v Letter ___ A ___tocateo __ 9—(‘]_:’?&9& tMOf"fOMHLHEﬂN__-—;;E-—\\\—\\W

E: FEET FROM THE LiNE OF SEC. TP, RCFE I SN SRR,
S R \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ AR \\\\\\\\\\\N|

N "558?1'3%1. ‘ \

\ 750 ft. Madera lees_f._one Rotary

21 EIcvahonséShaw-nhethe} DF, Rf elc} 21A. Kind & Status Plug. Bond 2]B.‘Dri|!ing Contraclor 22. Approx. Date Work will start

G.L. Exempt Stuart Bros./Grants, NM 2 January 1979

10. held and Pool or Wildcat

PROPQSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM

SIZE OF HOLE ____§'.ZE OF CAQIN(?_» WEIGHT PER FOOT IR SETTING DEPTH SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
87374 9. 706D, 14 1bs./Tt. 100 ft. 30 circ,
5in.

i APPROVAL VALID ForR 90 AYS‘.
PERMIT EXPIRES 27
: UNLESS DRILLING UNDERNVAY,

IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: If proposal i to deepen or plug back, give data on present productive zone and proposed new pfoductm 4
_{zone. Give blowout prmmer program, if any. ;

‘:ove is true_amd complete to the best of my knowledge and belief.
%ﬂ rie. Mayor, Village of Jemez Springs Date 22 December 1978

& KA

TITLE __:D_-ANI-EL.S._NUHE&_—_____DATE )L/z 8’/7é
' CHIEF ENGINEER/
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. Trease M Ne
M.’x::nw ﬁ:'rl‘lr\ Ar'unf:‘v': t: “ l_': .; 1‘ 1‘ (i(J(j - P E ! I
EIE— v ~ - L. . . . N . . . - . 1
lelu ISes tian !Il!\\!!'~'li|\ .'H;m)'-: ~ !('uullh
! 4 i 18 North I 2 tast Sandoval
Actual Fontage Jocation of Wl T T T ‘ ' :
L 90 h«{‘ewm«ﬂw weSt Of town __ha“l;{‘m - _ Aeetrdromrthe +iréd
Ground Leved Ples, i‘m.,uung Innn nmu vl ) T’uil\ aed Avre pe
i Madera Lnnestone UNDEST None ‘e
. . F O S I . - Aures

PN AN NICU O CONSERVATION COMMISSION
PO MOX MO8 SANTAFE 87401
GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT

Al aistaingns mllst lu. from T he nulu boundartics of the Lectinn,

Foom G102

1. C)umm the woreage \l\du.md t (i\\ \\ll\lul \ull by mluud anul m h sehured ks on the phat l\clu\\
2000 mare than one lease is dedicated ta the well, outline cuch aund identify the U\\uu\lnr llu-uu)f (hulh iy ln wurkuu. mtclu! .
o and_pnaliv) — e S e o e - - :

more llun one Tease of dilferent ownersip is dedicated to lhc well, have the mluc\ls ol all OWICTS C been u)n\(»hdncd b\'

KO
Cconununitization, unitization, farce-pooling, ete?

I answer is “yves,” type of consolidation ______

I answer is "no.” Jist the owners and tract deseriptions which have actually been consalidated. (Use reverse side of this fonm ifl

TP T 4 S

ke

Jotrdea 1004

B T

BT

No allowuable  will assigned  to the well until all’ interests have bcm consolidated (by communitization, unitization,’
forced-pooling, or offierwise) or until a non- tard unit, eliminating such interesis. has heen approved by the Commission: : ; :
S %
.
0; c CERTIFICATION i
. i
l I hereby certify that the  information |
| contained herein is true and complete to |
| the best of my knowledge and beliaf. |
: |
| . — —_ I
P . *_ _ I S . “IName ;
T T T T T T T T T B - T Tom Kleeman '
£ F | TomKleeman |
Position !
P !
| Consultant :
] | Company - H
I : Coupland, Moran & Assoc.
- 1
- ‘ / / i irate ) i
! / , Z1 Uecember 1978 "
] , / :
- 1
L x // J| I
i /s 1 ! hereby certify that the well location
I / i shown on this plat was plorted from field
f L/ nutes of actual surveys made by me or
H f under my supervision, and that the same
N ! is true and correct to the best of my
1 : knowtedge and belief.
Etat I
M 2 i
I | Pate Surveyed
/ ! | .
) | Registesed Professional Engineer
vl | Wt fort bt S LiCiurne
e .
II / t '
s ! .
H‘.T:.‘r T T ; 7 Sl LIIT Ty py [ ¢ T 1Ty | Certilicate No.
fo MBI LAY L3 1370 18539 235 237 2T 4] 0CO enn 100C *o0 [+
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JEMEZ SPRINGS, HEW MEXICO

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, DireCtor

btate Lénd ﬂf_,'icp R 1'Id1rnn .

; ’ U1d Senta Fe iraili j
i Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
: Dear Wr. Ramey' %
§ In lieu of posting a;pqngvf_vwg permlg_gg_dr1]] a geothermal observation 1
"""" ‘ ‘well, | am writing to assure you that The Village of Jemez Springs
guarantees that the above mentioned weil will be plugged and the area
cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0il Conservation Division 1

i as stipulated in The Rules and Regulations. We look forward to working
with the Division in this endeavor.

w/ )' = // /,c.—/ —.\.._/ ’
~CEddi » Mayor
The V111age of Jemez Springs, N.M.

ESUbnﬁRsu b -__:g;_gé[3_::2:l__m—-
| Heartng Date —

_AIEM4EZ‘ADG l
B-2- /2w 45 Seuwdorsd C’aw&
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ITL. PROPOSLD WORK EFFORT : Syt v OO e
Hearing Dais | o?-R3:0C 7?__,,,__..__

The Village of Jemez Springs, Hew lMexico proposes usingiState funds® for T
drilling geothermal test wells and assessing the results. These wells will
make it possible to ascertain the deliverable quantities of geothermal fluids
{flow rates, their temperatures and chemical makeup). This data will lend more
precision to determining the engineering and economic feasibility of utilizing
the resolrce.

1. Pr1or to drilling, geologic mapping of the area, part of the” ongo1ng
San Diego Canyon mapping program, will be completed by geologists
from Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. These maps will be necessary
in locating the drilling site. , S

2. Upon the completion of the mapping, expected in early August, bpersonnel
from L.A.S.L. will lend expertise in locating an optimal drilling site
~along_a controlling fault. Given the extant information on geothérmal and
hydrological phenomena in the area, the locations of hot springs and wells
and the data yielded from mapping, it shou]d be poss1b1e to Iocate a
favorable test site!

3. Upon locating a test site that meets with the satisfaction of the
project geologist and the principal-investigator, the project director
will secure the services of a drilling subcontractor.

4. Drilling will be carried out under the supervision and with the'adv1se of
the project geologist. Two test _wells, of a diameter of 4" - 6",
be determined upon completion of mapping, will be drilled into the 11mestone
formation. Well depths are not expected to go below 750 Ft, Fluids brought

to the surface will be held during the test and subseauentlv reinjected
i nto fnp fnrmatwl an,

5. After the well is completed the project geologist will inform the
project director and project engineer of the relevent engineering data,
e.g. temperatures, flow rates (determined by draw dovwn tests) etc, The
project geologist will analyze the well data for its geologic significance
regarding the geothermal resource. Upon the completion of this effort,
he will present the project director with a short report on his findings
which will be included in the final project report,

6. The prOJect engineer will use the findings of the geologists to determlne
engineering and, with the participation of the nroject dirccior, ecoiouic
teasibility of resource utilization. At the end of this assessment the
project engineer will present his findings to the project director,

7. The project director will then write a final report based on the findings
of the participants. This final report is expected to include a clear,
precise and acceptable determination of the efficacv of the utilization
of geothermal resourcéhutii==tiemw in the Village of Jemez Springs,

New Mexico. AfTa T3 repnT 5 1SS ver ppes ol be 1od 7o Jetive tor
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-AsS istant Steler (.lll)l'

JEMEZ SPRINGS — The Village of
Jemez Springs may become energy
self- sufﬁaent if a test praject, cur-
rently under way, shows that geother-
mal energy can provide the village

" with heat and electricity.

The Village of Jemez Springs, locat-
ed about SO miles northwest of Albu-
querque, is drilling a test well on
village property to locate underground
volcanic-heated water (o use as a pow-
er source.

The drilling, project management,

“ard feasibility studies are being fund-

ed through a $32,000 grant from the
New Mexico Depar:ment of Energy.

Jemez Sprmi s Mayor Eddie Armen-
ta, 39, said he hopes the well will }Em-
duce water heated at 250 degrees Fa
renheit. Hot water or steam from that

well would be used to heat homes with- -

in the village and generate electricity.

“lt satremendousproject. If it
works, we could become energy self-
sufficient. Residents would be able to
cut the\r utility costs by about SG per-
cent. I hope it works. We ali do,” Ar-

_menta, a retired Tiéasury Depanment

agent and former Albuquerque pohce
officer, saxd

The wetl is being dug on village
property behind the Jeémez Springs
City Hall. The projectis the brain
child of Project Engmeer Tom K]ee~
man.

Armema sald Kleeman visited Je—

mez Springs in late 1977 to bathe in the

. l\nf cnﬁnoe naar tha 17“,ana

v “He (K!eenan) came up with the

. idea,” Armenta said. “The village
hired him to study the possﬂ)lxty of -

'such a project, and to write a

" to the federal government for Fundmg

“The federal government (Depart-

‘ment of Erergy) turned down our $% -

million proposal. They said they could
not fund exploratery projects. In July

1978 we subrnitted a proposal to the

state. It was approved in late Novem-

ber If the. \Adi praduces water. a'l ?m

. tahlea a

funds the project. S e

rria ﬂ)" ._I{l»llll_afyti‘)_', I‘lt?

R

desrees, we will resnhmit avr nmmql
to the federal government for can+

struction of a generating plant,” Ar-

niénta said.

Kleaman sazid, “If the test is a suc-
cess, it will be a tremendous event for

.Nc.v Mexico.”

‘Kleeman, who represents Copeland-

Moran Associates of Albuquerque,
said drilling began Wednesday.

The drilling is being done by Stuart

Brothers Drilling Co. of Grants. The.

firm has drilled similar wells for Los
Alamos Scientific Labs in the Valle

__Grande area betwesn Los Alamos and.
- Jemez Sprmos

Two Los Alamos scientists, Bill
Laughlin and Francis West of LASL’s
Georthermal Groups, were at the drill-
ing site Thursday to provide technical
advice. West said the hot water the vjl-
lage-is trying to locate escapes
through faults from the Valle Grande
the site of a gigantic extmct volcdno

lauo}\lm said the \o!cano !ast empt-

ed. about 49,000 years ago and hot:
rocks heat the water in the calderan.

That water escapes through faults, and
one of thosé fauiis run§ throu Un the
area “he re the well is being dug

If rhe drﬂlmg project is a success,

Armeta said thatincluded in the-

second proposal to the U.S. Departs
ment of Energy will be a request to
fund consiruction of.village green-
houses .

Armenta said village greenhou«es
would represent a cooperative village

effort to tm?rovxde residents with vege-
ather fand :tuﬂ': _

“It's a tremendous opportumty for

the Village of Jemez Springs. If the
well is a success, we the federal -
government will fund this as a ::ilot

" project,” Armenta'said. ~

Kleeman anticipates the possibility”
of geothermal energy for Jemez
Springs could become a reality by late

. 1980. That is, if the well comes

through, and the federal government
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February 1, 1879

Mr. Eddie Armenta
Wayor 9{ Jemez Springs Village

P. O, Box 87
Jemez Springs, New Mexico 87025

Dear Sir:

You are ihe recorded operator of a geothermul
temperature observation well located in Unit A of Section
26, Township 18 North, Range 2 East, NMPM, Sandoval

.County. New Mexico. According to the permit granted by

this office the total depth would not exceed seven
hundred fifty feet (750" ), would have seven inch (77}
casing set at one hundred feet (100') and cemented into
the full leugth of the hole (cemented circulated).
Furthermore, your letter to this agency requesting a
waiver of bonding requirements states thit ycur well will
be plugged and the location cleaned in accord with State
regulations.

An \nl:pn :mnf fhn :'(fn nn 'lsa n
indicates that your project is in violat on of State
Regulations in several respects. Please refer to the rules
and make such changes as are necessary to be in compliance.
Of primary importance is the immedjate shutting off of the
water that is escaping to the surface.

,,' Rindly submit your plan for remedial action nndlor
plugging for abandonment in timé Tor sameé to6 ve witnessed -
by a representative of this agency.

Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG
Senior Geologist

CU/og

and supply all of the now-delinquent data. Aiso, because
"Tthis agency was not notified prior to the setting andfor

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

" DIl CONSEAVAT:ON DIVISION ™ T T )

POSY OF5ICE 3T 2088
$TATE LAMD OF FoCE Gul DG
SANTA FE NEW M 200 87301

1503 87 -S4

January 30, 1979

Mayor Eddie Armenta
village of Jemez Springs
Jemez, New Mexiceo

Subject: Jemez Lease ¥ell Ko, 1
Unit A, Section 26, Township
18 North, Range 2 East,
NNPM, Sandoval County,
New Mexico

Dear Sir:

___The subject well appears to_have been drilied. It
was permitted as a "Temperature Observation" well by
this agency on December 28, 1978. To date, no reports
or other information concerning that operation have beea

received in this office.

Kindly refer to the New Mexico State Regulations

cementing of any casing in the subject well, please
submit affidavits fiom the companies or indiv:dulls employed
for such operations.

Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG Vv 7
‘Senlor Geologist

CU/og

ce¢: Lynn Teschendorf
0il Comservation Division
General Counsel

“LCOMMISSION
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B. Torw 6-103 as a Setrequent Peport

Ferm G- 103 =S a ux‘

5TiGae n‘|1‘< avi€ LG tTniT i

rquent yeport of cperaijons shall be filed $n accordencn wdid 1he aort

P TS B e D W U -
PR GT T OPEYALITN gLang Foportea,

Ferm G-103 {s to be used in reporting such conpleted (:pcrnl(cns; a8

1/ (1) Comencenent of drilling operations ’ *
7 .
V4 (2~ Casing and cencnt tose

r

Altering a well's casing installation

l/ (4) Teuwporary abandonment

(5) Plugging and Abandonment

- {(6) Plugging back or deepening

(7) Renmedial work

t (8) Change in ownership cf a drilling well . .

(9) Such other operations which affect the orfginal status of the uevll but which are not specifically
covered herein,

N C. Filing Form -103 as a Sllbscixcnt R__port

In[orm:tion to be entered on Form G-103, Subsequent Report, for a parifcular opcration £s as follows:

(1) Report of Comzencement of Drilling Operations

Within Et_argl‘days following the comzencenent of.3rflldns e iGns, the operator of the well

Tat
shall fils = repdct thereof on'Form G-103 in DUPLICATE. Such report shall indicate the hour and the date

Llweispudued-

’ /(2) Report of Results of Test of Casing and Ccment Job; Report of Casing Alteration

A rcport of casing and cement test shall be filed by the operator of the well within ten days
following the setting of cach strirg of casing or liner. Said report shall be {i1led in DUPLICATE on Form
G-103 and shall present a detailed description of the test method efiployed and the results obtained by such
test, and any other pertinent inforization required by Rule 108 B(5). The report shall also indicate the top
of the cement and the means by which such top was determined, It shall also indicate any changes from the
casing program previously authorized for the well,

/(3) Report of Texmporary Abandonment -

A :cpar; of u:.uporary abandonment of a well shall be f11ed by the operator of the well within

. ten days following completion of the work., The report shall be filed in DUPLICATE and shall present a detailed
account of the work done on the well, including location and type of plugs used, if any, type and status of
surfzce and downhole equipment, and other pertinent information relative to the overall status of the well.

(4) Report on Plugging of Well

A report of plugging operations shall be filed by the operator of the well within 30 days
following completion of plugging operations on any well Said report shall be filed in TRIPLICATE on Form
— 6G-103 2nd shall include the date the plugging operations were begun and the date the work was conopleted, a
detailed account of the manner im which the work was perforied including the depths and lengths of the various
?lugs set; the natute and quantities of materials r:mployed in the plugging operations including the weight

£ thi mud Usid, ile siec aud depiLn 01 all casing leit in The hoie, -ant-ansy pered dvrier

{See Rules 301-303 regarding plugging operations.) FrECRE THE ]
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JEMEZ SPRINGS, NFW HEXICO

{
Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director
E»_ 01l Conse vation Divisjon
B nebgy and iinerals levariment T
o State Ofiice Buiiding
01d Santa Fe Trai]
A Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
i
i Dear Mr. Ramey:
|
i In lieu of posting & bond for a permit to drill g geothermal observation
weii, I am writing to assure you that The Viitage of Jjemez Springs
guarantees that the above mentioned well will be plugged and the area
Cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0i1 Conservation Division
N - asTstipuiated T i€ RuTes and Reguiaiions, We 100K Torward to WOTrKing ™
with the Division in this endeavor.
. Sloeerelts
/ ’/'-'..:'._. . __;:m:.~;‘;,,, e
Y d f( e N e,
—iEddi ’},_Yf/;gen‘ a, Mayor
The Village of Jemez Springs, N.M.
BEFCRE THE
OIL CONIEINVATION COMMISSION
Comrn Vo, Moo Biedes
P » Case No. é’f Z TR IO _o
f o : Submiiicd by
Hearing Date
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Dockets Nos, o=
hearing must be

0-79 and 10-72 arc tontatively sct for hearing on-March 14 and 28, 1979, Applications for
filed at least 22 days in advance of iiearing date,

Docket No. 7-79

NOCHIT:  GuiAiShIGN HEARING ~ LRLDAY - FEBRUARY 23, 1979

O1l. CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M, - ROOM 205
-STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

In the matter of the heariﬁg calléd by' the 011 Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit

CASE_6461:
Mayor Eddie Armenta, the Village of Jemez Springs, and all other interested parties to appear and
show cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2
East, Sandoval County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Division-approved plugging program.

Q**i***#*tt******i*i*********k**ttttiti*iii‘é!éﬁ!ﬁ#*#ﬁkt%%#*ﬁ#:kik‘ii"iiiiiiiiiiiiittt*t**k***it**i****i***t**

ﬁbcket No. 8-1 9

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 28, 1979

9 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 6434:

CASE 6435:

CASE 6436:

CASE 6662:

CASE 6463:

-;
H

~ The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter. Alternate Examiner:

(Continued from January 31, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

In the mttet of the hearing called by the O{l Conmservation Division on its ovn motion to permit

o Dt ¥ Sy -

Helton Engincering-&-Geclogical-Services; Iucy,  Traveiers Tuvemniiy Company, and dail other interested
parties to appear and show cause why the Brent Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 29 and the
Brent Well No. 3 located in Unit G of Section 19, both in Township 13 North, Range 6 East, Sandoval
County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Division-approved
plugging program.

(Contimed from January 31, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Amerada Hess Corporation for approval of infill drilling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a finding that the drilling of its State "0" Well No. 5
to be located in Unit H of Section 30, Township 19 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, is necessary to effectively and efficiently drain that portion of the proration unit
which cannot be so drained by the existing well, and further seeks approval of a walver of existing
well-gpacing requirementa,

(Cortinued from February 14, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Amerada Hess Corporation for approval of infill drilling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a finding that the drilline of its W. A..Wair f2N u-13
Wis 4 ivlaied im UniC B Of Section Z6, Township 19 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Hexico, 18 necessary to effectively and efficiently drain that portion of the proration unit
walch caunol be so drained by the existing well, aud further secks appiovel ofi & waiver of existing
well-spaciag requirements.

(Ccntinued from Jamuary 31, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Amcrada Hess Corporation for approval of infill drilling, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks & .inding that the drilling of its State "U" Gas Com
Well No. 2 to be located in Unit C of Section 32, Township 19 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, is necessaty to effectively and efficiently drain that portionm of the pro-
ration unit which cannot be s0 drained by the existing well, and further seeks approval of a waiver
of exist:l.ng well-spacing requirements.

Application of McClellan 011 Ooz'poration fot an unorthodox ve.ll loution, Chaves (:ounty, New Mexico.

Applicant. in the above-styled’ caige. meoke annraval fay tha unnrthadew Tasatdan of fe- Mimtaooo
State Well Bo. 3 to be located 1155 feet from the North line and 1485 feet from the West line of
Section 24, Township 14 South, Range 29 Bast, Double "L" Queen Associated Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, the NE/4 MW/4& of said Sectior 2& to be dedicated to the well,

Application of orville Slaughter for pool and lease commingling, San Juan Conul:y. Rew Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Oswell-Faraington Pool production
from his Sangrs de Cristo Well No. 1 with undesignated Fruitland production from his Sangre de
Cristo Well No. 2, both located in Unit D of Sectiom 34, Towmship 30 Worth, Range 11 Wast, San Juan
County, New Mexico,.
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February 5, 197¢ P NETELON ELBB i
SMlIE LAND QFFICE BUILDING J
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 7004
{505} B27-2434 1
o ]
Sheriff of Valencia County
320 E. High o
Grants, New Mexico 87020
Dear Sir: /
Encioséd please find Subpoenas Duces Tecum
for service on the following individuals:
Don Kelly
310 Airport Road
Milan, New Mexico
-Gerry McAllister 4
“"} 1319 Berryhill 1
Milan, New Mexico ‘
I would appreciate having these people served
as soon as possible, as the hearing date is February 23.
Please complete the Return of Service on each original, 1
and return them with your bill to my office.
Very truly yours. i

(Ms.) LYNN TESCHENDORF
General Counsel

LT/dr




CLSE NOL £a61 o
SUBPOURA DUCES TeCuM
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
To _Oon Kelly Greeting:
: - Me compand You to be and appear___al 9:00 a.m. on Febrjuafy;z; , 1979
"""""""""""""""""""" before the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, at
% The 0il1 Conservation Commission Conference Room in the State Land
! Office Building, in the City of>Santa Fe, then and there to testify
~in the Case of applicatian of the 041 Consarvaticn Comiissiun to show
cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 should not be plugged .
on Sehalf of Stewart Brothers Drilling Co.
and also ihat you bring with you and produce at”the'timg and place
aforesaid any ahd &1l records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. 1
.Hiocéted in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2 East,
Sandoval County, New Mexico
And this do you under penalty af the lzu
WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY, Membe r
of the 0ii Conservation Commission of
the State of New Mexico, and the seal
of said Commission, this _ 5th
day of Februarv . !9’79 .
SEAL
WM“NNWI,“ "




 CASE NO, 6461
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— STATE OF HEW MEXICO -~
- ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
; OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

P 0 TR D R S o ' o . B o
APPLICATION OF: OIL CONSERVATTON cOMMT
T SHOW CAUSE WHY THE JEMEZ WELL NO.

SHOULD NOT BE PLUGBED,
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Sheriff. of Sandoval County

Court House
Bernalillo, New Mexico 87004

e IS
Mumummm»:mm -
$

Dear Sir:

Enclosed please find a Subpoena Duces Tecum for
service on the following individual: T ——

&
2
£
fh
28

Eddie Armenta, Mayor
Village of Jemez Springs

I would appreciate having this person served as
soon as possible, as the hearing date is February 23.
Please complete the Return of Service on the original,
and return it with your bill to my office.

Very truly yours,

(Ms.) LYNN TESCHENDORF
General Counsel

B N s e o A R e S

{



- —— T DOCKET: _COMMISSTON HEARTHG - FRIDAY - FEBRUARY 23, 1975
oiL consmv_mxdn COMMISSION - 8 A M. - ROOM 205 j

STATE LAND) OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXI1CO

CASE 6461: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0f1 Conservation Commissfon en its own motion to permit
Mayor Eddie Armenta, the Village of Jemez Springg, and all other interested parties to appear and
show cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 located 3n Unit A of Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2
East, Sandoval County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a

N " Division-approved plugging program,
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CASE NO. 6461
SUBFUENA DUCES TECUM

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

To _ TOM KLEEMAN L ~-Greeting:

v
3
o
=
n
)
r
-

- We command _you to be and appear at 92

e n e P e

before the 071 Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, at

The 0il1 Conservation Commission Conference Room in the State Land

Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there to testify

in the Case of show cause hearing to plug the Jemez Well No. 1

| on behalf of Coupland, Moran & Associates i
. I ' i and also éﬁ&t you Bring with you and produce at the time and place ;
| | aforesaid any and 'all records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. 1 §
{ﬁcated in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Rangé 2 East, f
PR Sandoval Counfy, New Mexico i
And this do you under penalty of the law
WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY, Member - :
of the 0il Conservation Commission of F
the State of New Mexico, and-the seal - ;
of said Commission, this _ 2nd é
day of  rebrvuary , 1975 é
%
SEAL g
e / | ”%
4




RETURN OF SERVICE

CASE No, 6461

- STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

APPLICATION OF: 011 Conservation

Commission to show cause why the

Jemez Well No. 1 should not be plugged.

SUBPOENA

3

.
o N S



SUBPOENA DUCES TECUM

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
: ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
§ : OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

To TOM KLEEMAN , Greeting:

———m

- -Me command you te-be and appear_at-% 3.m. on rebruary 23, 1979

-

before the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, at
The 011 Conservgtion'Commiséion Conference Rcom in the State Land
Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there to testify 7

in the Case of _show cause heariﬁg to plug the Jemez Well Ne. 1

on behalf of Coupland, Moran & Associates

d

nd p

[{1]

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time ace -
.

aforesaid any and’'all records pertaining to the Jemez Well No.

located in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Rangz 2 East,

Sandoval County, New Mexico

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY; Member

- of the 0il Conservation Commission of
the State of New Mexico, and the seatl
of said Commission, this _ 2nd

, 1979 |

dayof _ February

SEAL
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in the Case of . apnlication of the 0§l Conser va

day of _ February 19 79
SEAL -

Cgery P - | N LR AT -
Sizebortiz B0 EL VL Cul

}
i
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1
i

o e e o e L o e A 4 o o o+ e e e R et e e e i ¢ AP S L b e Mt s i sl

STATE GF NEW HMEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

To Eddie Armenta . Greeting:

we command you -to be and appear at 9:00 a.m. on February 23: 1979

before the 0i1 Conservat1on Comm1ss10n of the State of New Mex1co. at

The 0i1 Conservation Commission Conference Room in the State Land

foice Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there to testify

L9}

Eauée"why fhe Jemez Well No. 1 should not be plugged ,
on beha]f of Village of Jemez Springs R - f
and also that you bring with you and produce at the time and place g
aforesa1d ‘any and all records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. T ;
located in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North Range 2 East, %
Sandoval County, New Mexico ?
‘And. this do you under penalty of the law %~’ 3
| | | | E

WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY, Member
of the 0ii Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this 5th




CASE NO, 646]

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ANC MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

] F At R T T T APPLICATION 0OF: 0OTL CONSERVATION
R T o COMMISSION TO SHOW CAUSE WHY THE

i : , JEMEZ WELL NO. 1 SHOULD NOT BE

5 PLUGGED

OF SERVICE
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SUBPOLNA DUCES TECUM

NEW MEXICO

T STATE OF
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
To Gerry McA]]ister ' ___Greeting:

We command you to be and appear 5t;950b“§;ﬁ;:0hwkésfudry;23, 1979

before the 0i1 Conceévatisn Commission of the State of New Mexico, at

The 0i1 Conservation Commission Conference Room in the State Land

Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there to testify

£ L
Tl

-

£ Ticatic Conservation Commission to siiow

m

. ~
1 ann ~
In une Ay Lu v

()

i ase o

cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 should not be plugged

on behalf of National Cementing Corporation -

and also'that you bring with you and produce at the time and place

aforesaid any and all records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. 1

located in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2 East,

Sandoval County. New Mexico

o gepapidghdii GG

And this do you under penalty of the ]aw;

WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY; Member -

of the 011 Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this _ 5th

day of February 1079

> E=1

SEAL
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case no, 6451

- STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

~ - Ao
B T B R R A T I i % . o

AFFLIGATIUN UF3 WL Lunu.}\vnnlcn

COMMISSION TO SHOW CAUSE WHY THE JEMEZ
WELL NO. 1 SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED

SUBPOENA




TESTIMONY FOR SHOW CAUSE HEARING

1. Would you state your name, 9051t10n and place of resxdenﬂe
for the record. please? . .

_W%;@WHOW long have you held thls p031t10n?

3. Have you previously testified before the Commissidn, and are
your credentials a matter of record? g

4. Does Districdt include that part of County
involved in this case?

8. Do your duties as District Supervisor inciude making recommenda-
-tions-to the Commis§ion as to when wells should be plugged and
abandoned? 3 L
6. Are you familiar with the subject matter of Case ?

7. What is the purpose of this case?

8. Have you reviewed all reports filed with the Commission
concerning these wells?

9. Do you have these records with you?

10. Please refer to the records which pertain to this well and
summarize its history. -

11. On what date was the last official form filed with the
Commission?

Do voi~have shy othar communications relative to this case which

——— aLmilliiE Rt

should be called to the Commission's attention? ;3

'-.l
[\N]
L]
1<
C
£
=
[l
¢
ki
J

13. In your opinion, couldffﬁe’faiIUre to plug this well cause waste?
14. Would you elaborate on how waste could be caused?

15. Are you prepared to recommend a plugging program at this time,
or would you prefer to describe the program at the actual time
of plugging?

*j6. Would you now refer to the records on the
well and summarize its history (Ql1l-15)

=

*17. Are the eﬁhlblts true and correct copies of Commission records’T
Offer exhibits.

18. I have nothing further.
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foren G-101
Ndopted 1071774

)(‘II S HI CrivED R } NITW MUXKICO T, CONSURVATION COLMISSION
T IRIRUTION | 1 PO GOX 7688, Sonta Fo 87501 !
Arns "ff‘ . 1::.'.'“‘ ! 1}‘ h i ) .
l'WN‘;V':; M, - ‘ / 5 lndlcale T)V Tll Lcase
uses. M) L APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, svate [ Property ree [
Ve siar R 2 OR PLUG BACK--GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES WEL I, 5.2 Stale Lease No.
e e \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
] Tria tvveof Work o (X 0 paesen 1 bl met £ 1 7. Unit Aot Name 11
) b. Type of Well Geothermal Producer [ Temp Observation " (Y] 'E.-d’—:-l—;; tSTrT_N- —
{ Lowr- Ten.p Thermal 3 In;echon/DusposaI 3 Jemez Lease
e RS Operator — -~ T T T T e WaiNe, LT T T
l A Mayor Edd1e Armenta e L
Fo ‘1 3, Address of Operator 10. Field and Pool, or Wiidcat
: Village of Jemez Spmngs, New Mexico - UNDES.
j 4. Location of Well 90, West of Town Hall NN
) - Location o UNIT LETTER ,___-,_A . _LOCATED ____ 90_ I F-RG’J—-’F«I-E e A ENE \
FEET FROM THE LINE OF SEC. Twe, RN
4 N\ NN N\ 12. County
Sandoval

YY9. Proposed Depth 19A. Formation 20. Rotary of C.T.
750 ft. Madera Limestone Rotary
21. EI;\'ationséShow whether DF, RT, etc.) 2tA. Kind & Status Plug. Bond [ 21B. Drilling Contractor T 2. Approx. Date Work wil? start
6275 ___G.L. Exempt Stuart Bros./Grants, NM 2 January 1979

PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM

SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING W—EI—(;HT PER FOOT SETTING DEPTH SACKS OF CEMENT EST. ToP
in. , 70, 0.0, 14 1bs./Tt. 100 ft. 30 : circ,
5n. -

o —
B 3 e e
N S SO — X [ 50 A S

. SU‘.; PRI ST -
aPFROVAL vALD FOR 90 _pavs eering Do 221 !
'PERMIT EXPIRES __3 [28/29 | Hesins 207
UNLESS DRILLING UNDERNAY, S .

N ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: If proposat is to deepen or plug back, give data on present productive zone and proposed new productive
Fone. Give blowout prmhtumm i1 any. ;

§ hereby C z i d complete tq‘thc best of my ‘s:ndwledge and belief.

igned ; . ' — Title. Mayor, Village of Jemez Springs p,,. 22 December 1978
APPROVEQ TITLE “éNIEl SO NUT [ER __DATE )L/Z 8/7g
CONDITIO

'CHIEF ENGINEERJ
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. AW AL NI OO CONSURVATION CORRUISSION
PO HON Jos8 SANTA FE 87501

GICTHEAMAL RESCURCES WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT
o o Al drsl._mcu‘s nmsl h( fiom the nulnl [.mmnalu s ot Ihe Section,
Opurator ll Cane el Newo L
B Mavnr de\p Armnnfn l “Yiltage ’ 1

e e .- e IR o .. ) ' ) . . Ll
Uit i ciier iSevtion |ln\\n\hul }I{;m){c County i

A 26 18 Horth | 2 Fast Sandoval ’
‘Actnat Veotage Loction of Well: ST e :

e 90 feut A WSL OF town halle St fervrrthoe 4w

1 .
Dedicated Acreape:

|'ul“]‘” V o
] UNDEST. |

l‘mJuum Tonmation

Grownd Tesel ﬁ
Madera L}mestone

6275

l. Olllllll(‘ the aereave dedic: lkd 1o the \uhu‘ “f \\.-Il hy -n!un-al neneil m hnlnm ke o abe st ot

None DA

N G

2 lf maoetre than one lease is dedicated

he well .autline cach and identify the ownenship thedeof (hath ay 1o working interest

"""" - - { B . .
, ! 3If mere than ene lease of different ownersip is dedicated o the well, have the interests of Wl owners been consoldated by
L . I 3
Pe commnitization, unitization, foree-pooling, ete? Pl
* g
8 Yes [ 1 No If answer is “yes.”™ type of consohidation __ .
? M answer is 0. list the owners and tract descriptions which have sctually been consolidited. (Use reverse side of this fonm if |
b necessary.) e e
B No allowuable will be assigned to Cthe well until all mlercsts have Oeen consolidsted (by communitization, unitization, !
M = Y
P forced-pooling, or otherwise) or until a non- -standard unil, dnmnahng such interests, has heen approved by the Commission.
UV U A,\Tdau. ST
! C jz CERTIFICATION
j spzrdci_/" o[ | |
i A / HALL ! hereby certify that the information i
i ,Jo\jsz contained herein is true and complete to
’ the best of my knowledge and belief.
| -
i
- l N -
—_— e e - = - = - o ) (Name v
{ E, F H Tom Kleeman
N Position S
P | Consultant
l (—n;mp.m) - ‘N—"
N Coupland, Moran & Assoc.
- S Date
! 21 December 1978 ;
I
- L K 1 :
1 F hereby certify that the well location
| shown on this plat was plotted from fieid
1 notes of actual surveys made by me or
O 1~ under my supervision, and that the same
- N is true and correct’ to the best of my
| knowiedge and belief.
. y
0. D
L :
| Date Surveved
]
§ Repistered l‘mfmmnal ¥ngineer
A..Ql L
i 2
: i
14 '
¥ ! . L
.?i‘. r-—:‘_:_ f-—q__ M:H‘::;_ ! - p S 2 g Cergificate No.
) “ > nel [ D ts’) 1859 tepn 2317 L N FLelade] 14500 1000 200 [+]
] R

PORLRT Y SRR
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© JEMEZ SPR]NGS NEW MEX‘CO

o p—ra

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director
0i1 Conservation Division

I ) Energy and Minerals Department
i R State Land Office Buildina

01d Santa Fe Trail ,

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear M. Ramey:

i : In lieu of posting a bond for a permit to drill a geothermal observation
: well, I am writing to assure you that The Village of Jemez Springs

g guarantees that the above mentioned well will be plugged and the area

e o cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0i1 Conservation Division
- ’ as stipulated in The Rules and Regulations. We look forward to working
with the Division in this endeavor.

Sincerely, _—

g ///Q\/K
L~ fEddle/K?men Mayor
The V111age of Jemez Springs, N.M.

hﬂ#BSKDBI

Submn:z-:.z by d e e
Heoring Daie o2 - =23 - 79
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“Tie Work plan, chown on the €
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113, FPROPOSLD WORK EFFORT . ', Care 11 U ‘e
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HOGH D.‘Ai& ¢Q_'_:2'3_':_,_ -——————"_—:__

The Village of Jemez Springs, MNew Mexico proposes u51ng.biaxem&&nds -for-—-
d11]11ng geothermal test wells and assessing the results. These wells will
make it poss1b]e to ascertain the deliverable quantities of gnothermal fluids
\nnuw |0LL5, Lheir lenperatures and chemical makeup) ihis data will lend more
precision to determining the enginecering and economic feasibility of utilizing :
the resource, -

in the following order:

Y. Prior to drilling, geolog1c mapping of the area, part of the ongoing -
San Diego Canyon mapping program, will be completed by geologists
from Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. These maps will be necessary
in locating the drilling site. -

2. Upon the completion of the mapping, expected in early August, personnel
- from LLA.S.L. will lend experti 2 in locatirg an optimal drilling site
along a controlling fault. Given the extant information on geothermal and
hydrological phenomena in the area, the locations of hot springs and wells
and the dats yielded from mapping, it should be possible to locate a
favorable test site:

3. Upon locating a test site that meets with the satisfaction of the
project geolegist and the principal investigator, the project director
will secure the services of a drilling subcontractor,

L kI R ¥ e ey St

4. Drilling will be carried out under the supervision and with the advise of .
the project geslogist. Two test wells, of a diameter of 4" - 6",
be determined upon completion of mapping, will be drilled into the 11mestone
formation. Well depths are not expected to go below 750 Ft, Fluids brought
to the surface will be held during the test and subsequentlv rﬂlnlecde :
’uuLu cne rormatlon.

§. After: *“c well is Coupiéted the. project aeoloulst will inform the ,
project director and project engineer of the relevent engineering data,
e.g. temperatures, fiow rates (determined by draw down tects) atc, The ;
project geologist will analyze the well data for its geologic significance :
regarding the geothermal resource. Upon the completion of this effort,
he will present the project director with a short report on his findings
which will be included in the final project report,

Qe T R T aiiD T T RO

320

6. The project engineer will use the f1nd1ngs of the geologists to determine
eng’lneer‘lng aﬂd ‘with the Dart1c1naf1nn af the ?"“J""t d:rc:ts;-' SLoNGIIG:
feasibility of resource utilization. At the end of this assessment the
project engineer will present his findings to the project director,

7. The project director will then write a final report based on the findings
of the participants. This final report is expected to include a clear,
precise and acceptable deteriiination of the efficacy of the utilization
of geothermal resourcehutid=atien in the Village of Jemez Springs,

New Mexico.gfTy Thu refaT 5 1ssvey Prfes witl be Ioed 7o delivas Loy

wWAIT: Lo T well 70 Ne Toun H2t? o e viay Coy SPoc e hen”?
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‘ Ol % , T AP B .{ 1AL RN P A {:J( i) {L l-)j.l
| Carn (] e T T ,
Loy o OCE e ]14 AAEEGY TP OCIeRES
t . - L A6 : FLLA SIS E 1. 5 X ¥
He:nm Da - er?.z;:/"-‘__f——'__:_,__"’l J Ik -
I F A deta . . A b -f?/_\‘ n/,\' 7 G {_ os_m r";‘f"\
A ST 817! £ ] F’ ¥, trm.a Y &
CL (NSRRI '.Jf._iu’*f)t)
e i = e By TOMAS O MARTINEZ "'_"ber 1 the well produces \\ater at 250
H teqn degreés, we wiil resubmit our proposal
‘Assistznt State Editor to the federal government for can+
A JEMEZ SPRINGS — The Village of  Struction of a generating plant,” Ar-
¥ Jemez Springs may become energy menta said. :
4 self- sufﬁcnent if a test project, cur- Kleeman ‘said, “If the test is a sue-
:  rently under way, shows that geother-  cess, it will be a tremendous event for
3 mal energy can provide the village New Mexico.”
4 7 with heat and electricity. ) >
.. . : Kleeman, who represents Copeland-
_ o The Village O,f.JemeZ Springs, locat-  Moran Associates of Albuquerque,
% ed aboul 30 miles norihwest of Albu-  said diiiling began Wednesday.
i querque,isdrilling atest well on , o
. village property tolocate underground The drilling is being done by Stiart
¢ volcanic-heated water touse as a pow-  Brothers Drilling Co. of Grants. The.
. ersource. firm has drilled similar wells for Los
: - T , Alamos Scientific Labs in the Valle'
¢ The drilling, project management,  Grande area between Los Alamos and
+ _ard feasibility studies are being fund- Jemez Springs.
- ed through a $32,000 grani from ‘the _ .
. < New Mexico Department of Energy. Two Los Alamos scientists, Bill
S N . Laughlin and Francis West of LASL’s
- : Jemez Spnng1 s Mayor Eddie Armen- . Georthermal Groups, were at the drill-
- ta, 39, said he hopes the well will pro-  jng site Thursday to provide technical
> B duce water heated at 250 degrees ah- 3dVlC€ West szid the hot water the’ v)]
i renheit. Hot water or steam from that lage is trying to locate escapas
{ ‘well would be used to heat homes with- *  through faults from the Valle Grande,
g in the village and generate electricity. - the site of a gigantic extinct volcano;-
; “It*satremendous project. If it Laushlin said the volcano last erupt-
! works, we could become energy self-  ed about 40,000 years.ago and hot
- " suificient. Kesidents would be able to rocks heat tie water in the calderan.
; 2 cut their utility costs by about 50 per-  That water escapes through faults, and
i 1 cent. I hope it works. We all do,” Ar-  one of those faults runs “through the
: mints, o rotired Trdacury D nanor"nnnf area uH-rs- the wall ic hama dug.
{ agent and former Albl.querque pohce
;  officer, said. Tf the drilling DrOjeCt is a succ ess,
: } . . Arneta said that inchidad ig tha
I The well is being dugon village second proposal to the U.S. -
property behind the Jemez Springs  ment of Energy will be a request to
i .City Hall. The projectisthe brain fund construction of vxllage green-
. * <hild of Project Engineer Tom Mee— houses. .
man. :
i . . Armenta said village “greenhouses
. H Armenta said K]eeman{ visited Je-  would represent a cooperative village
H mez Springs in late 1977 to batke in the  effort to provide residents with vege-
¢ hotsprings rear the village.  tables and other food smffs
t
i “He (Kieenian) came up with the “Its a tremendous oppmtnmty for
§ .idea,” Armenta said “The village the Village of Jemez Springs. If the
£ hired him to study the possiblity of = well is a success, we hope the federal =
¥ such a project, and to write a ?roposal _ government will fund as a pilot
to the federal government for funding project,” Armenta'said. ~ -
; “The federz] government (Depa'x‘t- Kleeman anticipates the poss’bdlty

o i

e ¥

‘ment of Energy; turned down our $4
million proposal. They said they could
not fund exploratory projects. In July
1978 we submitted a propsosal to the
state. It was approved in late Novem-

AlLDULAW l_'_l‘.llk’l,»l":”,jl)“li [\i‘_'\l‘.,..

funds the project. Ce et

f('l(lﬂy‘ Jillll“lry vy S0 K

of geothermal energy for Jemez
Springs could become a reality by late

. 1930. That is, if the well comes

through, and the federal government

.
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JEERY AP00ACA

WEMEG U LYY IYICATLY

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

0it CONSERVATION OIVISION

__ POST 04 1CA BOX 2008 _

£ ) u.:u i s
°, 8,
NCK FRANKLNY vﬂ:&w”v’(mlmq
AT February 1,

1978

Nr. Eddie Armenta

Mayor of Jemez Springs Village
P. O. Box 87

Jemez Springs, New Mexico 87025

Dear Sir:

. .. You are the recorded operntor of ‘a geothermll
temperature observation well located in Unit A of Section o

- g

28, .u-u.-nuy A5 Nor \.u, Aunge 2 Easi. NMPM, Sandfual—"

-~ Oounty,"Wew Hexico, = According to the permi‘ granted by
this office the total depth would not exceed seven
hundred fifty feet (750'), would have seven inch (7")
casing set at one hundred fest (100') and cemented into
the full length of the hole (cemented circulated).
Pufthermore, your letter to this agency requesting a
wajver of bonding requirements states that your well will
be plugged and the location cleaned in accord with State
regutations.

An lospection of the site on January 28th last,
indicates that your project is in violation of State -
Regulations in several respasts.—Ploass Tefer 1o tHé Tules

"""" and make such changes as are necsssary to be in compliance.’
Of primary importance is the immediate shutting off of the

water that is escaping to the surface.
Kindly submit your plan for remedial action and/or

plugging for abandorment in time lor same to be witnessed
by a representative of this sagency.

Yours truly,

'CARL ULVOG
Senijor Geologist

Cb/og

Dear Sir:

= P o) "“!'F‘

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY anD MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

POST OFECE BCx 2008
STAYE LANG L/ CE A ONG
SANTA TE NEW ME 200 87008

0% R7-Pa

January 30, 1979

Mayor Eddie Armeata
Village of Jemez Springs
Jemez, New Mexico .

Jemez Lease Well No. 1
Unit A, Section 26, Township
18 North Range 2 East
NMPNM, Snndovnl county,

Nm. an(on -

Subject:

The subject well appears to have been drilled, It
was permitted as a "Temperature Observation' well by
this agency on December 28, 1978. To date, ro reports
or other information concerninz that operation have been
received in this oflice.

Kindly refer to the New Mexico State Regulations
and supply all of tho now-delinquent dsta. Also, because
this agency was not notified prior to the setting andfor
cementing of any casing im the subject well, please
submit uttidavits from the companies or individuals employed
for such operations.

Yours truly,

CARL ULVOG
‘Senior Geclogist

CU/og

cc: Lynn Teschendorf )
0il Conservation Division
General Counsel

ot TS T P . S I g T T T TR
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B. Form G:103 25 a Sibsequent Report

Form G-103 as a subsequent report of opcrations chall be filed in accordance with the section of
this rule applicable to the particular oprration being reported,
2 s e NCTINN . )
22 I L R R S S PNV T

- ~ s . .
fuiw v oau oo o0 U

L//, (1) Cocnencement of drilling operations

L//, (2~ Casing and cemrnt tese

-t .

€3) _Altering a well's casing Installatfon

i l/ (4) Teuwparary ahandnnmane
h

v

(5) Plugging and Abandonzent

- {6) Pluggtng back or deépeniﬁg -

A bt

U7 Renedial work

(8) Change in ownership of a drilling well . ;A

(9) Such other operations vhich affect the uriginal status of the well but which are not specifically
covered herein,

o 43 e et ¢

C. Filing Form G-103 35 a_Subsequcnt Report
Inforcation to be entered on Form G-103, Subsequent Report, for a particular operation is as follows:
(1) Report of Comzencement of Drilling Operations
Within ten days following the commencement of drilling operations, the operator of the well

5hall file a report thereof on Form G-103 in DUPLICATE., Such Teport shall indicate the hour and the date
the well was spudded,

’ }””}2) Report of Results of Test of Casing and Cement Job; Report of Casing Alteration

- A repért of casing and cement test shall be filed by the operator of the well within ten da 5
following the setting of cach stxing of casing or liner, Sajg report shall be filed in DUPLICATE on Form

G-103 and shall present a detatled description of the test method eiployed and the results obtained by such
test, and any other pertinent inforsation required by Rule 108 B(5). The report shall also indicate the top
of the cement and the means by which such top was determined, It shall also indicate any changes from the
casing program previcusly authorfized for the well,
é”;g! Repart of Tenporary Abandonment

A xcport-of tempbrary abandonmént of a well Shali"be filed by the ‘operator of the veil within

ten days following coupletion of the work, The report shall be filed in DUPLICATE and shall present a detailed
account of the work done on the well, including location and type of plugs used, if any, type and status of
surface and downhole equiprment, and other pertinent information relative to the overall status of the well,

(4) Report on Plugging of Well

A report of plugging operations shall be filed by the operator of the vell within 30 days _
following completion of plugging operations on any well. Said report shall be filed in TRIPLICATE on Form
-< 6~103 2nd shall include the date the plugging operations were begun and the date the work was completed, a
detailed account®of the manner in which the work was performed including the depths and lengths of the various
plugs set, the nature ah@ quantities of materials employed in the plugging operations including the weight

OL he wud used, ihE slic eud depih Of ail casing ieit in che hole, 404 _A0Y QLRPT e I e e
(See Rules 301-303 regarding plugging operations,) R crert THE
) - et N AR e . .
) . B - ‘ ’ ’ DR S T o ¢ & 2
’ ClL Cov o w7 COMMISSION
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Form G-101
Ndopted 10/1/74

5.a State Lease No.

7. Unit Agreement Nane

Xatl

e e

8, \l-u-;m Lease Narrnew
Jemez Lease

5. Indicate Tyan ol Lease ]
cnre 11 I NSE l

110, Fietd and Pool, or Wildcat

g.'»)l)_ OF CulPIt s RFCEIVED } NEAY LAEXICO O1E. CONSE RVATION COMMISSION
Pt LTI BU T TON ' P. 0. Box 2088, Santa Fe 8750)
Shaam, YA
fusas. 17 APPLICATION FOR PERMIT 10 DRILL, DEEPEN,
) Operator e 2% OR PLUG BACK--GEOTHERMAL RESOURCESWELL
* Land Oftice T S T i ‘N
T ta. Type of Work Orilt X . Deepen (] Plug Back (7] N
, b. Type of Well Geotherinal Producer [ Temp Observation I_X]
i Low-Temp Thermal [ Injection/Disposal ]
“"‘% ! ‘.l. .\.‘:,'": C.‘ C;‘:.’::C: H: 4 ) . h D T
g Mayor Eddie Armenta -
’ 3. Address of Qpcrator ] -
Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico ,17/ )
i 4. Location of Well v certer. __ A___rtocateo._ 90 _ ooy el o Hall Ve
| ano FEET FROM THE LINE OF SEC.
| AN o EET FRO _LINE OF SEC. |

el v et s e

9. Well No.

\ AR "
12. County

9. Projosed Depth

19A. Formstion

750 ft. !Madep& Limestone

NNttty sandovat
LA IITITHIIY \\\\\\\\\\\\k

20. Rotary or C.T.

Rotary

21B. Diilling Confractor

Stuart Bros./Grants, NM

21. Elevation éshow Jhclﬁerbﬁ, Ril erc.) ilA.m }(i;d & Siatus- i’h.;g. Bom;l
6275 . G.L. _Exempt_

22. Approx. Date Work will start

2 January 1979

PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM

S1ZE OF HOLE SIZE QF CASING WEIGRT PER FOOT SETTING DEPTH SACKS Of

CEMENT EST. TOP
T 873/4 7in. 7R, 6.0, 14 Tbs./ft. 100 ft. 30 cire.
0 - | S

AT tute

COMAICSION

NSV .

.
s o /

i | OiL CONrIRVATION
Caza il ‘._@f/ﬁ@_/___i RO
Tyl s ow ,‘w___.O() e~
_ APPROVAL VALD For 70

iearin; Daie o -e23- 7 7

i

1IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: f proposal is to deepen or plug back, give data on present produc

tive zone and proposed new productive 3

20ne. Give blowout preventer program, if any.

-

' CHIEF ENGINEER/

1 hereby cesti - :Love is true_and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief. ’

. -~ - o oo . .
Jpwg;yg//// «é4§;<£;i;£;5f§;m rine_Mayor, Village of Jemez Springs ,.,. 22 December 1978
. _ o .

nre __DANIEL S_NUTTER. oare 12-/23/7§
7/ /




Form & 102
Fesiptea 107174

NEW R NICOD O CORSERVATION CORMMISGION
PO OX SfonLsANTA FE B240Y

GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT

AN dentanees raust Bd Do the auter boundaricy of the Segtion,

!“P‘-"-”"‘" e e et e Treane :“ v
Mayor Pddre A:monta ! Village : 1

i l‘n;l ! Hll t '\ tion I wn Yl ‘ ‘ e - )
. 1IN R sTownship Range Lormty
; ! A | 26 f 18 North ’ 2 Fast Sandoval
. i-. . . . L .- .. PR . e . -
' FACEY Fantags Towetiom of Well: ' -
: 90 foct Femertin, WCSE OF town halleows et fromrties e
; « n-uml h vl lh\ im.hluns. !nnnmnn lIn i} . ) l"(dl‘x‘:lll‘ls Acreape:
j - 75 1 Madera Limestone f UNDEST. ., HMone o

1. L)m!mc the aaeage d du.md o lhu subject \wl) h\' colored pcnu} o1 h.ulnm ny uks on Hu an hduw ;

20 I anore than one h.m is dulu ncd to the well, vutline c‘uh _and 1dcn|-f\' lhc ownenhip thereof (hotl as_to_waking. interest

g TOVa 1\1.'

2 K more than one lease of ditferent owaersip is dedicated to the wdl fuve the interests of all owaes been wnwhddled Ly

connuRitiZation, unitization, force-pooling, ete?

(2 Yes {3 No

I auswer is “yes,” type of consoliduion

I answer Is “no.” hist the owners and traet d=scriptivns \\l'uh have actually been consolidated. (Use reverse side of ﬂns form lf:

NCCTSSUryY .) I~

No allowsble wili be assigned 10 lhe \\dl \mnl all nterests have been consoliduted (by conumunitization, unitization, }
forced-pouling, or ollumm) ot until a non-standard unit, Lhmnmh% such interests, has been appraved by the Commission. |

|

e da¢ TE
S SITe ._“__1
D! C ] CERTIFICATION :
! froud | |
I PAL!: ! hereby certify that the information |
i contained hcrein is true and complete to |
| the best of my knowledge and belief. l}
|
I i
P - i
: o _-__'.._,"___ ) -t Name ,l
E, . F H Tom Kleeman ;
Pasition o ;
! Consultant :
| I (—l;l;'IEH) _""‘—"—_"’*"'*“—“‘_‘—'_—":
i _ N ! Coupland, Moran & Assoc.:
{ : F‘.ﬂe T 1
! ) 21 Dacember 1978 o
i A4 . 1
L K // J| I
1 / | ! hereby certify that the well location
| i shown on this plat was plotted from field
] notes of actual surveys made by me or
i : | under my supervision, and that the same 5
| g | i true and correct o the best of my
po : knowledge and belief.
------ N S s L
', / i Date Surveyed
i
. ’,/1 . [l Pepistered Professional Engineer
S | ] !
, .
o |
i
A P 1 . . .
. ) S—— Sead - dtiss ——— 4T3y ! Certificate N
o e L3 1350 @D 1887 2310 2¢ 42 20C0 1500 1000 o O_J
e SO d e ol s g “ i v e 2 L e
TR
E o . T N g s oy - " o




THE VILLAGE OF JEMEZ SPRINGS, NEW MEXICO

""" T - “JEMET SPOTHRS . mru MEvien

LRI RV

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director

0i1 Conservation Division

q L Minerals Department
Office Building

01d Santa Fe Trail

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr, Ramey:

cleaned in accordance with the rules of the 0il1 Conservation Division
as stipulated in The Rules and Regulations. We look forward to working
with the Division in this endeavor.

Sincerely, .-
.

”/ p e >/~
o / “5 - ‘4«.{ .
/ - ~/ ‘/""/‘ éﬁ;“".ﬁ‘ e
—tddieArmenta, Mayor

The Village of Jemez Springs, N.M.

ErCRE THE . ~
BETMVATION COMMISS
OIL CONIERMATION (?w.wf.! ION

. v
e IR SEST ot
POV M4 stn]

Case No. o/l | Tiis No, 2

o Submiited by___ 8 e
Hearing Date__ 2 - 22 - 79

Samiz Foy i

_JEHEZUOI
44"%“1910-‘,?5’ Sewdovel &u«w&

R T e e i e s s e, R e e L N S A G sanie

iy SRR b




LITORE THE |
‘ | ol cor T THON CO VMISSION
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The Village of Jemez Springs, New Mexico proposes u51ng Stato funds for T
drllllng geothermal test wel]s and assessing the results. These wells-ywill
make Tt possible to ascertain the deliverabie quantities of geothermal fluids
(flow rates, their temperatures and chemical makeup) This data will lend more
_ : precision to determining the engincering and economic feasibility of utilizing
s : the resource.

iy siiown on the rﬁiiéﬁfﬁﬁ’éhé?fj calls for execution of a ss1gnwents
wing order:

]
'
S

23

39

=
. =

7
—-‘cll

—
Q o

1. Prior to drilling, geologic mapping of the area, part of the ongoing
San Diego Canyon mapping program, will be completed by geologists
from Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories. These maps will be .necessary
in locating the drilling site.

L L Z. Upon the completion of the inapping, expected in early August, personnel
Lo ' from L.A.S.L. will lend expertise in locatirg an optimal dr1l11ng site
Lo, ) along a controlling fault. Given the extant information on geotharmal and
' hE ‘ hydrological phenomena in the area, the locations of hot springs and wells
and the data yielded from mapping, it should be possible to locate a
favorable test site:

3. Upon locating a test site that meets with the satisfaction of the
project geologist and the principal investigator, the project director
will secure the services of a drilling subcontractor.

4. Drilling will be carried out under the supervision and with the advise of
the project geologist. Two test wells, of a diameter of 4" - 6", to
formation. Well depths are not expected to go below 750 Ft, Fluids brought
to _the surface will be held during the test and subsequently rn1n3ected
tnto tne formation.

5. After the wel] 1s completed the nr01ect aeo]oa1st will inform the
project director and project engineer of the relevent engineering data,
e.g. temperatures, flow rates (determined by draw down tests) etc,  The
project geologist will analyze the well data for its geologic significance
regarding the geothermal resource. Upon the completion of this effort,
he will present the project director with a short report on his findings
which will be included in the final project report,

6. The project engineer will use the findings of the geologlsts to determ1ne
engineering and, with the participation of the. nrn1nr+ divBetor  sconcmic
’reasrnl|1ty‘of\resource utilization. At the end of this assessment the
praject engineer will present his findings to the project director,

7. The project director will then write a final report based on the findings
of the participants. This final report is expected to include a clear,
precise and acceptable determination of the efficacy of the utilization
of geothermal resourcedutFH==tieon in the Village of Jemez Springs,

New Mexico. Af Ta¢ T repw iS 1ssver pipes witl be 1od 7o delivar tyr

WA from P el 10 Ne Thon Hatl mbeviay/ Fov 3 P50 “éh”§
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" to the federal government for funding.

VELURSL LI TUT, J\.’L'l\'[\;\!t

JEMEZ SPRINGS — The Village of
Jemez Springs may become energy
self- suffnc1ent if a test project, cur-
renily under way, shows that geother-
mal energy can provide the viliage

" with heat and electricity.

The Village of Jemez Springs, locat-
ed about SO miles northwest of Albu-
querque, is drilling a test well on
village property to locate underground
volcanic-heated water to use as a pow-
er source.

The_drilling, project management,
ard feasibility studies are being fund-
ed through a $32,000 grant from the
New Mexico Departrnent of Energy.

Jemez Springs Mayor Eddie Armen-
ta, 39, said he hopes the well mll}g
duce water heated at 250 degrees Fah-
renheit. Hot watér or steam from that
well would be used to heat homes with- -
in the village and generate electricity.

“It'sa tremendous project. If it
works, we could become energy self-
sufficient. Residents would be able to
cut their utility costs. by about 50 per-
Cent 1 uvpc it works. We aii"do,” Ar-

_menta, a retired Treasury Depar"nent

agent ‘and former Albuquerque police
officer, said.

Thewell is being dugon village
property behind the Jemez Spnros
City Hall. The projectis the brain
child of Project Engmeer Tom K.ee-
man.

Armenra sand K]eemﬂn nsxted Je-
mez Springs in late 1977 to bathe in the
hot:spring§ near the village.

“He (Kleeman) came up with the
. Armenta said. “The village
-hired him to study the possiblity of -
such a project, and to write a proposal

“The federal government (Depart-
‘ment of Energy) turned down our $4
miilion proposal. They said they could
not fund exploratory projects. In July
1978 we subimitted a proposal to the
state. It was approved in late Novem-

" project,”

. funds the project. S

i l’l\!ﬂy‘ Jiilllli(l)‘ Wy 7

[T e "].
o T MRS € N '
-l'- RSN EA~J'\J(/A_!..4_K /(/.il‘ ' ') { A '/})
(¥ L) Ju
[ [ L Ay
! AT N v \ y -l
VBRI Dy WEOGS } C Js)
i o 3¢

/\\\ b .ii NI O, G “;'/Wv'o:;-."f- @'G
.8 4d ! Y b K 3 ) .[! ) \) [ i I —7';. -
LAE J RO s J..:{.J!,'.‘"_-;}U :

; ' ‘ .
=By TOMAS O MARTINEZ ~berif the wall picduces waier at 4au
" Assistznt State Edit degrees, we will resubmit ourlpropmal

-Assistznt State Lcitor to the federal government

or cgn<
struction of a Penerahng plant"

menta said.

Kleeman said, “If the test is a° sue-
cess, it will be a tremendous ev=nt for

~New Mexico.”

“‘Ki_éé'mz‘m,"'w';no‘fér:reseniiCopea d
Moran Associates of Albuquerq ve,
said drilling began Wednesday.

The drilling is being done by Stuart

Brothers Drilling Co. of Grants. The.

firm has drilled similar wells for Los
Alamos Scientific Labs in the Valle
Grande area between Los Alamo$ ard
Jemez Spnngs : -

Two Los Alam'os scientists, Bill

Laughlin and Francis West of LASL’s
Georthermal Groups, were at the drill- ’
ing site Thursday to provide technical
advice. West said the hot water the vil-
lage is trying to locate éscapes
through faults from the Valle Grande,
the site of a gigantic exunct volcano

Laugh‘m said the xolcano last erugt~
ed about 40,000 years agoand hot
rocks heat the water in the ca]derdn.
one of those faults runs througii tﬁe
area where the well i is bemg dug.

___________
i ine arilling p.u_,CC; isa S"CCESS

Armeta said thatincluded in the
second proposal to the US. Depart-
ment of Energy will be a request to
furd construction of village green-
houses. : ) oo

Armenta sald village greenhouses '

would represent a cooperative village
effort to provide resideats with vege-
tables and other food stuffs. .

“It's a tremendous opportumty for
the Village of Jemez Springs. If the
well is a success, we hope the fedegal -

government will fund this as a pilot -

Armenta saxd. )

‘Kleeman antncnpates the possxbmty
of geothermal energy for Jemez
Springs could beceme a reality by late

. 1980. That is, if the well comes

through, and the federal government

.

<

e EL




1./29/79

/ ?/‘V ~2E
C.U.

<3 <
< W
. g
. Iy
.
< 0T
— - N .
-y
LS

A-26-/3N-2E

//29/77
C . U.

7a ken

e e s s

]

A

A-26-7184-2€

ken 1729/79
C.0U.

Ta

.

E
SN e

T .J‘IItDQIUN

ek Rt SRR




7 e

o e

B, Feri ¢-103 As a Sitecouent Report

am CIN3 s 4 oo oy Crat i . ; ; 7
‘ Foam €103 &s & colieguent yoport of Cperations chall be filed dn osccordance with the section of
this rule applicable to the particular cperation heing roported,

Forn G-103 {s to he vsed in reperting such evrplered operiations as:

(3) Altering a weli's casing installation
L/(/ (4) Teaporary abandonment
—

(5) Plugging and Abandonment

- (6) Plugging back or deepening

(7) Remedial work

(8) Changa in ownership of a drilling well :

(9) Such other operations which affect the original status of the well but which are not specifically
covered herein,

C. Filing Form €-103 as a Sudbsequent Report
Information to be entered on Form G-103, Subsequent Report, for a particular opafation is a2 follove:

e e ————
(1) Report of Comzencement of Drilling Operations

Within ten days following the cormzencemeat of drilling operations, the opkrator of the well
shall file a report thereof on Form G-103 in DUPLICATE., Such report shall indicate the hour and the date
the well was spudded,

}///”(2) Report of Results of Test of Casing and Ccment Job; Report of Casing Alteration

A report of casing and cement test shall be filed by the operacor of the well within ten days
following the setting of cach s$tring of casing or liner. Said rcport shall ‘'be ffled in DUPLICATE on Form
G-103 ‘and shall present a detafled description of the test rmethod euployed and the results obtained by such
test, and any other pertinent infornzation required by Rule 108 B(5). The report shall also indicate the top
of the cement and the means by which such top was determined. It shail also indicate any changes f{rom the
casing program previously authorized for the well,

. . . : -
¥~ (3) Report of Teaporary Abandenzent - N

. A report of temporary abandonmert of a well shall bz filegd Ly iihie operator of ‘the well within

. ten days foilowing conpleiion of the work, The Teport shall be fiied in BUPLICATE and shall present a detailed
account of the work done on the well, including location and type of plugs used, if any, type and status of
surface znd dounhole equipnment, and other pertinent inforiaiion relative to the overall status of the well.

(4) Report on Plugging of Well

A report of plugging operations shall be filed by the operator of the well within 30 days

following completion of plugging operations on any well. Said report shall be filed in TRIPLICATE on Form

- G-103 and shall include the date the plugging operations were begun and the date: the workiwas completed, a
detailed account of the manner in which the work was performed including the depths and lengths of the various
Plugs set, the nature and quantities of materials euployed in the plugging operations including the weight
of the mud used. the size and denth o€ 211 confng 325t La ithe Wole, ud euy viner pectinenc ipi.mzrion.
(See Rules 301-303 regarding plugging operations,) 3
_ A | ' FIFCRE | THE 1
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY anp MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OiL CONSERVATION DIVISION

“ERRT LRODACA
=g

POST OFFICE BOX 2008
NAI( LAND OFFICE BUROMG
'.n-.uww.nca 82501

N BABNNNN LN g

SHCAC MY E;éﬁrunry 1, 1979

Nr. Eddie Armunta
Vayor of Jemez Springs Village

Daw. 07 .

Jcmcé Springs, New Mexico 87025
Dear Slr:

You are the recorded operator of a geothermal
temperature observation well located in Urit A of Section .
20, ToOWhsiap 10 NOVihL,TRGTES & REEt n.-:lr‘ml, Sanuovail o
.County, New Mexico. According to the permit granted by
this office the total depth would not exceed seven
3 hundred fifty feet (?50'), would have seven inch (7")

‘ casing set at one hundred feet (100') and cemented into
the full length of the hole (cemented circulated).
Furthermore, your letter to this agency requesting a
waiver of bonding requirements states that your well will
be plugged and the location cleaned in accord with State
regulations.

An inspection of the site on January 29th last,

| ... ... . 1indicates that your project is in violation of State \
Regulations in sevéral respects. Please refer to the rules’
and make such changes as are necessary to be in compliance.
Of primary importance is the immediate shutting off of the

water that is escaping to the surface.

plugging for abandoament ia time for same to be witnessed

L ) Kindly submit your plan for remedial action and/or
by a representative of this agency.

- Yours truly,

" CARL ULVOG
Senior Geologist

CU/og

JERAY APODACA

AR RGR

NCK FRANKUN
NCACTRY

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OiL CONSERVATION DIVISION

POST OFFCE BGK 0l
STATE LAND 77 T BALWG
BANTA FE NEW MESCO 87301

BON 8222434
January 30, 19879
Mayor Eddie Armenta
Village of Jemez Springs
Jemez, New Mexiocn .
Subject: Jemez Lease Well No. 1 .
Unit ‘A, Seciion 28, Township
18 North, Range 2 Fast,
NMPM, Sandoval County,
New Hexico ~
Dear Sir:

The subject well appears to have been drilled. It
was permitted as a "Temperature Observation" well by
this agency on December 28, 1978. To date, no reports
or other information concerning that operation have been
received in this office.

Xindly refer to the New Mexico State Regulations
and supply all of the now-delinquent data. Also, because
this agency was not notified prior to the setting and/or
cementing of any casing in the subject well, please
submit atfigavits from the companies or individuals employed
for such operations.

V Yé;lrs truly,
(ank Wiy

CARL ULVOG 0’
‘Senior Geologist

CU/og

ce: Lyno Teschendort
011 Conservation Division
General Counsel
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5 . Sr/ "1.!"*‘: f E"l ;:1""» o T
RETURN FOR COMPLETION -BY SHERIFF OR DEPUTY: . R WIS TR

L cemfy )hat I served the within Summons in said County on t!\e.....z.z.......day of .

BNZ2 o /N vesennsarennen , 19?2 by Vdel‘iye{ing' a copy ther‘e‘of, with £opy of }Zomplaint
attached, and a form for Answer, in the following manner: /#..$3 _ At . ﬂMM

B SO S S
|

RETURN FOR COMPLETION BY OTHER PERSON MAKING SERVICE:
L : 1, being duly sworn, on oath, say that I am over the age of 18 years and not a party to this

lawsuit, and that | served the within Summons in said County ON theuemmermereemeens day of

: : C rscascesveseesscsssssesssnnasnsennsesenses , 19....... , by delivering a copy thereof, with copy of Complaint
| ’ ) attached, and a form for Answer, in the followiiig manner: . '

P b (check one box and fill in appropriate blanks) . 7 ,
E [ ] To Defendant -6’5 RRY. .ICALL) ST‘!. R w.. {used when Defendant receives

copy of Summons, is read Stummons or Complaint or refuses to receive Summons or hear reading.)

r[ 1 To ‘ tereensvessrevracannserarannan . & person over 15 years of age and

) ' residing ai the usual place of abode of Defendant...
! who at the time of such service was absent therefrom.

]

[ ] By posting a copy of the Summons and Complaint in the most public part of the premises

of Defendant ro— A ecemesesecancsnene {used if no person found at
dwelling house or usual place of abode.)

¢ [ 1To A - an agent authorized to receivé service of
process for Defendant........ .o eeecoereeecemeeeceeececennerseesaeee s sneesrennsons
{ ] To. : ..., (parent) (guardian) of Defendant
e eiaieeiens _ __’___,_ ________ {used when De?pndnnr e minAr Ar e
3 - incompstent person. ) :
f 1 Ta oins
L se=s ’

name of person titie of person authorized to receive service

(used when Defendant is a corporation or association subject to a suit under a
common name, a land grant board of trustees, the State of New Mexico or any political subdivision.)

Fees:

TTTUSIGNATURE OF PRIVATE CITIZEN MAKING SERVICE

——_— . //ﬂ N, ) - . : 3 .
: H SHERIFF Ub’M.,&L.é.ﬁZL&Ld.COUN’I‘Y Subscribed and sworn to before me this day of
State of New Mexico 19

Byj‘@ LT L v . ‘
JUDGE, NOTARY OR OTHER OFFICER

AUTHORIZED TO ADMINISTER OQATHS

APPROVED: COURT ADMINISTRATOR & SUPREME COURT, OCTOSER 1, 1977,
FORM 1.02 -
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SEAL

CASE MO, 6461

SUBPOENA DUCES TECUM

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMFNT
0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

To Gérry"McA11ister Greeting:

~

We command you to be and appear at 2:00 a.wm. on Tebruary 23, 1979

before the 011 Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, at
The 0i1 Conservation Commission Conference Room in the State Lénd

Office Bui]ding, in the City of Santa Fe, then and there to testify

in the Case of application of the 0il Conservation Commission to show

cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 should not be plugged

on behalf of National Cementing Corporation

and also -that you bring with you and produce at the time and place
aforesaid .any and all records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. 1

located in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2 East,

Sandoval County, New Mexico

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY, Member
of the 0il Conservation Commission of
the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this 5th
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BILL HOL[DAY ~SHERIFF
VALENCIA COUNTY SHERIFF'S DEFARTMENT

(505)287-9476
(505)20.7-9477 : I

-

STATE OF. NEW MEXICO

pf.:';-:'.;:f,’:'vff L

VS

deferdant

aghe s M

; TYPE OF ACTION :xf:¢¢J%f2¢4byqx) | __ NUMBER e 46/

TR

ATTORNEY

T |

DEAR SIR;

o3

The above action is being returned to your office for the reasons stated below.
. If you will take the appropiate action and return, you may be assured that our
¢ office will complete service at the jéarliest ‘possible ‘date and return’to your

of fice with the Return of Sarvice completed.

Should you require any further information or assistance, please feel free to

contact me at the address below.

Subject(s) moved, left no fowa’:rding address.

. P Y S e R SO g S
Service attaclhied is out of date, please réissue for sérvice.

1

Service is out of our 3urlsd1¢‘L10n, it is being fowarded to
County for sexvice, their ofuce will complete the Return of Service.

’ A Other:

-

W

I 5
i X

,ﬁQ %4/  Srop e proo 4

Valencia County Sheriff's Department‘ - Civil Division

is

i VALENCIA COUNTY SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT ~ GRANTS SUB-STATION — 320 EAST HIGH STREET

GRANTS, NEW MEXICO 87020
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S— STATE OF NEW MEXICO
S ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

o i - GIL CUNSERVATION COMMISSION -
~you to be and appear___at 9700 a.m. on February 23, 1979

=
[ -]
(%)
«Q
W
s
[+ 9

-before the 0i1 Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, at

The 0i1 Conservation Commission Conference Room in the State Land

Office Building, in the City of Santa Fe. then and there to testify

in the Case of application of the 0il Conservation Commission to show

cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 should not be plugged

on behalf of Stewart Brothers Drilling Co.

and also that you bring with you and produce at the time and p1ace

aforesa%d any and all records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. 1

located in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2 East,

Sandoval County, New Mexico

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY, Member
of the 0i1 Conservation Commission of
the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of saidkCommission, this 5th

_ .
day.mf February , 19738
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
VAN

'ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIl. COXSERVATION COMMISSION

COUNTY OF SANTA FE -

"APPLICATION OF: OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
TO SHOW CAUSE WHY THE JEMEZ WELL NO. 1
SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED.

SUBPOENA




e . v
L e 5t

K-:f‘ a R p oA at]

; FOR s e

THhw o

"STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

)
~ - - A -
S LASE.nn G400 1

To Don Kelly Greeting:

We command you to be and appear ~_at 9:00 a.m. on February 23, 1979

-before the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, at
The 011 fbnservation'Commission Conference Room in the State Land

Office:éuiIding, in the City of Saﬁta Fe, then and there to testify

in the Case of application of the 0il1 Conservation Commission to show

cause why the Jemez Well No. 1 should not be »lugged o

on behalf of Stewart Brothers Drilling Co.

and also that you'bfing with you and produce at the time and place

aforesaid any and &11 records pertaining to the Jemez Well No. 1

‘”iocéted in Unit A, Section 26, Township 18 North, Range 2 East,

Sandoval County, New Mexico

o pwpebw atf L s

And this do you under penalty of the law

WITNESS JOE D. RAMEY, Member

of the 0il Conservation Commission of
- the State of New Mexico, and the seal

of said Commission, this 5th

day §f _February ., 1979 .
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